OCEANOGRAPHIC OBSERVATIONS, 1957, EAST COAST OF THE UNITED STATES



UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE

EXPLANATORY NOTE

The series embodies results of investigations, usually of restricted scope, intended to aid or direct management or utilization practices and as guides for administrative or legislative action. It is issued in limited quantities for official use of Federal, State or cooperating agencies and in processed form for economy and to avoid delay in publication.

.

United States Department of the Interior, Fred A. Seaton, Secretary Fish and Wildlife Service, Arnie J. Suomela, Commissioner

OCEANOGRAPHIC OBSERVATIONS, 1957

EAST COAST OF THE UNITED STATES

Ъу

C. Godfrey Day Research Assistant Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution

Contribution No. 986 from the Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution

(This work was supported by the U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service under Contract No. 14-19-008-2377)



Special Scientific Report--Fisheries No. 282

Washington, D. C.

January 1959

The Library of Congress catalogue card for this publication is as follows:

Woods Hole, Mass. Oceanographic Institution.

Oceanographic observations, east coast of the United States. 1956-

Washington, U. S. Dept. of the Interior, Fish and Wildlife Service.

v. maps, diagrs., tables. 27 cm. (Special scientific report—fisheries)

Contribution from the Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution. Supported by U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service Contract no. 14-19-008-2377.

1. Atlantic Ocean. 1. Title. (Series: U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service. Special scientific report : fisheries)

Int 59-65

U. S. Dept. of the for Library of Congress Interior. Library

The Fish and Wildlife Service series, Special Scientific Report--Fisheries, is catalogued as follows:

U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service. Special scientific report : fisheries. no. 1-Washington, 1949-

no. illus., maps, diagrs. 27 cm.

Supersedes in part the Service's Special scientific report.

1. Fisheries—Research.

SH11.A335

639.2072

59-60217

Library of Congress

CONTENTS

P	age
Introduction	1
Commentary	1
Surface temperature	1
Bottom temperature	4
Grand Harbour, Grand Manan	5
Portland Lightship	7
Boston Lightship	21
Georges Shoal, Texas Tower #2	29
Nantucket Lightship	32
Woods Hole, Massachusetts	43
Buzzards Lightship	45
Kingston, Rhode Island	49
Ambrose Lightship	5 3
Barnegat Lightship	61
Five Fathom Bank Lightship	69
Winter Quarter Lightship	77
Chesapeake Lightship	85
Diamond Shoals Lightship	93
Frying Pan Shoals Lightship 1	07
Savannah Lightship 1	15
Literature cited	23

LIST OF FIGURES

Frontispiece

Locations along the Atlantic Coast reported herein

1.	Normal cycle of temperature at surface and bottom along the string of observation posts for 1957	3
2.	Grand Harbour, Grand Manan	5
3.	Portland Lightship	8
4.	Boston Lightship	22
5.	Georges Shoal	29
6.	Nantucket Lightship	33
7.	Woods Hole	43
8.	Buzzards Lightship	45
9.	Kingston	49
10.	Ambrose Lightship	54
11.	Barnegat Lightship	62
12.	Five Fathom Bank Lightship	70
13.	Winter Quarter Lightship	78
14.	Chesapeake Lightship	86
15.	Diamond Shoals Lightship	94
16.	Frying Pan Shoals Lightship	108
17.	Savannah Lightship	116

LIST OF TABLES

No.	Page
1.	Surface water temperatures-monthly and annual means for 1957 ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
2.	Grand Harbour
3.	Portland Lightship
4.	Boston Lightship
5.	Georges Shoal
6.	Nantucket Lightship • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
7.	Woods Hole
8.	Buzzards Lightship • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
9.	Kingston
10.	Ambrose Lightship
11.	Barnegat Lightship • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
12.	Five Fathom Bank Lightship • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 71
13.	Winter Quarter Lightship • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
14.	Chesapeake Lightship
15.	Diamond Shoals Lightship
16.	Frying Pan Shoals Lightship
17.	Savannah Lightship



Frontispiece. Locations along the Atlantic Joast reported herein.

ABSTRACT

Daily water temperature and salinity observations for 1957 from sixteen locations along the Atlantic seaboard

from Grand Manan to the Savannah Lightship are tabulated, plotted and discussed. This is the second consecutive year of synoptic observations allowing description of the annual temperature and salinity cycles of the east coast waters of the United States.

OCEANOGRAPHIC OBSERVATIONS, 1957

EAST COAST OF THE UNITED STATES

INTRODUCTION

Through the cooperation of the U. S. Coast Guard, the Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution established in late 1955 a series of oceanographic observation posts at a number of lightship stations along the East Coast. Each lightship was furnished with a kit of oceanographic equipment and was requested to make the following observations:

Daily bathythermograph lowering. Daily surface water temperature reading and surface water sample. Daily record of air temperature, weather, wind and clouds. Weekly bottom water sample.

These data have been forwarded on a monthly basis to Woods Hole where they have been processed. The bathythermograms have been read at several levels and tabulated in the accompanying tables. The surface water temperatures were used as a check on the bathythermograph. The water samples were titrated for salinity and tabulated. The records of air temperature, weather, wind and clouds were used in studying the other data, but are not presented here as they are the same as those published in the daily weather maps issued by the U.S. Weather Bureau. In addition to tabulating these data, mean temperatures for each level for 3 equal time periods per month have been determined and plotted as time profiles for the year for each station. The one-third monthly mean surface temperatures have also been plotted in comparison with the monthly mean surface temperature for the period of record of each station. The surface salinity one-third monthly means have been appended to the profiles, together with the weekly bottom salinity values.

Where data were incomplete, means were calculated only in those cases where temperature conditions appeared to be static; where conditions were changing, means were not derived from incomplete records. The monthly mean surface water temperatures for the year 1957 for all stations are listed in table 1, for comparison with previous records (Bumpus 1957a and b.)

Certain independent observers have kindly forwarded to us daily water temperature readings at shore stations. These data are also tabulated herein and the onethird monthly mean depicting the annual progression of surface water temperatures are presented.

COMMENTARY

The 1957 cycle of temperature, both surface and bottom, along the coast is shown in figure 1. Contours were drawn from the 10-day mean values.

Surface temperature.

At Portland Lightship minimen temperatures were higher and earlier than in 1956; at Boston Lightship earlier and lower by less than 1°F. The observations at Georges Shoals did not begin until late April of 1956, so comparison of minima is not possible. The 1957 winter temperature there never fell below 40°F. Between Nantucket and Diamond Shoals Lightships, minimum surface readings occurred in February, on the average of a month earlier than in 1956, and readings were not as low. The previous year, water of less than 40°F was found as far south as the Chesapeake station, whereas in 1957 it penetrated only so far as Barnegat Lightship. The complicated structure at Diamond Shoals makes comparison of minimum temperatures misleading, but in general the first three months of 1957 were appreciably warmer than was the same period of 1956. At Frying Pan Shoals and at Savannah the 1957 minima were higher by 5.2°F and 2.9°F respectively. Thus, the 1957 winter was of shorter duration than the 1956 winter, and vernal warming began earlier. At most stations warming continued in advance of both the mean and the 1956 record throughout the spring.

gineration deanses	55.0	57.6	58.5	65.0	73.5	81 . l	83.4	82.6	82.3	73.7	63.0	I	t
Trying Pan Shoals Lightship	64.1	64.9	66.8	68.6	73.7	77-4	79.5	79.7	78.6	76.1	73.3	66.0	72.4
ginstagil sleodS bnomeiU	63.6	64.5	60.4	69.7	75.2	78.2	81.2	81.1	81.6	73•2	73.9	1.17	72.8
Chesapeake Lightship	Ĭį3.9	42.3	45.7	52.9	62.8	71.2	75.2	75.0	74.8	65.2	58.4	49.9	59.8
qidatdgil rətrang rətniW	44.8	112-11	2 •L 4	47.9	57.7	66.1	72.4	72.1	71.2	65.2	57.8	51 . 8	57.6
प्रंतटमंत्रुदेत अत्रही स्वर्तमंत्र विषयिष्ठ	19.5	40.7	41 . 8	47.1	56.3	66.4	71.7	72.J	I	63.8	57.2	48.9	i
qidetdgil रेडव्राहय	39•7	40.7	1. .3	46.8	54.2	66.7	68.1	71.0	70.4	I	52.0	49.44	1
qifistfigil seordmA	t	38.6	39 . lt	144.3	1	I	66.3	70.0	69.2	61.5	52.9	I	I
notsgnið	34.9	35.4	39•6	45.5	53.2	63.5	68.9	68.8	66.5	56.9	49.6	1	t
gidetagil ebressud	38.4	36.5	38 .1	11-111	51.3	60.2	65.6	66.5	66.6	59.7	53.6	146.7	52.3
Моодя Ноде	33•3	34.3	38.2	lılı.8	55.2	65.7	71.9	71.3	68.9	59.7	52.2	43.3	53.2
Vantucket Lightship	t	39•9	η. τ μ	I	I	ı	I	1	ı	58.7	I	I	ı
Georges Shoal	41.9	40.8	τ•τη	42.6	47.6	52.7	59.4	62.8	63.7	60.9	55.3	lt8.5	51.4
qiftetfgil noteo8	39.5	36.2	38.1	2•LJ	49.3	59•5	63.7	64.2	59.6	53.7	50.1	τ・τή	50.0
qinstigil bastron	I	38•5	37.8	39.9	47.3	54.3	59.9	62.2	57•2	51.1	l46•9	יו ידיו	ł
Grand Manan	31.8	34.9	36•5	40.6	47.5	51.7	56.0	58.4	54.8	51.2	45.5	40.2	45.8
	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	נוונ	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	Ann





Surface maxima north of Cape Cod (Nantucket data missing) were greater by 2°F and 4°F at Portland Lightship and Georges Shoals respectively than in 1956; at Boston Lightship it was lower by 0.7°F. From Ambrose through Savannah Lightships (Diamond Shoals excepted) surface maxima were both earlier and lower than in 1956. Thus, north of Cape Cod summer surface temperatures followed a smooth curve, roughly parallel to the mean, whereas south of the Cape temperatures leveled off abruptly after the first 10 days of July.

Bottom temperature.

At the bottom along the continental shelf both minimum and maximum temperatures occur during isothermal conditions of late winter and early fall. Thus, the 1957 bottom minima, like the surface minima, were above those for 1956. This was true of all stations with the exception of Nantucket, where an intrusion of cold water at depth occurred in what had been a completely mixed column two weeks earlier.

Maximum temperatures at the bottom occurred at the same time or earlier than in 1956. As should be expected they occur at the time of the autumn overturn which mixes bottom water with the warmer water of the upper layers. Thus, bottom maximum temperatures are dependent upon the time of occurrence of autumn storms. Early autumn storms which abruptly destroy the thermocline produce high bottom maxima as in 1957; if the overturn is delayed until cooling is advanced at the surface, bottom maxima will be relatively lower as in 1956. This explains how the bottom maxima could be generally higher in 1957 than in 1956 (as they were from Boston to Winter Quarter, inclusive), even though the surface maxima were generally lower. It also points out the dangers inherent in trying to postulate bottom conditions from a knowledge of surface temperature regimes.

Grand Harbour, Grand Manan (Figure 2, Table 2)

The departure of the Grand Harbour readings from the mean for Southwest Head (Hachey, 1939) was mentioned by Bumpus (1957, b). The most noteworthy feature of the 1957 surface temperatures given here is that they support the records from other stations in indicating a warm year. The winter minimum occurred in mid-January, more than a month earlier than the previous year, and was followed by gradual warming throughout February. The annual mean for 1957 (Table I) is 1.5 degrees higher than that for the previous year. The 10 day mean temperatures for 1957 are above those for 1956 from the end of April through mid-November.



orand fanan, 1727-1990 (dashed line).

Dec.	36.0	-22 			36.0	0.85	1.3.5	1,3.0	1,2.5	0-111	115-14	1,5.0	37.0	0.01	1,2.0	110.5	l40-2	36.0	37.0	9-L1	115.0	0.14	113.0	1111-5	39.0	39•2	112.5	140.0	40.4	41.14	39 . 5	140.2	Harbour
Nov.	51.0	50. 2.02	50-0 2 2 0	50-0	1.8.1	48.6	1	1,6.0	50.0	16.5	1.5.1	0.14	12-1	1,7.0	1.7.9	117.14	148-0	1,7.2	1,8.0	50.2	46.0	115.0	13.5	111.0	0.11	35 • 5	32.0	140 . 0	10.0	42.5	I	15.5	on G ran d
Oct.	53.5	117.0	0.01	51.0	51.0	52.0	52.7	0.62	51.3	2.12	53.9	51.0	511.0	53.55	51.5	56.3	0.115	52 . 0	52.2	53.0	1.9.5	50 . 0	49.4	50.0	52.8	46-4	43.0	144.2	1,5.0	52 . 0	52.8	51 . 2	arbor fr
Sopt.	54.8	55.1		56-11	56.8	56.0	55.0	56.5	57.4	511-8	55.0	55.4	56.0	57.0	55,0	57.0	55	55.0	54.8	56.0	57.0	Я У	56.0	52	51.0	0.15	1.9.5	0.12	48.8	51.0	I	54.8	of the h
Aug.	54.44	0. T		رکا د	50.5	55.6	55.0	62.0	62.3	58.9	1	59.8	59.8	59.2	60.0	61.9	64.0	0° 119	64.0	63.2	64.0	511.0	55.1	60.5	60.0	55.2 55.2	57.8	1	ı	54.0	511.2	58.11	est side
July	53.0	0°25	2.20	0.00	511-8	60.0	I	54.5	55 . 0	511-6	50.2	52.0	59.0	57.5	51.0	54.5	54.0	54.0	57.0	58.0	56.8	58 . 0	54.2	53.8	58 . 0	60.8	60 . 0	59.9	63.0	57.0	59.0	56.0	up the w
Juno	58.5	5 2 2 2 2	17-8	46.2	1,8.8	1.8.5	0.91	41.5	146.0	50.5	52•5	5.0 0	50, 41	51.5	51.0	5.05	51.0	50.0	52.0	53.8	53.2	53.0	59.0	ı	511.5	52. 52	51.5	52.0	57.0	511-5	1	51.7	ne mile dward Gr
May	113-2		0. 41	0° T1	42.4	113.5	44.8	ı	1,8.0	117.3	0.65	0.91	15.0	46.0	17.5	9-11	113.0	15.0	45.0	115.0	1.3.5	15.5	1,7.0	51.1	53.8	50.8	149.0	17.5	55.0	52.0	53.0	47.5	about of 37 Mr. E
Apr.	36.8	0.04	37.0	5	38 . 5	3. E	38.0	37.5	37.5	1,2.0	37.0	36.9	0.14	38 . 5	0.01	12.0	42.8	111-5	1,0.0	111.5	0°11	l13.0	42.5	1.3.8	43.0	h2.0	42.8	1.3.0	2.01	15.5	1	10 . 6	w water courtes
Mar.	34.0		33.8	33.2	32.6	311-5	34.5	38.0	38.5	38.5	34.11	34.1	39.0	37.0	38.1	35.8	37.2	37.0	40,0	36.8	35.0	1,2.0	35.3	37.0	0.11	36.0	37.1	34.9	36.2	36.6	39.0	36.5	n shallo per day,
Fob.	ı	1	1	38.0	36.0	36.0	37.8	,	ı	I	ı	30.0	30.2	30.2	32.2	34.5	32.0	0.00	34.4	34.0	38.0	40.2	34.8	35.2	38.8	36.5	38.0	34.0	1	ı	1	34.9	taken i reading
Jan.	30.5	ı	ι	ı	I	ı	1	33 .0	32.0	3/1-0	8.62	30.0	30.0	29.8	30.0	30.0	30.0	31.2	31.0	30.0	1	39 .0	140.0	35.0	30-4	35.6	32.5	30.0	30.0	29.8	31.0	31.8	rvations 1t. One
Month	Ч	2	m	4	Ъ	9	7	. 8	6) U		12	13	ית	17	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	21,	25	26	27	28	29	30	31	Mean	*Obse L1g1

41,°40,84N. 66°41:64V.

Table 2

Surface Temperature "F - 1957

GRAND HARBOUR. GRAND MAN, N. B., CANADAN

6

Portland Lightship (Figure 3. Table 3)

Surface temperatures from May through August, 1957, were well above the 1956 readings and above the mean for 1947-1956, except for a drop during the first 10 days of July. After September, however, they fell below both the mean and the 1956 values.

Minimum temperatures of less than 38° occurred in March, and were some two degrees warmer than the 1956 minimum. The thermocline began to develop in mid-April and reached a maximum in early August with surface temperatures above 60°F, more than 2 degrees warmer than the 1956 maximum; bottom maximum was greater than 48°F in late August. By mid-November the thermocline had been destroyed, the water becoming isothermal at 46°. Chilling continued more rapidly during December than it had the year before.

Surface salinities were uniformly higher throughout the year than the comparable 1956 values and showed less fluctuation. The minimum in terms of 10 day means was 31.46 °/oo and occurred in late May; the 1956 minimum was less than 29 °/oo in early May. Highest surface salinities, just under 33 °/oo, appeared in February and again in December.

Bottom salinities ranged from slightly above 33 $^{\circ}$ /oo in February and again in the late fall to less than 31.4 $^{\circ}$ /oo in July. There was less difference between surface and bottom salinities in 1957 than there had been the previous year.



Table 3

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

January 1957

Temperature ^oF

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	01	3 0 '	50 '	100'	150'	0 '	1501
l	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
2	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
3		-	-	-	-	-	-
4	-	-		1			-
5	43.1	43.1	43 . 1	43 . 1	44.0	32.94	-
0	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
(8	-	-	-	-	-	~	-
0	-	-	-	-	-	-	_
10	-	-	-	_	-	-	-
10	-	-	-	_	-	-	
11	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
12	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
14	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
15	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
16	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
17	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
10	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
19	-	-	-		-	-	-
20	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
21	Ы.8	归.9	41.9	42.0	42.0	33.16	-
22	-	-	_	_	_	-	-
23	-	<u> </u>	-	-	-	30.10	-
24	39.7	40.0	40.0	40.1	40.1	33.02	-
25	38.3	39.1	39.6	39.9	39.9	32.66	-
26	39.8	40.4	40.4	40.6	40.7	33.00	
27	40.4	40.5	40.6	40.7	40.7	33.00	33.04
28	38.7	38.9	39.1	39.4	39.9	32.85	-
29	38.3	39.0	39.0	39.1	39.1	32.98	-
30	39.6	40.0	40.0	40.1	40.2	33.12	-
15	40 .1	40.9	40.9	41.1	41.2	لالم. لالا	
Mean	-	-	_	_	-	_	_

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

February 1957

Temperature ^OF

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth							
Day	01	301	50 '	100'	150'	0'	150 '
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	37.2 36.3 37.9 Ц1.0 Ц0.2 Ц0.1 37.Ц 38.9	37.9 36.8 38.3 41.1 40.6 40.2 37.4 38.7	38.1 36.8 38.3 41.2 40.9 41.1 37.4 39.1	38.2 37.2 38.4 41.8 41.1 - 37.8 40.6	38.5 37.3 38.3 41.9 41.1	32.01 32.93 33.04 32.92 32.92 32.93 32.99 32.84 33.02 32.95	33.02
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	39.4 39.7 39.1 38.7 - 38.0 37.3 38.1 39.1 39.1	39.4 39.7 39.3 38.8 - 37.9 37.3 38.0 38.9 39.2	39.5 39.7 39.5 38.8 - 37.9 37.3 37.9 38.9 39.4	39.9 39.9 39.6 38.7 37.8 37.9 38.4 39.2	40.2 39.9 39.6 38.8 - 37.8 39.3 39.7 40.0	33.19 33.03 33.00 32.87 32.78 32.84 32.71 32.73 32.80 32.99	32.71
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	38.9 38.8 35.2 38.2 38.7 37.9 38.1 38.7	38.9 38.7 35.1 38.5 38.6 37.8 38.0 38.7	38.9 38.8 35.1 38.6 38.6 37.7 37.9 38.8	39.3 38.8 35.8 39.1 38.7 38.1 38.3 38.8	40.1 39.4 35.9 40.0 39.8 39.7 38.9 38.8	32.87 32.87 32.88 32.87 32.84 32.73 32.66	33.02
Mean	38.5	38.6	38.6	38.8	39.4	32.86	32.96

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

March 1957

Temperature oF

Salinity ⁰/00

. •

÷

Dep th Day	01	30'	50 I	100'	150'	01	1501
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	38.6 37.0 37.4 37.1 37.2 36.6 37.3 37.0 - 37.7	38.6 37.0 37.3 37.1 37.3 37.2 37.2 37.2 37.0	38.6 37.3 37.4 38.0 37.4 37.2 37.2 37.2 37.0	38.7 37.5 37.9 38.6 38.9 37.5 37.8 37.7	38.8 38.4 38.9 38.9 39.4 39.4 39.5 -		
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	37.3 37.1 37.0 37.3 38.1 - 38.0 38.9	37.2 37.0 36.6 37.0 38.1 37.4 38.1	37.2 37.0 36.6 37.1 38.1 37.2 37.7 37.8	37.2 37.2 36.7 37.3 38.1 37.3 37.3 37.7 37.8	37.5 37.6 37.7 36.8 37.7 38.1 - 37.5 38.3 38.0		
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	37.6 38.1 38.2 - 38.7 38.5 37.9 38.3 38.5 39.1	37.6 38.0 38.4 37.4 38.2 37.9 38.3 38.3 38.3	37.4 37.7 38.0 38.2 38.2 38.2 38.2 37.9 38.4 38.3 38.8	37.6 37.8 38.0 37.8 37.9 38.1 38.0 38.2 38.3 38.2 38.3 38.2 38.7	38.4 38.6 37.8 38.0 38.6 38.4 38.2 38.2 38.3 38.2 39.1		
Mean	37.8	37.6	37.7	37.8	38.3	-	-

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

April 1957

Temperature ^OF

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	0 *	301	50 1	100'	150'	01	150 '
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	37.9 37.3 38.1 37.8 37.1 37.6 37.9 37.7 37.6 37.9	38.2 37.2 38.0 37.5 37.0 37.2 37.9 37.2 37.6 37.7	37.9 37.1 37.9 37.5 36.9 37.1 37.6 37.0 37.6 37.3	37.7 36.8 37.8 37.9 37.4 37.9 37.9 37.9 37.0 37.5 37.9	38.8 38.9 38.2 38.7 37.9 37.9 38.1	32.25 32.19 32.37 32.18 31.82 32.00 32.08 31.63 31.84	32.90
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	38.7 37.9 38.6 33.5 38.9 39.4 40.9 39.9 42.1 40.8	38.2 37.9 38.1 38.5 38.2 39.1 40.7 39.4 40.3	37.9 37.7 38.1 38.2 38.8 40.2 38.8 39.1 38.7	38.3 38.2 38.1 38.1 38.4 38.8 39.9 38.8 39.9 38.8 38.7 38.7	38.8 38.6 38.2 38.2 38.5 38.9 39.9 38.8 38.7 38.8	32.11 32.10 31.95 32.37 32.31 31.96 31.93 31.82 31.79	- 32.55 - - -
21. 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	40.8 41.4 42.0 44.8 42.1 41.9 42.1 42.1 41.9	39.9 40.2 41.3 41.8 41.8 41.8 41.8 41.8 41.5 42.3 44.1	3°.5 38.9 39.3 41.2 40.3 39.9 40.9 40.9 40.9 39.2	38.7 38.5 38.8 39.3 38.6 38.4 38.2 39.4 39.2 39.1	38.8 38.7 39.0 38.7 38.2 37.9 39.0 39.0 39.0	32.12 32.04 32.28 32.30 32.23 32.10 32.30 31.64 30.49 31.31	32.49 32.58
Mean	39.9	39.4	38.7	38.3	38.6	31.99	32.63

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

May 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	01	30 '	50 '	100 '	150'	0 1	150'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	44.0 42.9 44.2 43.5 45.0 45.5 46.6 45.7 47.0	42.7 42.4 42.0 42.8 43.5 44.0 43.8 44.7 44.8	40.0 40.2 41.7 42.0 42.0 43.2 42.0 41.5 41.9 41.6	38.8 · 39.0 39.1 40.0 40.1 40.9 40.8 40.3 40.2 40.8	38.8 39.0 38.9 39.0 - -	31.07 .88 .73 .93 .75 .93 .92 31.94 32.09 32.05	- 32.6 <u>1</u>
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	47.2 48.0 48.0 48.0 48.0 47.4 47.6 47.0 - 45.0	46.0 43.2 45.7 47.4 45.0 47.0 47.0 45.0 45.0	41.1 40.7 43.6 45.8 42.3 45.3 41.9 43.8 -	40.2 40.4 40.8 40.8 40.8 40.8 40.9 41.0	40.1 40.2 40.2 40.1 40.9 41.0	31.71 .72 .30 .67 31.30 32.01 31.33 31.48 32.04 32.46	32.40 - - 31.64
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	45.0 47.4 49.0 50.0 50.4 50.0 49.9 50.9 51.4 52.0 51.0	44.0 44.1 43.7 48.6 47.0 46.8 46.5 45.7 45.6 47.6	Ц4.0 43.9 43.7 44.0 45.7 43.8 43.8 43.8 43.8 44.6	42.9 43.0 43.0 42.8 43.2 42.2 41.2 42.9 43.0 42.8	42.0 - - 41.5 - - 42.5 42.6 42.2	31.98 32.00 31.32 .36 .45 .77 .72 .12 31.18 30.69	- - 31.99 - -
Mean	47.3	44.9	43.1	41.2	40.6	31.66	32.17

lable 3 (comt'd')

FIRTLAND LIGHTSHIF _ L3"31.0 N. TO" 15.5 N. Depth of water - 150 feet

				<u>.</u> 'me	195		
		le <u>n</u> e	111171	17		Salita	th _o oc
	- ,	· · · ·	5.	1		- '	1577
-	5	_:.5				31,25	
-	_=, _	_8.1	_2,_			·	32, _3
	<u> </u>		_	-	-	, .	•
-	1717						
-	2-+7					• 2 -	•
5	51.5		_3.1			•53	-
-	21,4			=	-	· ź.	-
-							
-	2-1-	-11-		-		•	-
-	5215		<u>_</u> _,		ت الرب	•	-
2	Z 2.2			1.1	ź	. 23	
		-					
	221-	2-1-			• • _	ز_••_ز	-
	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	-	-	-	-	-	5 T.	-
-2	2-1	- ' -	-2	_÷ •	-	• , 4	-
<u> </u>	- 53+3	51,2	_1.1	-	-		-
· :			. =	÷	2,2	.42	-
÷.						-	· · · :
	2 42		• -	-2.02	-	•)	34+42
-		- <u>51,</u>	_I::i	<u>-</u>	13.3	+3t	-
- :			= = =	•	-	. = :	-
						·	
	22+2	_ · 2	-2+2		•	• 7,2	-
	5	51+1	_ <u>_</u>	-	_2, i	- ÷÷_	-
••		2 3	<u> </u>		_		-
						' -	-
	212 + 2	+4		·		• 4 2	-
2.3	<u>.</u>		_ <u>_</u>			·	31.52
-	<u>-</u>		Ĩ	-			_
	1/1	* _	' -				-
-2	2014	2217	-	÷=		· 1 4	-
1-	51.3	72.3	_=1_	_ <u>í.</u>]	-5		-
							-
	22+2		'	-3.5	-21-		-
_ 1	22	241		_1	-2+4	24+42	-
21			52		15.5	32.11	-
						· · · ·	
2.4	22+-	ジー・ジー			- 1 -		

Maaa 51,8 1979 1979 1.1 1.378 31,69 32,09

14

Table 3 (1997-19)

					<u> - 75</u>		
		Te rr e	erature	17		341111	: , ² ::
ettie							
267	21	311	50 Y		-2-1		-2-1
-	55,3	55.2	_2.7		<u> </u>	<u>;</u>	-
-	= =	== -	= = =		=	. :	-
-	2712			! -	- 2'-		
1	2242	シン・チ	24+1	-2+2	ت نید	•	•
	= - . =	=£.2	=2.5		-	32.5	-
-			1111			10.00	_
>	2.17	22+2	2-1	-2+2	-	1 - +	-
ź	55.2	52,5	- <u>5</u> - 5	-5	-	3 1 ,21	-
-	É4 =			÷ ;	-		5 7 . 7 .
<u>_</u>	2212	74+-		* -		·	
-	57.2	3	51	-2+5	-	172	-
:	==	= 7, 2		. -		, ÷ ÷	-
	5.00	54.		-2+-	'	2-**-	-
	z4, 2	-		Ξ,Ξ			-
				-,			
	-	-	-	-	-	2 - 7 -	-
13	55,2	52		1.2	····· · · · ·	32+22	-
		=	<u> </u>		-	<u>i</u> <u>-</u>	:
	2-+-	24++		-2.			
	-	-	-	-	-	31,01	-
	:	1 7,2	: -	-	-	. : -	-
	· · · ·	1111		-			
- .	52.	54+0		-2+2	-		•
						, T ÷	-
	24.4						
		22.00	2	-	-		-
20	t3+3	52.0	-	-	-	31-th	-
	2 3	== 4	: :	4 5	-		<u></u> ;
					-	ر ۲ م ر	~-*
22	51.0	- 5342	51+1	_2+2	-	24422	-
23	<u> </u>	-	57.3	- , =	-		-
	~						
<u> </u>	C2+5	22+-	2-1-		-	• ⊃	-
25	52	55,1	_2.3	-	-	. 10	-
	1-1	20.5					_
		24+-			-21	·	-
_	53.5	5542	51+0	_7.3	Z	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	-
7 2		<u> </u>	2		-	1 -	17,57
				- '-			- · -
- 7	-	-	-	-	-	• -	-
		57.	C. T	-			-
			<u> </u>				
2-	0_+4	22.17	2-+-	-2+-	-2+-	2-4 -	-

15

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

August 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity ⁰/00

th ay	C' 64.5	30 r 54 - 5	50' 52.5	100' 47.5	150' 46.0	0' 31.93	150' -
12 34 56 70 90	65.0 62.0 63.5 63.5 63.0 61.0 62.0 63.0	16.140.80014015 546.676.015.55 555.5555555555555555555555555555	52.0 52.7 52.2 52.2 52.2 52.0 52.0 52.0 52.0 52.0	18.2 18.4 18.0 18.8 47.7 19.0 18.5	46.0 46.0 46.0	.84 .52 .75 .41 .36 .74 .56 .18 .57	31.65 - - -
11 12 13 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	62.3 61.5 89.4 61.5 89.4 61.5	56.048.002 57568.002 5768.66.02 579.5 579.5 579.5	5004130 555555 50055 50055 50055 50055	48.9 49.0 49.2 49.2 50.0 49.2 49.2 49.9	46.1 47.2 46.2	.45 .27 .28 .23 .82 .72 .80 .72 .86	31.41 - - 32.30
22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 29 23 21	62.5 62.7 61.5 61.5 62.0 62.0 62.0 62.0	61.2 60.5 59.0 62.4 62.4 62.2 62.2 60.0	57.2 57.1 53. 54.0 61.7 540 61.7 540 61.7 540 61.7 540	51.6 50.1 51.4 50.2 50.2 50.5 50.5	49.9 49.2 48.0	.88 .92 .88 .92 .93 .90 31.99 32.00 .06 .13 32.11	
an	62.2	52.0	53.7	49.4	47.1	31.73	-

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

September 1957

		Temp	erature	°F		Salinit	y ⁰ /00
Depth Day	0 1	30 1	50 1	100'	150'	0 '	150'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	61.2 61.1 59.7 60.0 58.7 59.0 59.0 59.0 57.8 58.1 59.0	57.0 59.1 59.8 57.8 53.9 54.1 53.2 54.1 55.2 54.9	55.8 55.7 55.1 55.1 50.8 50.8 50.8 50.8 50.2 52.0 52.0 52.3	50.8 51.2 49.9 49.7 48.5 49.0 49.1 49.3 48.6 49.2	48.8 49.6 48.0 48.6 47.5 47.6 47.1 47.1 47.3 47.0	32.11 .06 .00 .00 .02 .42 .26 .26 .26 .26	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	54.7 58.0 55.8 59.1 58.0 59.0 59.0 57.0	54.5 54.4 54.1 49.8 56.9 54.5 54.5 58.2 57.0	52.0 52.9 52.2 47.8 52.8 54.0 52.4 52.4 52.4 52.0 51.7	46.3 49.0 49.2 45.8 50.1 49.8 50.0 50.9 50.1	45.2 47.8 48.7 44.5 49.2 48.5 48.2 48.7 48.5	•31 •30 •33 •24 •30 •46 •34 •30 •33 •33	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	58.2 58.0 56.1 55.5 56.0 53.1 53.0 52.8	56.5 51.9 52.9 54.2 52.9 532.0 51.5 51.3	52.1 50.9 51.5 51.6 51.4 51.4 51.5 51.5 50.7	49.4 49.2 48.7 48.6 49.5 48.5 49.8 49.8 48.2 49.1 49.1	48.3 47.5 47.5 47.9 46.9 47.8	.22 .22 .31 .35 .73 .57 .66 .74 32.45	
Mean	57.2	54.6	52.3	49.2	47.8	32.32	-

.

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

October 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	01	3 0 I	501	100 '	150'	01	150'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	52.2 50.9 51.1 53.2 53.0 - 52.0 53.0 52.6	50.4 50.8 51.1 52.5 51.8 51.8 52.4 51.8	47.8 48.2 50.9 50.7 50.2 51.6 52.2 50.9	46.7 46.8 46.9 47.5 47.6 48.9 49.2 47.8	45.0 44.4 45.8 45.7 47.2 47.5	32.li2 .68 .75 .60 .60 .61 .58 .514 .25 .63	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	52.3 51.8 51.0 51.1 51.8 51.1 51.8 51.2 51.6 51.2	51.9 51.5 51.1 50.8 50.9 51.2 51.1 51.4 51.2	49.3 50.4 50.6 50.2 50.1 49.8 50.4 50.9 51.1 51.0	47.8 48.2 48.2 48.8 49.1 - - 49.2 49.2 49.8 49.1	46.5 - - - - - -	.67 .29 .39 .50 .50 .42 .42 .48 .40 .51	- - - 32.84
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	50.9 50.2 49.9 49.9 50.5 49.8 48.9 48.3 - 48.8	50.9 50.2 49.8 50.1 50.5 49.8 48.8 48.9 48.9 48.1	50.6 50.1 49.8 49.9 50.0 49.8 48.8 48.8 48.8 48.9 48.1	49.8 49.1 48.8 48.2 46.8 48.7 47.6 47.7 46.8 - 48.3	46.6 46.6	• 79 • 65 • 58 • 64 32 • 82 33 • 30 32 • 83 • 77 • 76 • 69 32 • 63	
Mean	51.1	50.7	50.0	48.2	-	32.60	-

.

PORTLAND LIGHTSHIP 43°31.6'N. 70°05.5'W. Depth of water - 150 feet

November 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity $^{\circ}$ /oo

Depth Day	01	י 30	501	100 I	150 '	01	150'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	50.7 50.0 50.0 49.5 49.1 49.2 49.0 - 47.4	50.4 50.0 49.7 49.9 49.3 49.2 49.2 49.2 49.2 49.2	50.3 50.0 49.5 49.8 49.3 49.2 49.2 48.9 -	49.2 49.2 49.3 49.4 49.1 49.1 48.9 48.9 - 47.3		32.77 .58 .25 .42 .22 .51 .12 32.26 32.68	- 32.78 - - - 32.98
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	46.6 46.2 46.2 46.1 46.8 47.0 46.8 46.9	46.6 46.2 46.1 46.8 46.8 46.8 46.3 46.7 -	46.8 46.2 46.2 46.1 46.7 46.8 46.4 46.8	47.0 46.8 46.8 46.8 46.6 46.7 46.4 46.7 -	46.2 46.5 46.1 46.2 46.2 46.2 46.2 46.2	.74 .74 .51 .59 .58 .59 .54 .60 .60	- - - 33.12 -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	ц6.1 ц6.2 ц5.6 ц5.8 цц.8 цц.8 цц.4 цц.4 цц.4 цд.9 ц2.0	46.1 46.2 45.7 45.7 45.7 45.1 44.9 44.4 44.1 42.0	46.1 46.2 45.8 45.9 45.7 45.2 45.1 44.5 44.2 42.1	46.1 46.3 46.1 45.9 45.2 44.8 45.2 45.2 45.1 45.1	46.1 46.3 45.9 45.9 45.3 44.9 45.1 45.5 43.2	.71 .63 .83 32.89 33.01 32.97 .91 .82 .73 32.83	- 33.16 - -
Mean	46.9	46.9	46.9	47.0	-	32.63	33.01

December 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity °/00

Depth Day	01	30 1	50 '	100'	150'	01	150 י
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	44.2 43.9 43.1 42.7 43.3 42.2 42.2 42.2 41.9 42.3 42.3	14.2 43.9 43.1 42.7 43.3 42.2 42.2 41.9 42.3 42.3	44.3 43.9 43.1 42.7 43.3 42.2 42.2 41.9 42.3 42.3	44.4 44.0 43.1 42.8 42.3 42.2 42.5 42.0 42.1 42.1 42.3	44.7 43.7 42.8 42.8 42.8 42.1 42.5 42.2 41.9	32.93 .89 32.94 33.01 .02 33.02 32.96 .93 .95 32.99	33.16 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	42.8 42.1 41.1 40.8 40.1 40.9 41.1 39.7 40.8 40.5	42.8 42.1 41.1 40.8 40.3 40.9 41.2 39.7 40.8 40.2	42.8 42.2 41.2 40.9 40.8 40.9 41.2 39.7 40.8 40.2	42.8 42.2 41.9 41.5 41.0 41.4 41.4 41.7 40.0 40.7	42.7 - 42.0 42.1 42.0 42.1 41.0	33.06 32.99 .96 .93 .83 .84 .94 .89 .23 .20	33.09
21 22 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	40.9 40.9 40.9 40.9 41.3 39.2 40.1 40.2 39.1	40.9 40.9 40.9 - 41.3 40.0 40.1 40.1	41.0 40.9 41.0 - 41.0 - 41.4 40.1 40.1 40.1 40.3	41.2 41.7 41.7 41.5 41.5 41.2 40.8 41.2	- 41.5 41.8 41.8 41.9	.84 .83 .80 .76 32.96 .32.98 .64 32.80 31.14 30.93	32.76
Mean	41.4	41.5	41.6	41.9	42.4	32.74	33.04

Boston Lightship (Figure

(Figure 4, Table 4)

The 1957 surface water temperatures in terms of 10 day means were generally higher than the mean for the 1925-1941 period and were for the most part above the 1956 readings. 1957 was characterized by early warming, an early maximum in late July and, except for a brief period in the fall, by slower than normal cooling. The thermocline began to develop in late March and was destroyed by early November; in structure it was very similar to that of the previous year. The annual mean surface temperature was 50.0 degrees or 1.4 degrees higher than in 1956.

Salinities held higher and more uniform than in 1956. The minimum at the surface was about 31.7 °/oo in May with the maxima in January, February, March and December of 32.5 °/oo; this gives a range of less than 1.0 °/oo contrasted with a range of 2.0 °/oo the previous year. As in 1956 bottom salinities were .50 to .75 °/oo higher than the surface during the period of the thermocline.



Table 4

BOSTON LIGHTSHIP

1957

		Janua	ry					I	Februar	Y		
	Tempe	rature	°F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Te	mperati	ure ^o F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	0'	30 '	50'	951	0'	951	01	30 1	50 '	951	01	951
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	39.6 38.9 45 43.0 42.9 43.1 41 42 40.5 37.8	39.5 38.5 43.0 42.9 43.0 	39.5 38.3 43.3 42.9 43.0 - - 37.8	39:5 38.3 44.1 42.9 43.1 - 37.5	32.17 .16 .33 .25 .49 .56 .46 .51 .63 .49	- - 32.40 -	37.3 38.1 32.8 35.9 35.9 36.8 35.8 35.8 35.8 34.9 35.2	37.3 38.1 32.9 36.1 35.9 36.1 35.9 35.9 35.1 35.1	37.3 38.1 32.9 37.7 35.9 36.1 35.9 35.9 36.2 35.1	39.8 38.1 35.6 39.1 37.9 37.8 38.7 39.0 38.2 38.8	32.30 .31 32.31 31.99 32.46 32.36 32.26 32.20 32.01 32.00	32.55 - 32.57 - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	36.4 42.2 40.9 35.3 41.0 41.6 36.9 36.0 40.0 38.9	36.4 42.2 40.9 35.3 41.0 41.5 37.5 36.0 40.1 38.9	36.3 42.2 40.9 35.3 41.0 41.4 37.5 36.0 40.1 38.9	36.3 42.2 40.9 35.5 41.1 41.3 37.5 35.9 40.1 38.9	.52 .50 .51 .53 .57 .59 .58 .58	32.57 - - 32.57	35.8 35.9 36.1 35.8 35.8 36.2 36.0 36.4 36.7	35.8 35.9 35.9 36.1 35.9 35.9 36.4 36.0 36.5	35.8 35.9 36.0 36.1 36.0 35.9 36.4 36.0 36.5	38.2 38.0 36.1 36.3 36.0 36.2 36.5 36.0 36.8	32.14 32.21 32.33 32.42 32.42 32.42 32.46 32.53 32.56 32.59 32.62	- 32.37 - - - 32.67
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	40.8 39.2 38.3 39.3 38.4 38.7 38.7 33.1 37.3 32.7 33.8	40.8 39.2 38.3 39.3 39.4 38.7 39.0 33.2 38.0 32.5 33.8	40.8 39.6 38.4 39.4 40.0 38.8 39.0 33.3 38.3 33.0 34.0	41.5 41.2 39.4 39.4 40.8 40.9 40.8 35.7 41.4 34.8 36.0	.55 .42 .55 .46 .39 .45 .42 .53 .26 .30 32.22	- - - 32.62 - -	36.8 36.5 36.3 36.6 37.1 37.1 37.1	36.8 36.5 36.3 36.6 37.1 37.1 37.1	36.8 36.5 36.3 36.6 37.1 37.1 37.1	36.8 36.5 36.3 36.6 37.0 37.0	32.66 32.59 32.51 32.60 32.53 32.53 32.53 32.38 32.56	32.71
Mean	39.5	38.8	38.9	39.5	32.45	32.54	36.2	36.2	36.3	37.3	32.39	32.57

Note: From 19 Feb - 13 June T at intermediate depths was read from proportions of trace depths as BT had water in bellows.

BOSTON LIGHTSHIP

 $42^{\circ}20.4$ N. $70^{\circ}45.5$ W. Depth of water - 96 feet

1957

		Marc	h		April							
	Tempe	erature	oF		Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Te	mperati	ure ^o F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	501	951	01	951	0 1	30 1	50 I	951	01	951
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 0 10	36.9 36.7 36.7 36.6 36.7 37.3 37.7 36.8 36.9	36.9 36.8 36.8 36.6 36.7 37.2 37.7 36.8 36.9	36.9 36.5 36.7 37.1 36.9 36.7 36.9	36.9 - 36.9 36.6 36.6 36.8	•		40.8 41.0 39.9 39.9 39.9 40.1 40.2 3°.9 39.8 39.8	40.2 40.0 39.8 39.8 39.9 40.0 39.8 39.8 39.8 39.5	39.6 39.2 39.7 39.6 39.8 39.7 39.7 39.8 39.7 39.8	3°.1 38.9 39.0 38.9 3°.6 39.1 39.0 38.8 39.0 39.1	32.00 32.01 32.19 32.23 32.13 31.88 32.30 32.24 32.21 32.24	- 33.38 - - - 32.24
11 12 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	37.1 37.4 38.3 37.6 37.9 38.4 38.1 39.0 38.4	37.1 37.2 37.9 37.9 38.2 38.1 38.8 35.3	36.9 37.0 37.1 37.0 37.8 38.0 37.9 38.5 38.2	36.8 36.9 37.1 37.2 37.5 37.8 37.8 38.1 37.9			39.9 40.0 39.4 39.6 39.5 39.9 40.0 40.0 41.2 41.2	39.5 39.7 39.4 39.4 39.4 39.4 39.2 39.2 40.0 40.5	39.4 39.2 39.4 39.2 39.2 39.2 39.2 39.2 39.2 39.2	39.2 39.0 38.8 39.0 39.1 38.8 38.2 38.2 38.2 38.1 38.0	32.20 32.15 32.10 32.10 32.15 32.17 32.06 32.07 31.97 31.70	32.42
21 22 24 24 26 27 28 29 31	38.4 38.4 38.9 39.5 39.5 39.5 39.7 39.7 39.7 39.7 39.7 39.7 39.7 39.7	32.3 38.1 38.3 38.4 38.4 38.9 38.9 38.9 39.1 39.2 39.2 39.2 39.2	38.2 38.0 38.1 38.2 38.3 38.8 38.8 38.9 35.8 35.2 39.1	37.9 37.9 37.8 38.1 38.2 38.8 38.8 38.7 38.7 39.0			43.0 43.4 44.0 44.0 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.7 45.4	41.5 42.5 43.1 44.0 44.0 44.0 43.0 44.0 43.0 43.0 43.0	39.5 39.2 40.8 42.7 39.5 40.0 39.9 40.9 41.0 41.8	38.4 38.3 38.5 38.5 38.6 38.3 38.9 39.0 39.0	31.80 31.89 31.81 31.92 32.00 31.90 31.88 32.03 32.05 32.04	- 32.60 - - -
Mean	38.1	37.9	37.8	37.7	_	-	41.5	40.9	30.9	38.8	32.05	32 .6 6

Note: From 19 Teb - 13 June T at intermediate depths was read from proportions of trace depths as PT had water in bellows.

BOSTON LIGHTSHIP

42°20.4'N. 70°45.5'W. Depth of water - 96 feet

1957

May	
Temperature	°F

-	

J	u	ne

Salinity %/00 Temperature %F Salinity %/00

Depth Day	0 1	30 1	50 1	951	01	951	01	301	50 1	951	0 1	951
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	45.3 45.7 45.1 44.7 44.4 46.1 47.0 48.6 48.4 49.6	45.1 45.3 45.0 44.0 44.2 45.2 44.8 47.8 46.0 48	44.0 44.9 45.0 43.5 43.9 44.8 44.2 46.5 44.5 45	38.9 39.6 44.1 42.2 42.5 43.1 42.9 43.5 42.2 43.0			55.7 56.9 57.0 57.1 57.3 56.8 56.8 56.5 54.4	54.8 55.1 53.5 53.8 52.5 51.5 51.1 50.2 49.8	50.0 49.5 48.5 48.5 47.5 46.8 47.5 48.0 47.0 45.2	45.7 44.9 44.5 44.1 43.8 44.5 44.5 44.5 44.0 44.0 44.1	31.70 .68 .66 .74 .76 .79 .79 .88 .°0	32.hh
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	48.8 49.4 50.8 51.2 51.3 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2 50.1	48.6 48.6 49.0 50.9 47.5 48.2 51.1 50.0	47.0 47.5 45.9 45.5 45.0 46.9 50.5 49.8	43.6 43.0 41.0 41.5 41.5	-		56.0 57.3 56.4 56.9 57.7 59.8 61.7 62.5 64.1	53.5 50.5 52.0 50.0 47.1 50.0 51.2 50.3 52.0	47.5 46.8 47.0 44.5 43.3 46.0 46.2 47.1 46.2 46.9	44.0 44.1 44.7 42.8 43.0 43.0 43.0 43.2 43.4 43.3 43.6	.88 .92 .81 31.95 32.01 31.75 .73 .75 .82 .88	32.44 - - 32.41
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	48.1 50.1 49.7 52.2 50.3 50.9 51.7 51.8 52.2 53.1	48.0 49.4 50.0 50.2 50.7 50.5 50.0 51.5 51.9 52.0	48.0 49.1 49.1 48.0 49.6 49.6 49.0 40.8 48.0 51.7 49.0	47.9 48.2 42.0 43.2 43.5 46.1 44.2 44.9 44.7			62.0 63.3 62.2 61.3 62.0 64.6 63.9 65.2 61.0 61.0	51.7 59.4 55.6 51.8 51.8 54.8 54.8 56.6 53.4 47.5 50.2	46.2 48.0 47.1 46.2 45.8 45.8 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.0	43.5 44.0 44.1 44.0 43.8 44.3 44.6 45.0 44.5 44.0	.63 .70 .82 .82 .85 .81 .79 .82 .79 31.88	- - 32.35 - -
Mean	4°.3	48.4	47.0	43.2	-	-	59.5	52.2	46.8	44.0	31.80	32.41

Note: From 19 Feb- 13 June T at intermediate depths was read from proportions of trace depths as BT had water in bellows.

BOSTON LIGHTSHIP

.

42°20.4'N. 70°45.5'W. Depth of water - 96 feet

1957

			J	uly		August						
	Temperature °F Salinity °/00						Te	Temperature °F Salinity				ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	501	95 '	01	95 '	01	30'	50'	95 I	01	95'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	61.1 60.7 61.3 63.1 61.7 60.9 62.0 64.5 61.4 60.5	59.1 59.9 60.8 59.9 54.8 53.0 49.8 51.0 55.2 53.5	51.6 52.7 57.9 48.0 45.8 48.1 47.8 46.9 46.8	44.8 45.2 45.8 45.8 45.8 45.8 45.8 45.6 45.8 45.4 45.1	31.87 .74 .82 .83 .82 .93 .92 .92 .92 31.98	- 32.38 - - - - 32.30	62.5 64.0 63.0 61.9 63.0 64.5 64.8 66.0 66.0 66.0	54.6 58.0 56.2 53.8 57.8 62.9 60.0 62.2 63.5 57.0	50.1 49.7 50.0 47.7 48.5 49.1 49.8 49.8 49.5 48.0	44.9 46.1 46.0 46.0 46.1 45.9 46.2 46.7 46.7 46.8	31.66 .73 .86 .85 .88 .91 .93 .95 .93 .95	32.21
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	61.0 61.7 61.2 61.3 62.2 63.9 63.9 65.0 64.1 65.0	54.5 53.0 51.0 53.0 54.3 55.0 52.2 58.1 54.7 60.5	47.8 47.1 46.2 46.6 46.9 49.1 45.9 50.5 47.0 50.1	45.2 45.6 45.7 45.2 45.2 45.2 45.2 45.2 45.2 45.2 45.2	32.03 32.00 32.00 31.87 32.04 31.88 .90 .814 .90 .97	- - 32.24	66.0 66.5 63.8 63.9 64.2 64.2 65.0 65.0	61.8 62.9 61.2 62.3 62.8 63.8 63.2 63.8 59.0	52.8 54.2 51.8 56.4 51.5 55.0 57.7 60.3 57.1 50.2	47.0 47.1 47.5 47.8 47.8 47.8 47.8 48.1 47.9 48.0 47.6	.96 .77 .75 .76 .86 .88 .91 .91 .95 31.97	32.19
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	66.5 65.5 67.1 66.8 67.2 68.4 65.4 65.5 64.9 65.2	62.0 61.5 54.6 60.9 62.8 63.0 62.2 61.2 60.0 55.0	49.0 48.4 49.9 51.0 49.6 62.5 48.3 50.5 49.3 51.3 51.3 548.5	Ц5.0 Ц5.2 Ц5.2 Ц5.2 Ц5.7 Ц6.3 Ц6.3 Ц6.3 Ц6.3 Ц6.8 Ц6.9 Ц5.2	31.95 32.00 31.97 .99 31.97 32.00 32.00 31.94 .88 .88 31.95	2.26 2.26 - - - 32.28	63.2 62.9 64.9 64.3 64.1 63.4 63.4 63.6 62.7 62.8 62.8	60.7 62.3 63.2 63.7 62.8 62.7 63.3 56.0 60.5 62.2 60.2	50.2 55.2 55.0 55.0 55.0 55.5 55.5 57.8 57.8 53.8 56.5	48.2 48.4 48.7 48.2 47.8 48.5 48.3 48.3 49.8 50.0 49.7	32.02 .06 32.00 31.94 .97 .91 31.93 32.00 31.94 32.02 32.00	32.27 - - 32.26
Mean	63.7	57.1	49.2	45.5	31.93	32.29	64.2	60.8	52 .5	47.5	31.91	32.23

26
Table 4 (contid)

BOSTON LIGHTSHIP

October

September	
-----------	--

	Temperature °F				Salinity ⁰ /00 Temperature °F			ure °F	Salinity ⁰ /00			
Depth Day	01	30 i	50'	951	01	95 '	01	301	50 i	95 '	01 9	51
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	62.7 63.6 62.6 64.7 63.7 63.3 63.0 60.6 62.1 62.0	61.3 61.8 62.2 60.0 61.3 57.0 59.0 54.8 56.1 54.7	58.7 60.5 60.8 52.2 53.0 51.5 52.6 49.1 49.7 49.9	49.3 48.5 47.8 48.3 47.9 47.9 47.8 47.9 47.9 48.2 48.1	31.85 .88 .90 .90 .92 .92 .95 .86 .95 .93	32.31	53.2 53.9 52.2 54.1 54.0 54.0 54.0 54.0 54.0 54.0 55.3	52.8 53.1 52.2 54.0 55.2 53.6 53.9 54.4 54.9	52.5 52.8 53.0 51.9 51.9 52.7 55.9 54.3 54.3 54.6	149.1 149.6 149.8 50.2 50.3 50.9 52.2 53.2 53.0	32.24 .23 32 .20 .27 .26 .26 .20 .21 .27 32 .27	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	59.2 56.9 59.0 60.4 60.7 59.7 59.0 59.3 58.6 61.2	51.9 52.2 53.2 53.9 53.8 55.5 58.3 58.3 58.4	48.3 49.2 49.5 49.8 52.1 48.5 48.5 48.8 51.7 48.2 52.4	47.3 47.5 47.0 47.3 47.3 47.3 47.3 47.3 47.4 47.9 47.9 47.9	32.00 .08 .02 .06 32.00 31.99 32.06 .07 .09 .09	32.35 - - 32.33	54.9 54.9 54.9 54.9 54.0 55.0 55.0 54.0 54.0 54.0 54.0 54.0	54.9 54.4 54.6 54.1 54.1 54.1 54.2 54.7 54.5 54.5 54.6 54.1	54.7 54.3 54.3 54.1 53.9 54.1 53.6 53.6 53.3	52.9 53.6 52.5 52.8 51.6 52.1 51.0 50.5 50.2	.22 .25 .31 .33 .33 32 .29 .27 .22 .32	- - - 2.) ₄ 1
21 22 23 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	62.2 61.7 57.8 55.9 56.0 55.1 53.7 53.7 53.2	56.0 50.2 55.4 52.2 53.9 54.2 53.1 53.1 53.0	50.0 48.9 50.3 48.9 51.1 49.2 52.3 52.9	47.7 47.3 47.3 47.3 47.8 47.8 47.6 47.8 47.8 47.9	.10 .10 .18 .19 .10 .21 .32 .30 .30 32.25	- 32.38 - -	53.9 53.1 53.4 53.2 53.0 52.1 51.5 51.8 51.2	53.6 53.0 53.1 53.2 53.2 52.9 52.1 51.9 51.2 51.2 51.2	53.5 53.0 53.2 53.2 53.2 53.2 53.2 52.9 51.9 51.2 51.2 51.2	49.5 50.7 50.7 51.1 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2	•35 •34 •35 32 •31 - •25 •34 •35 •35 •36 32 •35 32•36	- - - - 2.35
Mean	59.6	55.6	51.5	47.8	32.05	-	53.7	53.4	53.1	51.1	32.29 32	.37

 Table 4 (cont'd)

 42°20.4'N.
 70°45.5'%.

 Depth of water - 96 feet

٦	Ó	٢	7
+	7	\mathcal{I}	1

			No	vember	-		December						
	Tenpe	rature	°F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Te	Temperature °F			Salinity °/oo		
Depth Day	0 1	301	501	95 I	0 1	95 '	01	301	501	95 '	01	95 I	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 0	51.8 51.7 51.8 51.7 51.6 51.2 51.5 51.4 50.5	51.7 51.8 51.8 51.5 51.1 51.2 51.3 50.3	51.7 51.8 51.8 51.5 51.5 51.1 51.2 51.2 51.2	51.7 51.6 51.7 51.6 51.5 51.1 51.2 50.2 49.9	32.42 .42 .41 .42 .41 .42 .47 .44 .47 .44 .47 .38 .40	- - 32.44	46.9 45.1 40.9 - 46.7 45.9 45.3 45.9	47.0 45.1 46.9 - 46.7 46.1 45.3 45.9	47.0 45.1 46.9 - 46.8 46.0 45.3 45.8	47.1 45.1 46.9 - 46.8 45.9 45.4 45.5	32.44 .50 .57 .48 3 .50 .62 .66 .65 .53 .52	2.48	
11 12 13 1) 15 16 17 18 19 20	50.0 49.8 50.0 49.8 50.1 50.1 50.1 50.1 50.2	49.9 49.8 49.9 50.1 50.1 50.1 49.9 49.9 50.2	49.9 50.0 50.3 50.1 50.2 50.1 50.0 49.9 50.1	40.9 - - - - 49.9 49.3	.48 .46 .48 .39 .30 .36 .32 .45 .38 .29	- 32.52 - - - 32.57	45.9 45.3 43.9 44.8 - - 43.1 42.1 42.2	4.6.0 45.3 43.9 44.8 - 43.1 42.1 42.5	45.9 45.3 43.9 44.9 - - 43.1 42.2 42.5	45.6 45.3 43.7 44.8 - 43.2 43.2	.56 3 .60 .48 .58 .51 .44 .48 .45 3 .31 .38	2.56 - - 2.49	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	49.2 49.2 49.2 49.2 49.0 49.1 48.3 48.8 18.8 18.5	49.9 49.8 49.3 49.3 49.1 49.1 49.1 48.8 48.8 48.8 48.4	49.9 49.8 49.5 49.3 49.0 49.1 49.1 48.8 48.8 48.8	49.4 49.1 48.8 48.8 48.7 47.9 48.6 48.7	• 32 • 37 • 39 • 40 • 44 • 44 • 49 • 49 • 42 • 46	- - 32.1,8	42.3 42.5 42.7 44.1 43.1 43.1 43.2 43.2 43.2 43.5	42.4 42.3 42.8 44.1 43.1 42.8 43.3 43.1 42.9 43.4 43.5	42.4 42.8 44.3 43.1 43.7 43.5 43.0 43.0 43.0 43.0	- 43.1 43.8 44.2 43.9 14.1 44.6 43.9	•30 •29 •38 •39 •48 3 •55 •55 •55 •44 •52 32 •46	2.47	
Mean	50.1	50.1	50.1	50.0	32.41	32.50	44.1	44.2	44.3	44.9	32.48 3	2.50	

Georges Shoal, Texas Tower #2 (Figure 5, Table 5)

Ten day mean surface water temperatures ranged from a minimum of 40.4°F in mid-February to a high of 64.2°F in mid-September.

Comparison with the 1956 readings, which began in April of that year, shows the mean for the same period in 1957 to be 2.7°F higher. This year warming began abruptly during the last 10 days of April, nearly a month earlier than in 1956. All the 10 day mean values for 1957 from the end of April through the first 10 days of December were above the comparable values for 1956. Beginning in mid-November, cooling was more rapid in 1957.

It is regrettable that there were so few salinity samples taken in 1957. What values there are give means of greater than $33.0^{\circ}/00.$



Figure 5. Georges Shoal, 1957. (Dashed line, 1956 record.)

Table 5

TEXAS TOLER #2 41°41'16.3"N. 67°45'36.2"W. Depth of water - 56 feet

.

Surface Temperature °F

	Jan		Jan Feb		М	ar	Apr	il	М	May	
Month Day	Temp	Sal	Temp	Sal	Temp	Sal	Temp	Sal	Temp	Sal	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	45.0 41.8 42.4 43.0 43.0 42.5 42.5 42.0 42.2 43.2 43.2	-	41.3 40.6 41.4 41.9 41.2 41.2 41.7 41.9 41.2 40.6 41.9	-	39.3 40.5 41.1 40.5 39.9 40.0 40.3 40.4 42.0 41.4	33.09 33.09 33.07 33.06 33.08 33.12 33.12 33.12 33.13 33.16 33.14	41.9 42.1 41.5 41.4 41.3 42.0 42.1 42.1 41.0 41.3	-	46.4 45.7 46.0 45.7 46.0 45.8 46.2 46.8 47.1 47.1		
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	41.5 42.4 43.1 41.5 40.8 41.0 40.6 41.1 41.2 41.7	-	40.5 40.0 39.6 40.5 41.6 40.9 41.1 - 39.7 40.0	33.11 32.99 33.02 32.91	40.4 41.4 41.3 41.6 40.9 40.6 41.7 41.3 40.9	33.20 33.21 33.22 33.07 33.29 33.12 33.13 33.13 33.12 33.10	41.3 42.0 42.0 41.8 41.8 42.0 42.3 42.3 42.3 42.3	-	47.3 47.3 47.5 47.6 47.6 47.4 48.0 48.2 48.1 48.1	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	
21 22 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	42.3 42.2 42.4 40.4 41.1 41.0 41.0 41.4 40.7 40.6 41.0		39.4 40.4 40.6 40.3 40.5 41.5 41.8 39.9	32.98 32.99 33.00 33.01 33.02 33.02 33.02 33.02	40.7 41.4 41.8 41.9 41.1 41.5 41.4 41.6 41.7 41.8 41.5	33.07 33.04 33.86 33.78 33.04 33.11 33.11 33.11 33.14 33.20 33.18 33.13	42.6 42.8 43.8 43.3 43.6 44.8 45.6 45.7 45.4	-	48.1 48.2 48.2 48.2 48.3 48.3 48.3 49.3 49.3 49.3 49.9 50.1	33.03 33.00 33.02 33.01 33.12 33.01 33.11 33.02 33.01	
Mean	41.9	-	40.8	-	41.1	33 .17	42.6	-	47.6	-	

TEXAS TOWER #2 GEORGES SHOAL

41°41'16.3"N. 67°45'36.2"W. Depth of water - 56 feet

Surface Temperature °F

	June	July	Aug	Sept	Oct	Nov	Dec
Month Day	Temp	Temp	Temp	Temp	Temp	Temp	Temp
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	50.1 50.3 50.8 50.6 50.6 51.0 51.0 51.2 51.2	57.3 57.6 57.7 57.8 57.8 58.1 58.1 58.2 58.2 58.2 58.3	61.2 61.5 61.6 61.8 61.7 61.8 61.8 61.7 62.0 62.6	63.3 63.2 63.2 63.6 64.0 64.0 64.0 64.0 64.0	62.2 62.1 61.8 61.7 61.8 61.7 61.6 61.6 61.6 61.6	60.0 60.0 59.6 58.1 57.5 57.1 57.0 57.0 57.0	52.4 52.2 52.0 52.0 51.8 51.4 50.4 149.2 48.2 47.6
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 16 19 20	51.3 51.4 51.5 51.7 51.8 51.9 52.0 52.0 53.2	58.3 58.7 59.3 59.6 59.9 60.1 60.2 60.2 60.3 60.3	62.6 62.7 62.7 62.6 62.8 63.0 63.2 63.4 63.7 63.8	64.1 64.1 64.2 64.2 64.2 64.2 64.2 64.2 64.2 64.2	61.5 61.3 61.2 61.2 61.2 60.7 60.7 60.6 60.6 60.6 60.4	56.5 55.8 55.1 54.4 53.9 53.6 53.6 53.7 53.7	47.6 47.5 47.1 47.2 47.5 47.5 47.5 47.6 47.4 47.4 47.3
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	53.3 54.8 54.8 55.4 55.7 55.1 556.1 56.6	60.3 60.2 60.2 60.2 60.2 60.4 60.4 61.2 61.3 61.2 61.1	63.8 63.7 63.6 63.5 63.5 63.6 63.4 63.4 63.4 63.3	64.2 64.1 64.0 64.0 63.8 63.1 62.4 62.1 62.1 62.2	60.3 60.4 60.4 60.2 60.0 60.0 60.0 60.0 60.0 60.0	53.5 53.4 53.4 53.4 53.2 52.8 52.6 52.6 52.6 52.6	47.3 47.3 47.4 47.4 47.3 47.4 47.3 47.4 47.8 47.8 47.8 47.8 47.8 47.8
Mean	52 .7	59.4	62.8	63.7	60.9	55.3	48.5

Nantucket Shoal Lightship (Figure 6, Table 6)

Unfortunately the data from this important station are thin and scattered after mid-April.

It is probably safe to say that the surface winter minimum appeared in mid-February with temperatures averaging greater than 38° F; a similar minimum was observed in early March the previous year. Below 100 feet temperatures fell to less than 36° F in February, with an intrusion of cold water at depth. Just previous to this time DELAWARE cruise 57-1 made bathythermograph lowerings in South Channel, over Georges Bank and in the region surrounding the lightship. No water of 35° F was found either at the surface or at depth, except near Browns Bank and Eastern Channel 200 miles to the east. Thus it appears possible that the 35° water observed at this station in February was formed well inshore where chilling had advanced more rapidly, and moved offshore in a southeasterly direction along the bottom. Since its appearance at the lightship was preceded and followed by isothermal conditions at 40° F, one assumes this parcel of chilled water simply moved by down the slope.

• The partial data for August and September shown in Table 6 indicate summer temperatures well above the mean for 1947-1952.

Late winter and early spring salinities are like those for the same period in 1956.



Table 6

NANTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHI	$^{\circ}$ 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W.
---------------------------	------------------------------------

January 1957

Temperature oF

Salinity %/00

Depth Day	01	30'	50'	100'	150'	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	- - - 43.0 43.3	- - - 43.0 43.2	- - - 43.2 43.2	- - - 43.3 43.2	- - - 43.3 43.2	- - - - 43.3 43.2	- - - - 33.07 32.73	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	42.6 44 42.6 42.0 41.6 41.8 40.9	43.0 42.7 42.1 41.7 41.9 40.9	43.0 42.7 42.1 41.9 42.0 40.9	43.0 42.8 42.1 41.9 42.0 40.9	43.0 42.8 42.2 41.9 42.0 40.9	43.0 42.8 42.2 41.9 42.0 40.9	- .73 .77 .76 .74 - .71 .74 - .73	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	40.7 40.0 - - 39.7 39.1 42.1 42.2 40.6 41	40.7 40.0 	40.7 40.0 - 3°.5 39.3 41.9 42.1 40.5	40.7 40.0 - 39.6 39.5 42.0 42.1 40.7	40.7 40.0 - 39.6 39.7 42.1 42.1 40.7	40.7 40.0 - 39.6 39.8 42.1 42.1 40.7	.73 .66 - - .62 .54 .64 .66 .56 32.72	

NANTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W. Depth of water-192 feet

February 1957

Temperature ^oF

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	01	301	50 '	100'	150'	180'	0 1	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	40.7 39.0 41.7 42.5 41.5 40.7 38 39.0 37.0	39.9 37.3 40.8 42.1 40.7 40.2 37.4 37.5 37.0	39.6 37.0 40.2 41.7 39.2 39.9 37.3 37.7 37.0	38.3 36.5 39.5 40.6 38.5 39.0 36.7 37.3 36.7	36.6 34.3 39.0 37.6 38.3 34.6 36.6 36.0	- - 36.9 34.3 35.1 35.5	32.64 32.63 32.60 32.60 32.65 32.64 32.64 32.64 32.66 32.60	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	33.5 40.0 37.0 45.8 - 37.3	34.0 37.7 36.0 40.6 	34.3 36.5 36.0 39.8 - 35.0	34.6 35.5 35.5 37.8 - 35.0	34.7 35.4 35.0 36.3 - 36.0	34.7 35.2 34.8 36.2 - 36.1	32.60 32.78 32.78 32.76 - 32.76	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	- 41.5 41.0 39.6 41.8 41.2 40.0	- 41.3 41.0 39.0 41.5 41.2 40.0	- 41.2 41.0 39.0 41.4 41.2 40.0		- 41.3 41.0 39.0 41.5 41.2 40.0	- 40.9 39.0 41.6 41.2 40.0	- 33.00 32.94 32.89 32.90 32.91 33.21	- 32.84 - -
Mean	39.9	39.0	38.8	38.3	37.6	37.5	32.76	-

NANTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W. Depth of water-192 feet

March 1957

Temperature ^oF

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	01	30 '	50 '	100 :	1501	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	42.0 41.9 37.2 41.6 41.2 42.0 41.0 40.6 41.7	42.0 41.9 36.7 41.6 40.6 41.8 41.0 40.6 41.7	12.0 11.9 36.6 11.6 10.5 11.8 11.0 10.6 11.6	42.0 41.9 37.0 41.7 40.2 41.8 41.0 40.6 41.6	42.0 37.3 41.7 40.2 41.8 40.9 40.6 41.5	42.0 - 41.7 40.2 41.8 40.9 40.6	32.92 33.00 32.98 32.96 32.99 33.05 32.94 33.04 33.04	- 32.96 - - - 33.04
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	39.0 39.9 39.0 41.2 39.3 41.3 42.2 38.2 40.7	39.0 39.9 38.7 41.2 39.3 41.3 42.2 38.0 40.7	30.0 39.9 38.8 41.2 39.3 41.3 42.2 38.0 40.6	39.0 39.9 38.9 39.3 141.2 142.0 38.0 140.5	- 39.3 41.2 41.8 40.9	- - - - - - - - - - -	33.01 33.01 33.11 33.02 33.00 33.09 32.98 32.98 32.98	33.02
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	41.6 43.8 44.0 43.7 41.7 43.0 40.2 40.2 42.8 43.7 43.7 43.7	43.2 43.0 42.8 43.0 42.8 43.0 40.2 43.0 43.3 43.3 43.3	41.6 43.0 42.9 42.5 41.3 43.0 40.2 42.1 43.2 43.3 41.2	L1.6 L2.9 L2.3 L1.2 L2.9 L2.3 L1.2 L2.9 L0.2 L2.1 L3.1 L3.2	41.4 42.9 42.9 42.2 41.0 42.9 40.1 42.1 43.0 43.2	41.2 42.9 42.2 41.0 42.9 40.1 42.1 43.0	32.94 33.03 33.52 33.16 32.95 33.59 33.05 33.05 33.28 33.23 33.11	
Mean	42.4	41.2	41.1	41.1	Ц 1. Ц	41 .7	33.08	33.01

Depth	of	water-192	îeet
-------	----	-----------	------

April 1957

Temperature °F

NANTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W.

Salinity 0/00

Depth Day	01	301	50 1	100'	150'	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	43.8 41.5 42.0 41.1 43.1 42.9 45.8 44.0	43.6 41.4 41.8 41.1 43.0 42.9 45.8 - 44.0	42.6 41.3 41.8 41.1 43.0 42.9 45.8 - 43.9	42.3 41.1 42.6 41.1 42.8 42.8 45.6 44.0	42.3 42.7 43.0 41.4 42.8 47.0 45.9 44.1	42.5 41.8 43.1 41.3 - - - 44.1	33.07 33.02 32.96 33.04 33.04 33.05 33.34 33.15	- - - 33.83
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	39.3 45.0 42.0 38.5 42.5 44.4 44.2 46.5 47.5	39.3 Ц.9 Ц2.1 38.5 Ц.4 Ц.2 Ц.2 Ц.2 Ц.2 Ц.5 Ц.6.5	39.3 44.8 42.1 38.6 41.3 43.5 44.2 44.3 45.7 45.7	39.1 45.0 42.2 38.0 41.3 43.5 44.9 45.8	43.5 45.0 42.2 38.3 41.8 43.0 45.0 45.4 45.5	43.9 45.0 - 41.9 43.5 45.5 45.5	33.23 33.11 33.07 33.09 33.09 33.25 33.31 33.04 33.32 33.23	- 33.08 - - -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	44.7 45.9 45.0 - - - -	44.5 45.0 44.9 - - -	43.0 44.7 44.0 - - - -	42.7 44.2 43.3 - - - -	46.0 44.2 43.5 - - - -	46.7 44.1 43.5 - - - - -	33.24 33.05 33.04 - - - - -	33.76 - - - - - - - - - -

NANTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W. Depth of water-192 feet

August 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity /oo

Depth Day	01	30'	50 '	100'	150'	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	- - 59.9 64.8 65.5	- - - 51.9 59.0 58.7	- - - 51.3 51.0	- - - 50.1 50.1	- - - - 49.9 49.8	- - - 33.02 .17 33.19	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	68.3 64.8 64.9 64.6 - 64.8 64.8	67.5 64.8 64.9 64.7 64.6 64.9 64.7 64.9	- 59.0 64.3 64.7 64.9 64.2 65.1 64.8	51.9 53.6 53.8 53.3 53.9 53.9 53.2 53.5 53.1	- 49.4 52.8 52.3 52.3 52.3 52.3 52.3	49.3 52.5 52.3 52.0 52.2 52.1 52.1 52.0	33.34 32.82 33.30 .26 .22 .25 .30 33.38	
21 22 23 21 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	65.2 64.8 614.5 67.9 67.8 - -	65.0 64.8 64.5 66.9 - -	65.1 65.0 63.8 66.4 66.4 - -	52.7 53.3 53.9 52.9 53.0 - - -	52.1 52.3 52.9 51.1 52.1 - -	52.1 52.0 52.2 51.1 52.0 - -	33.23 35.24 .24 .78 33.74	

NANTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSH	P 40°33'00"N.	69°28'00"W.	Depth of	water-192 feet
--------------------------	---------------	-------------	----------	----------------

September 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity ⁰/00

Mean	-	-	-	-	-		_	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	67.2 - - 65.5 56.2 56.0 56.9 57.4	65.0 - - 62.0 56.2 55.9 56.2 56.9	63.2 - - 60.5 56.2 55.9 55.9 55.9	56.6 - - 54.8 55.4 54.1 54.1 55.9 54.7	51.1 - - 53.0 53.8 53.7 54.9 54.2	51.1 - - 53.0 53.8 53.5 54.9 54.2	.34 33.31 - - 32.85 .80 .79 .77 32.88	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	68.6 68.7 69.4 - 68.2 66.7 67.1 66.9	67.6 67.9 67.6 - 66.7 66.7 67.2 66.5	65.0 67.0 65.0 - 66.0 64.9 64.1 63.3	55.0 55.7 54.9 55.5 55.0 55.1 57.1	51.0 50.9 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.1 51.1	51.0 50.9 51.2 51.1 51.2 51.1 51.1 51.1	33.15 .12 33.15 - 33.02 .05 .36 .28	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10								
Depth Day	01	30'	50 1	100'	150'	180'	01	1801

NANTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W. Depth of water-192 feet

October 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity °/00

Depth Day	01	30 1	50 '	100;	150'	180"	01	1801
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	58.4 57.3 57.0 56.8 - 60.9 61.7 60.8 61.7	58:8 57.3 57.0 57.0 	57.0 57.2 57.0 56.9 - - 60.2 60.2 60.7 60.0 60.9	56.2 56.1 56.9 56.6 - 56.8 57.9 55.6 58.8	55.2 55.1 54.4 55.2 - 55.5 55.1	54.3 54.2 54.1 54.9 - 54.9 55.6 55.3 55.1	32.84 .66 .67 .66 32.99 .33.05 32.98 .91 .99	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	60.1 59.9 58.9 59.9 59.4 58.6 59.3 -	60.2 59.9 59.0 57.8 58.9 57.8 57.8 57.1 57.6	60.2 59.9 58.8 57.8 57.3 57.9 57.0 57.0	59.3 57.0 57.1 57.5 57.1 57.0 57.0 57.0	54.8 55.3 56.0 57.1 56.9 56.7 56.9 56.9 57.1	54.7 55.1 55.5 56.8 56.3 56.3 56.3 -	.91 .93 .93 .85 .94 .89 .65 32.69	- 32.98 - - - -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	57.1 57.6 57.6 - - 57.6 57.6	57.1 57.1 57.6 57.5 - - 57.9 56.1	57.1 57.1 57.4 57.5 - - - 57.9 57.3	57.1 57.2 57.4 57.4 - - 58.3 58.1	57.1 57.6 57.6 57.7 - - - 58.7 58.2	57.0 57.1 57.7 57.7 - - 58.8 58.8	32.79 .74 .91 32.89 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	32.84 - - 345
Mean	58.7	58.4	58.2	57.2	56.3	56.1	32.86	33.09

NAMTUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W. Depth of water-192 feet

November 1957

Temperature °F

.

Depth

Salinity °/00

Day	10	301	501	100'	150'	1801	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	55.4 55.9 53.7 53.7	55.7 - 56.0 53.9 - 53.8	55.7 56.2 54.0 53.9	55.8 56.6 57.6 57.1	56.4 56.9 57.6 58.1	56.4 56.9 57.8 58.1	33.14 33.12 32.84 .91 32.85	33.47
11 12 13 1): 15 16 17 18 19 20	53.1 53.2 - - - - - - - -	53.1 53.2 - - - - - -	53.2 53.3 - - - - - - -	55.9 55.9 - - - - - - - - -	57.2 57.3 - - - - - - -	57.2 57.3 - - - -	33.04 33.05 - - 32.94 33.37 -	-
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	55.7 55.7 55.1 55.2 56.1 53.9	55.8 55.9 55.2 55.2 56.1 54.0	55.8 56.1 55.6 55.3 56.1 54.1	55.9 57.3 56.1 56.1 56.2 55.0	58.1 57.4 56.6 56.6 56.9 57.4	58.2 57.5 56.8 56.6 57.9 57.9	33.50 .70 33.72 33.76 33.75 34.04 33.54	
Mean	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-

NANJUCKET SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 40°33'00"N. 69°28'00"W. Depth of water-192 feet

December 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity °/00

•

Depth Day	01	301	50'	100'	150'	180'	0'	180'
1 2	-	- ,-	-	-	- -	- -	-	-
3	53.8	54.3	54.9	55.1	57.7	57.9	33.40	-
4	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
5	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
0 7	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
8	-	-	-	-	-	_	-	-
0 0	-	_	_	-	_	-	_	-
10		_	_	_	-	-	_	_
20								
11	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
12	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
13	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
14	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
15	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
10	1.7.2	1.7 6	1.7 7	-	1.8.2	1.8 2	- 22 80	-
18 18	41.3	41.0	41 • 1	41.7	40• 2	40• 2	52.09	-
10	17.3	1.7.2	17.2	17.2	17.3	1.7.3	32.88	-
20	18.1	18.1	18.5	18.7	19 .]	1,9.1	33.00	-
40	40.44	40 •4	4000	40-1	4/ • ±	4/•*	<i>J</i> JU UU	
21	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
22	-		-	-	-	-	-	-
23	51.3	51.3	.51.6	51.7	51.8	51.8	33.63	-
24	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
25	- -		- -	- -		- -	- -	-
20	51.1	51.1	51.2	51.2	51.5	51.5	33+95	-
21	-	-	-	-	~	-	-	-
20	-		-	-	_	-	-	_
30	50.5	50.7	50.9	51.0	51.2	51.2	33.52	-
31	-	_	-	-	_	-	-	-
Mean		_	_	4 23	-	-	-	-

Woods Hole, Massachusetts (Figure 7, Table 7)

The mean for the year 1956 at Woods Hole was 53.2°F, making it the third warmest year for the period of record, beginning in 1883. (See Bumpus, 1957, a.) The means for 1951 and 1953 were 53.5° and 53.6° respectively.

The year was characterized by early warming beginning in February, high temperatures in the early summer and a decline beginning in mid-August somewhat sooner than usual. Autumn temperatures remained above the mean, but became comparable to last year's after the middle of October.



Figure 7. Woods Hole, 1957. (Dashed line, mean for period 1880-1956)

Ann			53•2
1441 - 12.22 Dec.	44.4.5 4.5 4.5 4.5 4.5 4.5 5 4.5 5 4.5 5 4.5 5 4.5 5 4.5 5 4.5 5 5 5	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	43.3
Nov.		777 177 164 168 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17	52.2
644-5 644-5 62-5 63-6 63-0 63-0 63-0 63-0 63-0 63-0 63-0	61.0 60.0 60.7 7.1 60.7	$\begin{array}{cccc} & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & & & & & & & \\ & $	59.7
Sept. 	68.7 69.7 69.5 69.5 68.7 67.5	699. 67. 67. 67. 67. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7	68.9
Aug. 72.2 73.2 73.2 73.2 73.2	72. 71. 71. 71. 71. 71. 71.	71.7 70.7 70.2 69.5 69.5 69.5	71.3
July 72.57 72.5 72.2 73.2 73.2	72. 72. 72. 71. 71.5 71.5	72.5 71.5 72.5 71.5 72.5 72.5 72.5 72.5 72.5 72.5	71.9
June 59. 60.2 61. 60.5	62.5 65.1 67.2 67.2 67.2	68. 1 1 23. 1 1 33. 1 1 33.	65.7
May 2007 - 2007	53 55 53 55 53 55 53 55 53 55 53 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54	2212 2212	55.2
Apr. 141-5 142-5 1		514 112 112 112 112 112 112 112 112 112 1	44.8
Mar. 3333 - 1 35 1 1 8 33 3 5 1 1 35 1 1 8 3 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	339.5 339.5 339.5 339.5 339.5 339.5 339.5 339.5 339.5 339.5	98	38.2
¹⁹⁰ 	32-2 32-2 32-2 32-2 32-2 32-2 32-2 32-2	34. 37.5 37.5 37.5	34.3
Jan. 355.52 355.55 355.	33.5 	32.5. 5	33•3
Honth Day 1098-2654-921	355555555555555555555555555555555555555	4883888888888	Mean

.W'04°07 .N'16°14

Table 7

Surface Temperature, °F - 1957

WOODS HOLE, MASSACHUSETTS

Buzzards Lightship (Figure 8,

(Figure 8, Table 8)

Surface water temperatures stayed substantially above the mean for Vineyard Sound Lightship throughout the year, and above those for 1956 until the first part of November, when the two became comparable. The annual mean temperature of 52.3°F was higher than any for the period of record (1879-1910) at Vineyard Sound Lightship, which was stationed less than four miles away from the position of the present Buzzards Bay Lightship.

Ten day mean salinity values showed a high of 32.80 ‰ in mid-October and a low of only 32.07 ‰ in mid-April. This contrasted with a 1956 high of 32.36 ‰ and a low of 31.42 ‰. This difference reflects the low precipitation and runoff of 1957.



Figure 8. Buzzards Lightship, 1957. (Dashed line, mean for Vineyard Sound Lightship, 1878-1910)

Table 8

BUZZARDS IIGHTSHIP 41°24'00"N. 71°03'00"W. Depth of water - 74 feet

Surface Nater - 1957

Month Day	Jar	nuary	Febr	ruary	Ma	arch	Apr	<u>il</u>
	ToF	Sal ^o /oo	$^{\mathrm{T}}\mathrm{O}_\mathrm{F}$	Sal ⁰ /00	T ^o F	Sal ⁰ /00	T ^o F	Sal ^o /oo
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	43 . 42. 42. 40. 38. 39. 38. 39. 39. 39.	32.30 .48 .56 .26 .44 .19 .24 .30	36. 37. 38. 37. 37. 35. 36. 36. 38.	32.23 .22 .34 .26 .19 .25 .11 .07 32.21	37. 37. 37. 36. 38. 38. 36. 34. 35.	32.39 .33 .26 .34 .30 .29 .43 .39 .19 .35	40. 43. 45. 40. 40. 40. 43.5 46. 43. 42.	32.20 .08 .23 .22 .22 .31 32.19 31.82 32.26 .08
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	39. 43. 40. 39. 36. 36. 39. 37. 35.	.24 .48 .71 .48 .28 .37 .34 .41 .32 .30	36. 36. 36. 36. 37. 37. 36. 36. 37.	32.17 .32 .28 .30 .28 .08 .08 .08 .17	36. 37. 36. 37. 38. 37. 38. 37. 38.	•26 •23 •07 •90 •山 •30 •37 •29 •34 •25	41. 46. 42.5 42. 42. 42. 42.7 43. 44. 44.	.04 .04 32.17 32.02 31.98 32.13 31.99 31.91 32.21 32.20
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	34. 39. 38. 39. 36. 35. 36. 36. 36.	.50 .46 .50 .33 .26 .43 .35 .31 .48 .35 32.22	36. 37. 37. 37. 37. 37. 36. 36.	.06 .08 .06 .11 .16 .28 32.24	37. 39. 41. 42. 42. 40. 40. 42. 42. 42. 42. 42.	32.17 31.93 32.10 .10 32.04 31.98 32.22 .36 .24 .38 32.30	51. 45.5 46.5 46.5 46.5 46.5 46.5 47.0	31.84 32.17 32.22 31.95 32.16 32.20 32. 24 32.23 32.21 32.19
Mean	38.4	32.38	36.5	32.18	38.1	32.26	44.4	32.12

BUZ CARDS LIGHTSHIP 41° 24'00"N. 71° 03'00"W. Depth of water - 74 feet

Surface Water - 1957

Month Day	May		June	2	Ju	ly	Aug	gust
	T ^o F	Sal ^o /oo	$T^{\mathbf{o}_{\overline{F}}}$	Sal ^o /oo	T ^o F	Sal ^o /oo	$T^{o}F$	Sal ⁰ /oo
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	47.5 47.5 47.5 47.5 47.5 47.5 47.5 47.9 48.5 50.0 50.0 51.0	32.24 .19 .19 .27 .27 .22 .19 .10 .11 .12	54. 55. 55. 57. 57. 57. 51. 54. 54.	32.48 .31 .40 .24 .55 .53 .55 32.53 .32.52	65. 65. 65. 65. 64. 63. 63.	32.37 .47 .44 .37 .40 .46 .68 .46 .46 .42 .48	68. 67. 68. 70. 66. 67. 66. 67. 67.	52.39 .39 .46 .42 .48 .52 .53 .42 .50
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	48.5 48.5 50.0 49.0 49.6 50. 53. 52. 51.	•21 •35 •28 •30 •15 •27 •24 •22 •26 •35	58.5 58.5 55. 54. 61. 63.5 64. 65.	.48 .41 .49 .51 .46 .42 .31 .53 .53 .54	67. 64. 65. 65. 64. 68. 68. 68. 65. 66.	•45 •52 •46 •40 •49 •12 •46 •16 •36 •43	67. 65. 66. 67. 66. 66. 66. 66.	• 36 • 42 • 44 • 44 • 47 • 51 • 33 • 35 • 30 • 37
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	54.5 55.7 55.5 55.0 8 55.0 8 55.0 55.0 55.0 55.0	.25 .06 .10 .11 .02 .11 .11 .26 32.26 32.14 32.45	63.5 64. 63. 65. 63. 66. 68. 66. 66.	.48 .42 .45 .41 .48 .41 .47 .49 .46 32.47	67. 66. 66. 66. 66. 66. 66. 66. 68.	.43 .43 .42 .43 .43 .43 .44 .42 .42 .42 .42 .40 .44 .32.39	67. 66. 65. 66. 65. 66. 65. 66. 67.	• 31 • 28 • 45 • 38 • 34 • 15 • 19 • 26 • 26 • 30 32 • 26
Mean	51.3	32.20	60.2	32.46	65.6	32.44	66.5	32.37

ļ

BUZZARDS LIGHTSHIP 41°24'00"N. 71°03'00"W. Depth of water - 74 feet

Surface Water - 1957

<u>Nonth</u> Day	September		<u>Octo</u>	ber	Nove	mber	December		
	TOF	Sal ⁰ /00	T ^o F	Sal ⁰ /00	$T^{O}F$	Sal ^o /oo	$_{\mathrm{T}}o_{\mathrm{F}}$	Salº/oo	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	67. 68. 67. 67. 67. 67. 66. 64.5	32.27 .30 .19 .10 .30 .24 .40 .25 .44 .46	65. 64. 63. 62. 62. 61. 61. 61.	32.87 .71 .76 .76 .75 .84 .80 .73 .79 .74	56. 555. 556. 556. 566. 556. 556. 556.	32.74 .73 .69 .72 .71 .71 .73 .76 .68 .77	50. 51. 52. 49. 47. 47. 48. 48. 47.	32.64 .75 .93 .79 .75 .67 .69 .72 .64 .68	
11 12 13 1) 15 16 17 18 19 20	66. 67. 67. 68. 67. 68. 67. 67. 67.	•44 •48 •44 •44 •42 •42 •42 •42 •43 •48 •43 •55	61. 60. 60. 59. 60. 60. 60. 60.	32.72 35.00 32.74 .78 .83 .77 .78 .78 .78 .78 .78 .78	54. 53. 53. 54. 54. 54. 54. 54. 54. 54.	• 74 • 76 • 84 • 71 • 67 • 71 • 70 • 68 • 65	48. 47. 45. 45. 45. 45. 48. 48. 46. 46.	.66 .56 .57 .60 .55 .63 .55 .56 .67 .72	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	67. 66. 66. 66. 65. 65.	.46 .45 .40 .48 .50 .48 .50 .58 .58 32.58	58. 59. 59. 59. 58. 58. 56. 54. 53.	.76 .79 .78 .81 .80 .74 .73 .74 .78 .76 32.80	53. 52. 54. 52. 50. 50. 50. 50.	.66 .80 .66 .80 .66 .72 .71 .66 .66 .32.71	ц6. ц6. ц6. ц5. ц5. ц6. ц9. ц4. ц4.	.56 .64 .69 .65 .66 .62 .73 .49 .40 .52 32.51	
Mean	66.6	32.41	59.7	32.78	53.6	32.71	16.7	32.64	

Kingston, Rhode Island

(Figure 9, Table 9)

Surface temperatures at the Narragensett Marine Laboratory Pier are compared with the mean for the period 1878-1943 at Brenton Reef Lightship, which is 4.5 miles SSE of the pier in 90 fathoms of water. As should be expected the shoal inshore water has a greater temperature range, being colder in winter and warmer in summer than the offshore waters.



Figure 9. Kingston, R. I., 1957. (Dashed line, mean for Brenton Reef Lightship, 1878-1943)

Table 9

Kingston, R. I.*

Surface Water Temperature °C.

<u>1957</u>

Month Day	January		Febr	uary	Mai	rch	Apr	<u>ril</u>
	Max.	Min.	Max.	Min.	Max.	Min	Max.	Min.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	3.6 3.7 3.2 2.9 2.0 0.7 0.2 0.9 0.5 0.8	2.6 1.6 1.0 1.1 0.5 -0.2 -0.5 -0.9 -0.8 -0.5	2.5 2.0 2.1 2.2 2.0 2.1 2.0 2.3 2.2 2.4	1.1 0.7 0.8 1.5 1.2 1.3 1.5 1.6 1.6 2.0	2.8 3.2 3.1 3.4 3.4 2.9 3.0 3.2 3.6	2.4 2.1 2.6 2.2 2.2 2.2 2.5 2.9 3.0 2.9	$\begin{array}{c} 6.6 \\ 6.0 \\ 6.4 \\ 6.1 \\ 5.7 \\ 6.1 \\ 6.4 \\ 6.5 \\ 6.3 \\ 6.1 \end{array}$	5.1 5.552 5.5 5.5 5.0 5.0 5.1
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	4.4 4.3 3.6 3.2 3.7 3.0 2.5 2.3	0.9 1.7 1.3 1.0 0.1 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0	2.2 1.6 1.9 1.7 1.7 1.9 2.2 2.2 2.2	1.7 1.2 1.0 1.5 1.3 1.1 1.2 1.3 1.5 1.3	3.7 3.7 4.0 5.0 5.7 5.0 5.7 5.0 7	2.6 3.2 $4.24.14.04.14.54.64.3$	7.3 8.5 7.1 6.8 7.7 7.7 7.0 8.2 9.0 8.6	5.1 5.6 5.6 5.6 5.6 5.6 5.0 7.1 6.9
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	2.4 2.8 4.0 3.1 2.4 1.4 2.1 2.6 2.3 2.5 2.7	0.9 1.6 3.1 2.0 0.6 -0.3 0.0 0.5 0.6 0.3 0.6	2.0 2.1 2.0 2.5 3.2 3.8 3.8 2.8	1.5 1.5 1.6 1.6 2.0 2.7 3.0 2.6	5.6596901087	4.0550012680 5.50012680 5.54455	9.3 10.4 10.1 11.5 12.4 12.0 12.1 11.1 12.1 11.4	6.7 9.0 8.5 9.1 9.5 8.5 8.5 9.4
Mean	2.61	0.63	2.26	1.53	4.67	3.80	8.55	6.43
°C	1.	6	1.	9	4.	2	7.	5
°F	34.9		34.9 35.4		39 •	6	45.5	

* Narragansett Marine Laboratory Pier.

Kingston, R. I.*

Surface Water Temperature °C.

<u> 1957</u>

Month Day	May		Jun	e	Jul	Y	Augu	st
	Max.	Min.	Max.	Min.	Max.	Min.	Max.	Min.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	10.6 - 10.9 10.7 10.4 11.1 11.8 12.2 12.4	8.2 - 9.1 9.0 8.5 9.0 9.0 9.0 9.1 9.1	15.6 15.9 16.8 16.0 16.5 17.3 16.6 17.6 17.6 17.6	12.6 13.0 13.7 14.0 14.6 14.4 14.9 14.2 14.6 14.9	21.5 21.5 21.5 21.6 21.5 21.2 21.6 22.3 21.4 21.7	19.1 18.4 18.4 18.5 18.5 17.2 17.9 18.1 18.5 18.6	23.4 23.3 23.2 22.4 23.8 23.9 - - 21.5	21.3 21.5 21.6 21.5 22.1 21.0 - - 19.9
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	11.8 12.4 13.4 13.6 12.3 14.3 14.3 14.1 13.6 13.5 13.4	9.8 10.1 10.1 10.6 9.0 10.4 11.2 10.4 11.6 12.4	18.1 16.9 18.1 18.9 20.5 22.5 21.8 20.0 21.9	14.4 14.4 14.7 15.2 15.7 16.6 17.6 13.1 14.4 13.4	22.0 22.0 21.3 22.6 22.2 23.0 23.6 22.5 22.5 22.5	18.6 18.1 18.6 19.5 19.4 20.4 20.5 20.6 20.0	22.4 21.7 21.5 20.6 20.1 21.2 20.2 20.1 20.0 20.0	19.5 19.9 19.1 19.1 18.7 18.7 19.0 19.1 19.2 18.8
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	13.1 12.8 13.5 14.1 15.2 14.4 14.5 14.5 13.9 15.3 15.6	12.4 10.9 11.6 12.2 11.6 11.5 10.5 11.2 11.5 11.5 11.7 12.3	21.9 21.4 20.0 20.4 20.5 21.5 21.9 22.0 21.4 21.8	18.2 18.1 16.7 17.1 17.1 17.6 18.1 18.4 19.1 19.2	23.1 23.2 23.5 23.4 23.7 23.8 22.1 22.4 21.9 22.7 22.7	20.7 19.8 19.1 21.7 20.5 20.0 19.6 20.1 20.6 20.7 20.0	20.5 20.6 20.5 20.0 20.0 20.8 20.5 20.3 19.6 19.9	19.0 19.1 19.0 19.0 19.4 19.5 19.5 19.5 19.6 19.3 19.1 19.3
Mean	13.08	10.48	19.32	15.67	22.34	18.72	21.17	19.71
°C	11	•78	17	•5	20	0.53	20	. 44
°F	53	•2	63	•5	68	8.9	68	•8

* Narragansett Marine Laboratory Pier.

Kingston, R. I.*

Surface Water Temperature °C.

1957

Month Day	Septe	mber	Octo	ber]	Nove	mber	December		
	Max.	Min.	Max.	Min.	Ha	ax.	Min.	Max.	Min.	
12345678910	20.2 20.0 19.7 20.0 20.3 - - -	19.0 19.4 19.3 19.4 19.5 - - -	16.6 16.5 15.9 15.5 15.2 15.0 14.8 15.4 16.0	15.2 16.2 15.6 15.0 15.0 14.9 14.9 14.9 14.6 14.5 15.0		0.9 0.5 0.7 1.3 1.4 1.1 - 1.7	10.4 10.4 10.5 10.6 10.5 10.4 - 10.9 10.4	8.1 7.5 7.1 6.4 3.6 5.5 6.0 5.6 5.3	7.3 7.0 6.4 3.2 3.1 3.6 5.0 4.5	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	20.7 21.0 20.4 20.3 20.2 20.5 20.7 20.2	- 19.2 19.3 19.1 19.5 19.3 19.4 19.4 19.4 19.4	14.9 14.5 14.4 14.6 14.4 14.6 14.4 14.5 14.5 14.5 14.6 14.6 14.6	14.4 13.6 13.4 13.5 14.0 14.0 14.0 14.0 14.2 14.0 13.3		0.4 0.0 0.0 0.0 1.0 1.2 0.4 0.9 0.7	9.4 8.9 9.6 - 10.5 9.8 9.9 10.4	6.0 6.1 5.3 5.0 4.9 4.9 4.9 4.4 3.7 4.8	4.5 3.9 3.9 4.0 3.8 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2 4.1	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	20.0 20.2 19.9 20.1 19.3 19.3 17.8 17.4 17.2 16.6	19.2 19.1 19.0 18.7 18.0 18.0 18.0 17.0 16.6 16.0 16.2	13.4 13.4 14.5 14.7 12.5 12.0 10.6 10.9 - 11.1 11.5	12.8 13.0 13.5 14.1 11.5 10.4 10.0 7.9 - 10.2 10.8		- 9.8 9.0 9.0 8.1 8.1 8.1 8.4 8.4 8.8 8.7	- 8.7 8.6 8.0 7.5 6.6 8.2 8.2	5.4 5.4 5.7 5.5 -	5.0 4.4 4.8 5.0 - -	
Mean	19.68	18.69	14.23	13.52	ע	u. 09	9-41	-	-	
°C	19	.19	13	•87		9	•75	-	•	
°F	66	.5	56	•9		49	.6	-	•	

* Narragansett Marine Laboratory Hier.

Ambrose Lightship (Figure 10, Table 10)

Surface temperatures indicate near "normal" conditions for January and February, and early warming beginning in mid-March, with temperatures above the mean and above the 1956 readings. There was a sharp decline during the first 10 days of July, which was accompanied by an intrusion of relatively cold water at the bottom. Similar conditions were seen in 1956 from Five Fathom Bank as far south as Frying Pan Shoals. The intrusion was more pronounced and more extensive in 1957, but as Bumpus has indicated the phenomenon may well be a normal occurrence, produced to a greater or less extent each summer by a seasonal change in the wind system conducive to upwelling of sorts. (See Chesapeake Lightship below) After this intrusion temperatures recovered only to fall off again during August. The summer maximum was earlier and cooler than the mean and the 1956 record.

The winter minimum of less than 39°F extended to a depth of 50 feet; this was ca. 1 degree warmer than the 1956 minimum. The thermocline started to develop in mid-April with temperatures in the mid-40's and was broken down by the end of October.

It is probable that both maximum and minimum salinities were missed. The pattern, however, is quite similar to that seen in 1956 except that after the spring runoff there is less difference between surface and bottom values than appeared a year earlier.



Table 10

AMBROSE LIGHTSHIP

40°27.1'N. 73°49.4"W. Depth of water - 95 feet

1957

January February Temperature ^OF Salinity ^O/oo Temperature ^OF Salinity ^O/oo Depth Day 0' 30' 50' 95' 0' 95' 01 301 501 951 01 951 38.7 38.9 39.9 40.9 30.89 33.29 1 37.9 38.9 39.8 40.1 .88 2 _ 38.2 38.7 39.2 -.33 30.30 345678 _ 38.6 39.2 40.4 41.0 31.76 37.7 38.1 40.3 41.0 29.22 39.1 40.1 41.3 42.4 28.59 39.6 40.8 42.0 29.19 33.25 39.0 41.2 41.9 28.53 -39.7 9 38.9 10 39.1 39.2 40.3 28.75 -38.7 38.9 39.7 41.8 31.56 11 39.1 42.1 .78 39.4 41.6 31.96 38.8 12 38.7 30.72 13 41 -37.9 _ -38.C 38.6 42.6 43.6 44.2 47.8 32.06 14 38.9 39.2 41.7 32.48 .66 38.7 38.7 15 43.1 ---37.2 37.7 37.9 .16 38.3 38.3 38.6 32.03 16 42.1 .16 37.9 17 44.0 37.5 18 41.2 32.25 30.99 ---39.2 40.1 43.0 43.0 31.63 41.0 42.1 44.6 32.36 38.9 38.3 40.9 41.0 30.79 19 --20 40.0 -37.9 38.1 40.2 41.6 31.82 42.3 42.4 45.0 30.00 38.2 37.9 38.1 - -21 32.39 -22 38.5 32.73 30.36 --32.39 32.98 33.02 39.339.143.131.0739.439.741.732.09 38.5 23 40.8 41.0 41.0 43.4 - 32.90 33.02 33.20 33.22 33.30 31.92 32.60 31.25 _ 39.8 40.0 40.1 43.0 24 38.3 41.6 42.2 45.8 30.14 25 41.4 33.22 _ 39.2 39.2 39.7 41.3 31.00 26 Ш <u>-</u>_____ 42.7 ЦЦ.8 -40.0 39.8 39.7 40.3 31.31 27 39.8 41.7 39.8 39.5 40.1 32.60 28 40.0 41.3 41.8 44.2 _ 40.3 41.3 43.1 29 39.4 30 40 32.20 _ 31 39.5 40.4 41.6 42.9 30.86 -- 38.6 38.8 39.7 41.1 31.06 33.09 --

Mean

AMBROSE LIGHTSHIP

40°27.1'N. 73°49.4'W.

Depth of water - 95 feet

1957

			Marc	h						April		
	Те	mperat	ure o _F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Te	mperat	ure ^o F		Salini	t y ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	50 I	951	0 1	951	01	30'	50 1	951	0'	951
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	38.9 38.4 38.4 38.3 38.0 38.1 38.6 38.4 38.7 38.3	38.8 38.8 38.6 38.8 38.1 38.4 38.7 38.4 38.7 38.4	38.8 38.8 39.3 39.5 38.5 39.0 38.9 38.8 39.0 38.8	39.0 39.4 40.0 40.1 40.2 40.3 39.6 39.8 39.8 39.0	32.84 31.79 31.64 31.00 31.59 29.07 32.16 31.88 32.32 31.74	32.94 - - 32.40	41.2 42.0 41.7 42.1 41.8 42.1 42.4 43.2 42.2 42.5	40.8 41.0 41.7 42.3 41.8 41.6 42.2 42.2 42.4 42.5	40.6 40.6 41.0 40.9 41.8 41.5 41.4 42.4 42.0	40.5 40.3 40.9 - - - - - -	31.26 30.27 31.32 31.37 31.21 30.42 29.18 30.03 31.10 28.75	32.15
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	38.3 39.0 39.2 39.4 39.9 39.9 40.3 40.2 39.0 39.3	38.3 39.4 39.2 39.3 39.1 39.1 39.0 39.9 39.7 39.3	38.7 40.4 40.0 39.6 39.8 38.9 39.3 39.0 39.4 39.3	39.5 40.9 40.6 40.0 39.0 39.4 39.0 3°.0 39.3	31.63 31.83 30.31 31.05 30.93 31.86 31.94 31.70 32.48 32.48	31.84	42.6 43.1 43.0 43.0 43.3 43.9 44.5 44.9 45.5 45.7	42.3 43.0 43.0 43.1 43.3 43.6 44.2 44.2 44.0 44.2	42.2 43.0 43.0 43.5 43.8 43.9 43.9 44.1 44.3 44.2	42.2 43.1 43.8 44.2 44.4 44.1 44.2 44.2 44.2	28.53 26.11 30.83 30.88 29.13 28.81 29.82 28.16 28.18	32.68
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	39.0 39.6 40.8 40.3 40.3 40.3 40.3 40.5 40.5 40.5 40.6	3 8.9 39.0 40.3 39.4 39.6 39.9 40.2 39.8 40.3 40.3 40.3	38.9 39.0 39.9 39.2 39.6 39.6 39.6 39.7 39.8 40.4 40.2 40.5	39.1 39.1 39.4 39.9 40.0 40.1 40.0 40.1 40.2 40.5	32.52 30.00 29.68 28.04 32.38 31.84 31.49 30.99 32.71 32.04 32.26	32.49	46.0 48.2 49.0 48.5 49.6 48.7	43.5 47.4 44.9 47.3 48.0 44.5 47.1	43.3 44.2 44.0 44.1 44.2 44.3 46.0	43.3 44.1 44.0 44.0 43.7 44.1	28.29 29.52 28.66 25.50 28.77 31.07	
Mean	39.4	39.2	39.4	39.8	31.49	32.21	44.3	43.6	43.0	43.2	29.49	30.70

56

.

AMBROSE LIGHTSHIP

÷

40° 27.1'N. 73°49.4"W. Depth of water - 95 feet

	May							June						
	Ter	nperati	ure °F		Salinit	y °/00	Ter	mperat	ure °F	ł	Salinit	y ⁰ /00		
Depth Day	01	301	501	951	01	951	01	301	50 1	951	01	951		
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10							61.0 61.3 62.0	59.4 57.4 56.0	52.8 51.8 51.8	- 48.0	30.61 30.62 28.96	-		
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20							61.6 61.6 60.6 60.0 - - 65.0 65.0 67.6 67.1	59.3 58.8 56.3 53.2 53.0 53.0 54.0 55.2 57.2 59.0	52.3 49.0 48.7 46.0 49.4 48.0 49.7 52.3 49.8	47.0 45.8 43.8 44.5 45.4 46.0 46.5 48.0	29.76 30.01 30.03 29.85 29.78 30.17 31.49 29.40 28.24 29.90	- 32.92 - - - -		
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31							69.0 68.0 70.4 68.4 67.5 66.0 63.5 66.4 62.0 62.5	56.0 61.4 60.0 58.0 53.7 54.6 52.2 53.0 57.3	49.7 52.1 51.9 52.3 50.8 50.3 51.0 50.9 51.6 49.4	48.2 50.2 50.0 45.7 45.8 46.8 46.8 9 50.2 47.0	29.79 28.26 30.51 31.63 .09 31.54 30.30 .82 .39 30.43	32.05 - - 32.20		

AMBROSE LIGHTSHIP

40°27.1'N. 73°49.4"W. Depth of water - 95 feet

.

				July					August	•			
	Te	Temperature •F				Temperature *F Salinity °/00 Temperat						ure °F	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30 1	50 '	951	01	951	01	30 I	50 '	951	01	י95	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	61.9 61.1 60.3 63.6 64.2 63.5 64.2 63.5 64.2 61.6 63.1	61.5 57.2 60.2 63.1 55.2 51.5 55.0 53.4 55.4 55.4	49.3 45.7 45.3 47.7 49.0 46.8 47.3 47.2 50.1 49.6	46.1 45.2 45.0 - 45.9 45.3 46.0 47.2 46.3	30.72 .75 .19 30.55 32.72 30.61 .76 30.46 32.16 30.58	- 32.46 - -	73.4 72.9 71.5 72.2 70.6 69.1 70.1 69.8 70.2	- 64.5 64.0 63.0 59.5 70.0 70.7 66.2 65.0 63.0	- 22.1.7.8.5.9.9 - 5.5.5.5.9.9 - 5.4 - 5.	47.0 49.5 48.0 47.8 50.8 50.2 51.0	30.77 31.72 31.56 30.98 31.46 31.66 30.34 .72 .41 .44	32.49 - - 32.44	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	65.1 61.7 64.7 61.4 62.8 64.7 - 66.3 69.9 69.7	59.0 54.9 55.0 53.3 53.0 58.0 56.2 56.3 58.0	49.5 48.6 49.7 49.7 50.5 51.7 51.2 51.8 51.5	46.2 46.8 48.0 48.2 50.2 - - 50.0 50.0	30.83 32.36 30.44 .52 .76 30.89 31.21 .03 .87 .92	32.71	69.8 69.0 70.0 69.0 69.8 70.0 69.9 69.1 69.2 70.1	65.0 68.9 69.8 70.4 69.2 69.8 70.1 69.9 69.9 69.9 69.9	53.8 58.5 57.7 56.7 65.5 61.0 59.5 60.8 59.0 62.0	52.0 52.3 50.8 51.3 51.9 51.0 51.1 53.0 53.3 54.0	.67 30.90 31.07 30.44 31.81 .50 31.26 30.14 30.53 31.28	31.54	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	70.3 70.8 71.7 70.3 70.3 70.9 68.9 71.3 72.0 71.2 70.0	53.7 53.1 51.1 56.8 65.0 67.2 54.7 67.0 69.4 69.2 69.0	51.09 50.702.73 50502.27 51554 535555555555555555555555555555555	- 52.0 51.5 50.8 53.8 53.5 51.5 51.5	.59 .30 .82 .85 .91 .97 .37 .93 .92 31.42 30.82	31.99	70.0 70.0 69.2 69.9 68.9 68.9 68.9 68.9	69.8 70.2 69.9 68.3 68.8 67.3 68.2 68.2 68.4 68.2 68.4 68.2 68.6 68.9	60.0 70.0 69.5 67.3 67.5 67.2 67.8 68.2 68.2 68.2 68.2 68.4	53.2 56.0 61.5 - 59.7 61.6 63.1 60.6 60.9 63.3 64.0	.03 .72 .68 .82 .53 .84 31.88 32.24 32.13 30.96 31.21	- - - 32.19	
Mean	66.3	58.2	50.5	48.5	31.27	32.37	70.0	67.8	60.8	54.4	31.22	32.16	

AMBROSE LIGHTSHIP

1957

				Septemb	ber	October						
	T€	mperat	ure °H	7	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Te	mperat	ture °F	7	Salini	ty ⁰ /oo
Depth Day	01	30 !	50 1	951	01	951	01	301	50 I	9 5 1	01	951
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	69.9 69.8 70.0 69.9 69.9 69.0 69.0 68.7 69.3 69.0	68.5 68.4 68.3 68.5 69.0 69.2 68.9 68.6 69.0 69.0	68.5 68.2 67.7 67.3 62.0 63.5 55.0 64.0 65.6 68.7	63.9 63.0 50.5 49.9 49.0 49.3 49.9	31.86 30.90 31.00 30.89 31.23 .34 .34 .95 31.99 32.16	- - 32.97 - -	64.9 65.1 65.6 64.6 63.9 63.0 63.1 63.1 62.9	- 65.1 65.6 64.9 63.8 63.0 63.1 63.0 63.6	- 65.0 65.2 64.7 63.9 63.0 62.8 62.2 63.0	- 51.4 53.0 61.0 63.0 62.0 61.9 62.6	32.28 31.86 32.13 32.36 - 32.11 .20 .25 32.10 31.31	- 32.82 - - - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	68.8 70.0 70.5 70.8 70.7 70.6 70.2 70.0 69.0	68.4 69.3 69.5 69.0 69.2 69.9 69.2 70.1 70.0 69.0	68.5 69.0 66.3 65.8 67.8 62.5 67.8 69.8 67.8	58.0 60.0 59.7 57.8 56.9 59.8 57.7 58.1	.15 32.10 30.89 31.57 .79 31.12 30.90 31.64 .63 31.23	- 32.53 - - - 32.09	63.0 62.7 61.5 61.7 61.0 61.2 61.2 61.1 6 2.0 61.1	63.1 62.8 62.2 61.8 61.8 61.1 62.2 61.9 62.5 61.0	63.1 62.7 62.6 61.9 62.2 62.2 62.9 62.1 62.8 61.0	62.4 61.8 60.5 - 58.8 58.9 59.2 61.1 58.9	32.43 32.55 31.88 32.21 31.48 31.00 30.80 30.38 31.48 31.95	32.78 - - 32.86 -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	70.2 70.7 70.0 68.4 67.5 67.9 67.6 67.5 64.9 66.0	70.2 70.5 70.1 68.4 67.1 68.0 67.8 67.5 67.2 66.9	69.5 65.2 61.4 59.5 64.0 62.0 66.2 65.5	-55.5 56.0 51.4 53.0 57.1 53.5 52.5 54.0 55.0	30.67 30.78 31.15 .51 31.36 30.86 31.63 32.00 30.90 31.93	31.67	60.9 59.9 59.7 60.3 61.1 60.5 59.7 58.6 56.8 57.2 57.9	60.9 61.0 60.7 60.5 61.1 59.5 58.5 57.5 57.5	60.9 61.1 60.8 61.3 61.1 59.5 58.4 57.6 57.8 58.0	56.1 56.5 57.1 57.9 57.2 55.9 57.2 58.1 57.0 57.8 57.8 57.8	32.27 31.61 .26 31.99 32.57 .87 .69 .56 .12 .38 32.33	- 33.20 - -
Mean	69.2	68.8	65.5	55.5	31.42	32.32	61.5	61.6	61.7	58 .7	31.98	32.92

AMEROSE LIGHTSHIP

40°27.1'N. 73°49.4"W Depth of water - 95 feet

			No	vember		December						
	Tem	peratu	ire °F		Salinity °/00		Ter	nperat	Salinity °/oo			
Depth Day	01	301	50'	95 I	01	95 '	01	30 I	50'	951	0'	951
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	52.1 52.1 52.1 51.9 51.9 51.2 55.2 56.9 56.8	52.1 52.1 52.1 51.9 51.9 52.0 56.9 56.9 56.8	52.2 52.1 52.2 51.9 52.9 52.9 57.2 56.9 56.8	53.2 52.2 52.7 52.8 52.7 52.9 53.0 57.8 58.0 56.8	32.51 .85 .66 .75 .78 .74 32.18 31.32 32.71 33.15	-	50.7 50.9 49.4 50.8 51.8 50.2 48.0	50.8 50.9 50.1 50.8 51.8 50.2 49.5	50.8 50.9 50.3 50.8 51.7 50.2 50.0	52.0 51.1 51.8 50.7 51.7 50.2 50.0	32.89 33.25 32.87 33.40 .83 33.59 32.63	33.61
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	54.9 53.8 52.3 53.0 53.4 53.4 53.4 53.1 54.0 54.1	54.9 54.2 54.2 54.2 554.5 555 53.9 53.9 54.0	54.9 54.7 55.2 55.2 54.2 54.2 54.2 54.2 54.2 54.2	55.2 54.9 55.7 55.0 55.0 55.0 55.0 55.0 55.0 55.0	33.08 32.82 .10 .22 .08 32.51 31.93 32.30 .71 32.20	33.17						
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	52.7 52.5 51.9 52.2 53.1 53.2 53.2 50.0 50.6 50.0	52.9 53.1 53.2 52.9 52.9 53.1 53.2 51.6 52.2 50.2	54.2 54.5 53.5 53.1 53.1 55.2 55.2 55.2 55.2 55.2 55.2 55.2 55	55.2 55.1 54.6 53.1 53.2 53.6 53.6 53.1 53.1	31.75 32.26 .17 .73 32.98 33.40 33.53 31.21 31.33 32.48	33.37 - - 33.23						
Mean	52.9	53.4	53.9	54.5	32.45	33.26	-	-	-	-	-	-

Barnegat Lightship (Figure 11, Table 11)

The 1957 record here was plagued by instrument failure. What data there are indicate little departure from the mean from February through May, though temperatures were well above the 1956 values for this period. The last half of June was well above the mean, but was followed by a sharp drop during the first 10 days in July. (Boston, Buzzards, Ambrose and Five Fathom Bank Lightships show similar drops in surface temperatures at this time.) The leveling off of the summer peak is to be seen at other stations. The maximum of 71.6°F was in mid-August. An intrusion of relatively cold bottom water appeared in July and early August, but rapidly disappeared toward the end of August.

Surface salinities ranged from a low of 31.38 °/oo in early May to a high of 33.04 in January. These values were generally higher than those of 1956.



.
Table 1<mark>1</mark>

BARNEGAT LIGHTSHIP

February

1957

Januar	У
	×

¥

	Temperature °F 0: 30: 50: 70 40				Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Temperature °F				Salinity /00	
Depth Day	01	30'	50 I	70 '	0'	7 0 '	01	301	501	70 י	01	70 1
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	40 42 40 37 39 40				32.41 31.86 32.64 33.23 33.56 32.37 32.38	-	40 42 40 42 43				32.66 33.02 33.24	33.30
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	42 40 38 38 38 38 34 36 35				33.20 32.72 32.28 33.30 	-	41 39 40 41 40 39 40 37 40				33.18 32.90 32.91 32.89 32.68 31.99 32.40 32.64	-
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	42 41 42 43 41 42 40 42 42				32.58 31.54 32.03 33.11 31.41 33.14 33.14		40 44 43 42 40				32.62 32.56 32.35	-
Mean	39.7	-	-	-	32.71		40.7				32 .72	-

* 1 Jan-12 March Surface temperature read from bucket thermometer.

BARNEGAT LIGHTSHIP

				March						April		
	Te	mperat	ure °F	r	Salini	.ty /oo	Te	mperat	ure °F		Salinit	y ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	50 '	70 '	01	7 0 '	0"	30 I	501	70 י	01	70 '
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	- 40 40 40 40 40 40 40 40 40				32.32 32.16 32.63 32.74 32.96 32.91 32.91	33.30	42.8 43.6 43.0 43.0 43.6	42.0 43.0 43.0 43.1	41.9 42.9 43.0 43.2 42.9	42.0 42.6 43.0 43.0 43.1	31.96 32.65 32.24 31.90	32.13
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	40 42 40.3 40.8 40.9 44 - 43.0 42.5 41	40.0 40.0 40.3 41.7 42.1	39.5 39.4 39.9 - 41.0 41.0	39.5 39.7 39.9 - 41.0 41.0 -	33.05 32.65 32.24 31.50 31.89 32.08 - 33.10 32.87	- - - - - 32.94	47.7 44.0 44.9 45.0	46.9 43.9 44.0 45.0	46.7 43.8 43.9 44.8	46.8 43.3 43.5 44.2	31.72 .56 .93 .98 .92 31.88 32.22 32.13	32.96
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	41.8 40.1 40.7 41.9 41.7 - 43.2 42.4 43 42.7	41.7 40.0 40.4 41.1 41.4 - 41.7 41.6 42.3	41.2 40.2 40.6 41.1 41.2 - 41.9 41.9 41.9 41.9	41.0 40.4 40.9 41.2 41.2 41.2 - 42.0 42.0 41.8	32.81 32.96 32.87 32.70 32.94 - 31.62 31.26 31.81 32.85		49.9 47.5 48.0 50.3 49.2 50.1 51.1 52.3 51.8	48.8 47.7 46.5 48.6 49.0 46.1 45.4 48.1 48.0	46.6 - 44.9 44.6 46.2 47.0 44.2 44.1 43.9	46.2 - 44.9 44.6 45.0 44.7 44.2 44.1 43.9	31.08 32.13 32.12 	32.25
Mean	41.3	-	-	-	32.47	-	47.1	45.7	44.4	44.1	31.92	32.45

BARNEGAT LIGHTSHIP

				May						June		
	T€	emperat	ture °F	r	y ⁰ /00	Ten	peratu	ure °F		Salinit	y ⁰ /00	
Depth Day	01	30 '	501	70 י	0'	70 '	01	30 1	50 I	70 1	01	70 י
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	52.1 51.7 51.0 49.3 48.7 49.9 50.7 53.4 52.7 51.8	49.3 51.2 51.0 49.2 48.4 48.8 49.5 49.5 49.8 50.5 51.2	44.1 46.3 51.0 45.3 44.8 44.7 48.2 49.7 48.4 46.8	43.9 44.5 44.9 44.5 44.5 44.6 45.0 45.0	31.85 30.87 30.86 31.36 .89 .81 .52 .19 .04 .44	32.43	61.7 62.7 62.4 60.2 62.8 59.3 57.3 - 63.0	59.9 61.0 62.0 59.5 60.9 59.2 54.8 - 61.2	56.0 55.4 54.0 56.0 54.2 53.5 54.0 - 59.8	52.6 53.2 53.2 53.2 53.1 52.8 47.1 - 54.7	32.26 31.88 .62 .64 .99 .57 31.85 .2.19 31.69	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	52.8 51.8 52.9 53.8 55.7 55.2 55.2 55.4 55.7 55.8 55.8 54.5	52.4 51.2 50.5 49.7 50.6 53.7 55.7 55.7 55.7 54.5	45.3 45.5 45.7 46.6 46.1 46.6 48.1 48.7 48.0 54.0	45.1 45.5 45.5 45.4 45.1 45.5 46.8 46.2 46.2 46.1 48.6	.54 .90 31.83 32.02 31.69 31.92 32.04 31.57 31.61 32.26	- 31.84 - - - 32.48	64.8 - 65.5 67.6 69.5 70.8 72.7 71.0 69.0	62.0 - 62.0 63.8 63.0 63.6 62.7 62.7 62.7 62.0	55.0 - 55.3 61.0 61.1 60.1 60.2 60.3 57.8	53.2 - 54.9 55.9 55.8 55.8 56.5 56.5	31.23 32.16 .02 .03 32.01 31.97 32.04 	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	53.4 53.8 55.4 56.2 57.2 58.6 59.1 58.8 59.8 60.4	53.4 53.8 54.2 53.7 53.2 53.7 55.7 57.7 56.0 59.8 59.0	53.4 53.4 53.8 52.7 53.2 53.2 53.2 53.8 54.3 54.4 - 54.7	53.4 53.6 53.9 53.0 52.9 51.3 51.2 51.1 - 52.0	32.30 31.80 .16 .09 - .31 .32 .48 .63 .77 31.92	- - 32.74	71.4 71.3 71.2 70.0 69.7 71.5 71.0 -	64.0 61.6 62.3 62.5 62.7 61.3 62.4 62.4	59.3 57.7 59.9 55.8 56.6 55.9 55.7 54.8	55.4 55.6 56.3 54.9 54.1 53.5 52.4 52.7	.07 .10 .09 .22 32.28 - 32.20 32.32 - 32.60	-
Mean	51.2	52.6	19.2).7.7	31.60	32.37	66.7	61.6	57.1	54.1	32.00	-

BARNEGAT LIGHTSHIP

				July						August		
	Tem	pe ratu	re °F		Salinit	y ⁰ /00	Te	mperat	ure °F		Salinit	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30 1	501	70 '	01	70 '	01	3 0 '	י 50	70 '	01	70 '
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	63.9 65.5 67.5 63.0 63.3 63.6 - 65.7 65.0	62.9 63.7 64.5 62.3 63.1 62.9 63.3 - 58.2	52.9 53.6 53.9 55.2 53.0 55.2 55.5 55.5 54.0	51.4 51.8 53.6 53.1 53.0 - 52.6 52.0	32.48 32.57 32.58 .57 .40 .48 .40 32.62	33.21	71.2 67.5 69.0 67.8 70.7 72.1 72.0 72.8 72.7 73.0	63.0 52.5 49.5 53.0 60.0 68.3 70.8 71.6 72.0 71.0	51.5 48.6 48.8 48.5 48.4 49.6 52.2 50.7 49.5 50.4	48.1 48.3 48.6 48.3 47.7 49.1 48.4 48.8 48.8 49.2	32.55 .62 .27 .21 .14 32.58 32.69 .62 .63	32.57
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	68.0 - - 70.0 69.1 68.3 69.2 70.0 72.7	66.0 59.0 55.8 56.0 52.5 52.8 59.5 55.5 58.0 58.0	54.4 52.9 53.7 50.5 50.8 50.2 48.4 48.6 48.8 51.1	52.8 52.8 51.0 50.8 49.8 48.1 48.1 48.1 50.5	32.66 .55 .53 .18 .26 32.28 .22 32.31 .22 32.28	32.57	72.3 72.6 71.1 70.8 71.0 71.9 71.5 72.0 71.9 70.5	71.8 72.3 70.9 70.2 70.8 71.1 71.1 71.1 71.2 71.2 70.5	51.5 50.5 69.6 66.8 67.0 57.0 59.0 59.0 50.2 53.0 66.0	49.1 48.4 52.4 50.0 48.8 48.7 49.2 49.5 49.7 49.9	.69 .51 32.36 .37 .65 .85 .77 .74	32.51
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	- 66.5 69.9 69.7 72.0 71.8 72.2 70.2 68.4	- 63.7 67.1 68.4 68.8 69.6 69.6 65.1 64.0	50.6 48.8 47.7 58.0 63.0 50.5 48.8 49.1 49.1 47.9	49.5 48.4 47.5 49.5 49.4 49.1 48.2 48.4 48.1 47.9	32.49 32.46 32.63 31.92 32.06 32.52	32.62	70.9 70.4 70.6 70.1 70.2 71.7 70.4 70.1 71.0 71.1	70.5 70.2 69.9 69.9 69.8 70.6 70.2 70.0 69.6 69.8	63.0 70.2 69.5 69.9 69.5 70.1 70.1 70.0 69.4 69.4	49.7 60.5 62.0 62.0 68.0 68.7 69.8 69.8 67.1 68.5	32.61 32.19 .33 .16 32.08 - 32.02 31.95 31.67	32.02
Mean	68.1	61.9	52.0	50.2	32.41	32.78	71.0	68.1	59.3	54.2	32.42	32 .37

BARNEGAT LIGHTSHIP

195**7**

			Se	ptember	r		October							
	Te	mperat	ure °F	•	Salinity	y °/00	Ter	perat	ure °F		Salinit	y °/00		
Depth Day	01	30 '	50 I	70'	01	701	01	301	50'	70 י	01	70 '		
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	71.3 71.7 71.1 71.1 71.2 72.0	69.8 - 71.2 71.0 70.8 - 70.4 71.5	69.1 	62.0 - 59.8 59.9 58.8 - 56.2 58.7	31.47 - 31.92 32.04 - 32.08 32.10	32.36 - -	66 62 61 62 - 65 61 65 61 61				32.20 32.40 - - 32.40 .40 .39 .38			
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	72 70 72 73 71 71 71 71 71 71				32.04 .08 .00 .00 32.04 31.99 32.04 .00 .02	32.44 - - - - - - -	64 62 61 63 62 62 63 63 62				.40 .37 .38 .46 .48 .48 .48 .48 .48 .2.41			
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	71 72 72 66 70 68 67 67 67				.10 .10 .16 32.28 - 32.41 .33 .31 .24 32.21	32.59	61 62 - - - 56 60				32.34 32.38 - - 32.74 32.85	-		
Mean	70.4	-	-	-	32.09	32.46	-	-	-	-	32.44	-		

* 11 Sep.-29 Nov.: Surface temperatures read from bucket thermometer.

 Table 11 (cont'd)

 39°45.8'N. 73°56.0'W
 Depth of water - 72 feet

December

November

	Temperature °F			Temperature °F			Salinity °/oo		Temperature °1			F Salinity °/00		
Depth Day	01	30 1	י50	70'	01	70'	01	301	50 I	70 '	01	70 '		
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	- 60 57 57 57 53 53 52 55 52				- 32.87 .84 32.82 32.85 .55 .76 .89		54.1 53.7 - 53.1 51.1 50.6 51.7 51.8	54.1 53.5 - 53.1 51.2 51.1 52.2 51.9	54.1 53.5 - 53.2 51.2 51.4 52.1 51.9	54.2 53.5 - 53.2 51.3 52.0 52.1 51.9	32.56 32.53 33.50 32.83 .48 32.33 33.22	32.53 - - - 33.15		
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	5020000001				. 88 . 89 . 87 . 94 . 89 . 87 . 89 . 96 . 86 . 65	32.68	51.3 50.8 48.8 48.1 47.2 46.8 48.1 48.1 48.1 48.1	51.4 50.9 48.8 48.1 47.2 46.8 48.1 48.1 48.1 48.1	21.8 51.0 48.8 48.2 47.8 47.2 48.1 48.1 48.1	51.9 51.0 48.8 48.7 49.0 48.8 48.5 48.4	.08 .30 33.07 32.94 .74 .60 .37 .87 .89 .10	- - 32.66		
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	53 554 49 59 45 54 54 54 54 5 5 5 5 5 5 5				.55 .28 .42 .41 .53 .53 .64 .66 32.14	32.63	46.9 46.1 47.0 - 48.6 48.1 48.1 48.0 48.3	47.9 46.9 47.1 - 48.3 47.9 47.9 48.0 48.4	- 48.1 47.7 48.6 - 48.5 48.5 48.1 48.1 48.1	- 49.0 48.2 48.1 - 48.6 48.9 48.3 48.1 48.0	32.13 31.92 32.10 .17 .24 .26 .59 .49 .52 .64 32.62	32.02 - - - 32.58		
Mean	52.0	~	-	-	32.71	32.71	49.4	49.4	49.7	50.0	32.61	32.59		

Five Fathom Bank Lightship (Figure 12, Table 12)

The warm conditions seen in December of the previous year (Bumpus, 1957) continued through January of 1957, and it was not until February that temperatures fell abruptly and become comparable to the mean. The minimum occurred in February with temperatures less than 41°F. Throughout the spring temperatures were consistently above those for 1956 and comparable to the mean till mid-May when they were higher. The summer maximum at the surface probably occurred at the end of July with readings greater than 74°F.

The bottom maximum which surely occurred at the time of the autumn overturn was missed. The intrusion of cold bottom water in late June and early July was accompanied by a drop in surface temperatures both here and at other stations.

During January, February, and December, salinities were somewhat below the 1956 readings; for the other months they were appreciably higher, showing little difference between surface and bottom values.



Dep D

FIVE

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR Fish and Wildlife Service Washington 25, D. C.

ERRATA SHEET:

Special Scientific Report--Fisheries No. 282 ("Oceanographic Observations, 1957, East Coast of the United States" by C. Godfrey Day)

p. 71: All January temperatures should be reduced by 6.1°.









FIVE FATHOM BANK LIGHTSHIP

			Ja	nuary						Februar	<u>y</u>	
	Т	èmpera	ture ⁰	F	Salinit	y ⁰ /00	Т	empera	ture ^o	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30'	50 '	851	0'	851	0'	301	501	851	01	851
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	53.8 52.5 50.8 49.5 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2 51.2 51	53.8 52.5 50.8 49.5 51.6 51.3 50.2 49.4 49.4	53.8 52.7 52.1 49.5 50.3 51.8 51.3 50.4 51.0 50.4	53.8 53.1 52.5 49.5 51.9 51.9 51.6 51.5 50.6	32.62 32.24 32.06 32.89 30.90 32.33 32.44 32.22 31.82 31.74	- - 32.44	42.0 41.3 42.4 42.5 42.2 42.9 42.3 40.6 42.0 38.6	42.1 41.3 42.4 42.3 42.2 42.7 42.1 40.5 42.0 38.6	42.2 41.3 42.4 42.3 42.2 42.7 42.1 40.5 42.0 38.5	42.5 41.3 42.4 42.3 42.2 42.7 42.1 40.3 41.5 37.7	32.87 32.85 33.05 33.04 32.94 .93 .82 .81 .71 .71	33.05
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	49.5 47.8 49.3 49.3 50.9 49.2 48.3 49.4 49.9	49.5 47.4 51.3 49.7 50.9 49.2 48.3 49.4 49.9	49.6 51.1 52.3 50.0 50.9 49.2 48.3 49.4 49.9	49.8 52.0 52.9 50.9 49.2 48.3 49.4 50.1	32.42 31.92 32.22 32.51 33.11 33.12 32.78 32.87 33.28 33.33	- 32.35 - - -	Ц2.0 39.8 39.6 39.8 39.6 39.8 Ц0.0 Ц0 Ц0	42.0 39.8 39.5 39.5 39.6 40.5 40.0 40.0	42.0 39.8 39.5 39.7 39.6 40.5 40.0 40.0	41.9 40.0 40.0 39.8 39.8 40.7 41.2 41.1	.73 .51 .50 .44 .60 .65 32.65 33.03 33.21 32.89	32.68
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	47.3 47.8 48.2 48.0 48.1 48.0 47.9 50.2 49.2	47.5 47.8 48.2 48.0 48.1 48.0 48.1 50.1 49.2	50.3 47.8 48.3 48.3 49.1 48.1 49.0 50.1 4°.2	50.9 50.8 48.8 49.7 50.3 50.2 49.8 50.2 49.2	31.55 33.84 32.46 32.33 32.50 32.55 32.54 32.58 32.58 32.46 32.95 32.87	33.19 - - - 32.82 - -	40.0 40.1 40.5 41.0 40.9 41.0 39.0 41.0	40.0 40.1 40.0 41.0 40.5 40.6 39.0 41.0	40.0 40.1 40.1 40.8 40.5 40.6 39.0 41.0	40.0 40.1 40.1 40.7 40.6 40.5 39.2 41.0	.94 .90 .85 .56 .59 .58 .59 32.96	33.00
Mean	49.5	49.6	50.5	50.8	32.50	32.70	40.7	40.7	40.7	40.8	32.78	32.91

1957

			M	larch*						Ap ril	*	
	Т	'empera	ture o	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	1	'erpera	ture ^o	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30 1	50 1	851	0'	851	0'	30 '	50'	85 I	0 '	851
1	Щ.5	41.5	山.5	山.6	-	-	42.7	42.7	42.5	43.0	32.23	-
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	- 141.5 140.5 - -	- 41.1 40.4	41.4 40.9	- 41.4 41.5 -	-	-	43.8 - 44.9 45.5	43.9 - - 44.9 44.6	43.7	43.7	32.76 - - 32.46 31.22	
10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	40.4 41.3 40.5 40.7 41.4 41.0 43.3	40.1 40.5 39.8 40.4 40.9 40.9 40.9 40.9	- 40.1 40.5 39.4 40.2 40.4 40.5 41.8	40.0 40.2 40.1 40.5 41.2	- 32.71 .69 .61 .69 .62 32.91	-	44.0 45.7 45.6 - 46.0 46.3 46.0 46.7	43.6 45.4 45.0 - 45.9 46.2 46.0 46.3	43.5 45.0 44.4 - 45.9 46.0 46.0 45.6	43.6 45.0 44.1 - 45.9 46.0 46.0 46.0 45.6 -	32.31 32.57 31.50 - 33.00 32.94 32.78 32.42	32.47 - - 33.11
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	42.3 42.3 43.3 42.8 42.5 42.6 42.6 42.6	42.2 42.2 42.8 42.8 42.8 42.7 42.4 42.4	1,2.2 1,2.1 1,2.4 1,2.4 1,2.8 1,2.6 1,2.1 1,2.1 1,2.1	42.1 42.1 42.1 42.6 42.6 42.1	32.46 .48 .42 .55 .36 .29 32.22	- 32.66 - - - - - -	48.2 48.7 - 49.8 53.0 54.4 50.2	46.8 48.3 - 49.1 49.1 49.6 47.5 48.8	46.8 47.2 47.6 48.1 47.5 47.7	46.5 46.2 - 47.4 47.9 47.9 47.4	- - 32.74 32.50 32.53	- - 32.91 - -
Mean	41.8	归.5	11.4	41.4	_	-	47.1	46.1	45.8	45.7	32.43	32 83

* - 1 Mar-13 June: Water in BT bellows - Temperature values scaled from length of traces

1957

				May*					J	une*		
	Тел	peratu	ure°F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Te	emperatu	ire °F	s	o alinity	/0 0
Depth Day	0'	301	50 I	851	0'	851	0	י 30י	501	851	01	851
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	50.1 51.7 51.0 51.3 50.6 51.2 - 54.7 55.3	48.2 51.4 50.6 50.8 50.6 49.9 - 53.7 53.0	48.0 48.6 50.6 50.6 50.5 48.3 50.1 50.1	48.0 48.0 50.4 50.4 50.5 48.4 - 48.9 48.1	32.63 32.72 - 32.59 .57 .37 32.41 - 32.08 31.47	- - - 32.98	62.1 62.0 61.0 61.0 61.0 61.0 61.0	4 56.8 55.9 60.9 7 62.1 2 60.3 7 61.2 3 60.0 -	55.2 55.9 54.3 61.3 55.8 58.4 57.1 - - 61.2	55.1 56.0 54.1 57.8 55.0 55.2 53.1	32.22 .13 .23 .02 32.09 31.92 31.66 - 32.12 .11	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	56.2 56.3 56.4 57.0 57.2 58.6 56.6 56.6 57.2	54.5 55.6 51.1 54.9 56.9 53.1 54.4 57.1	48.1 51.1 50.8 50.8 51.0 50.8 52.2 51.5 53.0	47.8 49.0 50.0 50.2 50.1 49.2 50.9 50.6 50.9	.48 .81 .77 31.93 32.05 31.89 32.34 .39 32.44	- - 33.18 - -	65 66 . <u>.</u> 70 72 . 0	63.1 63.1 61.8 2 60.5 61.7	61.6 - 58.0 55.2 57.7	61.1 - 55.0 53.7 54.3	.23 .21 32.20 .2 .24 .15 .11 .10 .13	32.77
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	55.2 56.8 57.6 58.2 59.9 60.0 60.6 60.8 61.8 61.1	55.1 56.1 55.8 56.8 56.7 58.0 59.8 60.5 60.5 60.8 60.7	55.0 55.1 54.9 55.8 55.9 55.9 55.9 55.9 54.8 57.7	54.9 55.09 554.55 55.59 52.6 53.9 53.9 53.9	32.28 32.04 32.08 33.00 32.11 31.33 .81 31.96 32.04 32.20	32.19 - - 31.07	67. 71. 73. 72. 73.1 - 67.	5 60.7 7 63.0 3 65.5 3 69.0 4 73.0 - 7 59.5 7 59.5	59.7 56.5 60.3 56.5 61.2 - 51.1 50.9	54.8 55.3 52.7 50.6 50.2 - 53.7 50.8	.10 31.13 31.49 .24 .02 .37 31.52 32.35 .24 32.27	- 32.94 - - -
Mean * 1 M	56.3 [ar-13	54.9 June:	52.3 Water	51.3 in BT	32.14 bellows	32.36 - Tempe	66.1 rature	1 61.9 values	57.4 scaled	54.7 from	31.99 length of	- f traces.

FIVE FATHOM BANK LIGHTSHIP 38°47.3'N. 74°34.6'W. Depth of water - 87 feet

				Ju	ly		August					
		Temper	ature	°F	Salin	ity ⁰ /00	Т	empera	ture °	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	50 1	851	01	851	01	301	501	851	01	851
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	69.3 68.9 68.8 70.5 65.3 67.1 69.8 71.0 71.4 72.0	69.1 66.4 61.7 55.0 57.1 54.0 57.7 59.0 61.0 60.0	52.2 53.7 54.2 53.2 50.9 51.7 53.0 52.3 52.5 52.3	51.1 53.0 53.0 50.9 51.0 51.5 51.6 52.2 52.2	32.26 .29 .21 .19 32.11 31.93 .84 .89 .78 31.92	32.20	75.2 71.0 74.8 74.5 73.9	70.6 74.1 65.6 74.5 74.3 73.6	63.0 67.9 53.0 72.4 68.0	50.4 66.8 50.4 - 55.1 56.8	32.47 .51 .53 .50 32.46 .73 .77 .73 .76	33.15 - - 33.15 -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	72.3 72.2 72.5 70.2 70.1 71.9 74.5 73.0	56.0 53.5 58.0 65.0 68.3 66.1 71.2 62.0	- 53.0 52.0 53.3 53.9 51.7 52.0 52.7 51.7	- 52.7 51.9 52.8 53.0 51.5 51.8 52.3 51.3	32.24 32.26 .36 .48 .24 .46 .49 .53 .46	- 32.49 - -	71.5 73.5 69.3 73.0 74.0	69.9 71.9 69.2 72.9	69.3 69.3 61.7	48.2 57.2 58.8 - - - -	.80 32.89 32.85 .69 .60 .69 32.68	32.67
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	73.5 75.0 75.0 74.9 72.5 - 73.9 74.6 74.0	70.8 73.0 70.2 74.6 72.0 - 70.0	51.3 52.3 50.4 59.3 61.8 - 55.7	50.8 50.8 49.9 52.8 55.7 - 55.3	.46 .66 .49 .58 32.81 - - - 32.67 32.51	32.74 - - - - - - - - -	73.5 69.0 69.2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	73.3 69.0 68.9 71.1 69.8 69.1 69.3	72.9 69.0 68.8 68.9 68.9 68.9 69.1 69.1	- 68.7 68.8 - 69.3	32.92 32.84 32.76 32.73 32.73 32.73 32.76	32.69
Mean	71.7	63.8	53.2	52.1	32.31	32.30	72.1	71.0	67.4	59.9	32.70	3 2 .92

FIVE FATHOM BANK LIGHTSHIP

				Septem	ber		October					
	I	empera	ture °	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	T€	emperat	ture °I	ŗ	Salini	ty ⁰ /oc
Depth Day	01	30 I	50 I	85'	01	851	01	301	50 1	851	01	851
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	71.6 71.0 71.8	70.1 67.8 64.5	69.9 67.3 58.3	-	32.73 .66 .51 .58 32.60 32.59 .62 .56	32.61	66.1 66.0 - 65.2 65.3 65.3	66.1 66.0 65.1 65.2 65.3	- 65.9 65.1 65.2 65.4	- - - 65.5 65.5	32.56 32.64 32.62 .64 .62 .60	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20					.55 .50 .51 .52 .59 32.24 32.49 .19	32.46 - - 32.61	65.2 64.8 64.0 63.9 63.9 64.1 64.1	65.2 64.8 63.9 64.0 63.8 63.9 64.1 64.1	65.2 64.8 63.9 64.0 63.8 63.9 64.1 64.0	65.3 64.8 64.0 63.8 63.9 64.1 63.9	.64 .61 .64 .66 .64 .65 32.63	32.78
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	-	_	-	-	.53 .49 .49 .47 .38 .42 32.51 32.48	32.55	62.2 62.6 - - - 59.4	62.1 62.5 - - 59.6 58.9	62.1 62.5 - - 59.6 58.9	62.1 62.4 - - 59.7 59.2	32.74 32.87	
Mean					32,51	32,56	63.8	63.8	63.6	63.1	32, 66	32.75

FIVE FATHOM BANK LIGHTSHIP 38°47.3'N. 74°34.6'W. Depth of water - 87 feet

			No	vember			December					
	Т	empera	ture °	F	Salini	ty °/oo	Т	empera	ture °	F	Salini	ty °/oo
Depth Day	01	301	501	851	0'	85 I	01	30 1	50 '	851	01	851
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	58.2 59.2 59.1 58.8 58.8 58.2 56.9 58.0	58.2 59.2 59.1 58.8 58.8 58.1 56.9 58.0	58.4 59.2 59.1 58.8 58.8 58.1 56.9 58.1	58.4 59.2 59.1 58.8 58.8 56.9 58.5	32.86 .66 .67 .62 .60 .61 .62 .74 .76 .90		53.1 52.1 50.2 50.3 51.6	53.1 51.9 50.2 50.4 51.7	53.1 51.9 50.2 50.6 51.8	53.1 51.9 50.2 50.8 51.8	33.30 32.94 33.14 32.87 33.04	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	57.1 56.7 56.8 57.0 - 56.2 57.1 57.0	57.1 57.0 56.8 57.2 - 56.4 57.1 57.0	57.1 57.0 57.2 57.2 57.2 56.9 57.1	57.1 57.1 57.3 57.2 57.1 57.1	.88 .86 .86 .87 .85 .66 32.79 33.02 33.00 32.96	33.05 - - -	- 47.2 47.3 48.2 46.6 47.4 48.7	- 47.9 47.4 48.3 46.9 47.4 48.9	- 48.1 47.4 48.3 46.9 47.4 48.9	- 48.3 47.4 - 48.9	32.76 32.76 33.12 33.28 32.69 32.89 33.24 32.78 32.81 33.19	33.08 - - 32.83
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	56.9 57.0 56.4 56.4 - 8 55.8 55.9	56.9 57.0 56.8 56.7 56.8 - 55.7 55.7 56.1 55.9	56.9 57.1 56.8 56.8 56.9 - 55.7 56.1 56.1	56.9 57.4 56.9 56.8 56.9 - 55.7 56.1 56.2	32.98 33.02 .10 .13 .26 33.07 _ 33.28 .26 33.15	32.97 - - 33.29	48.4 48.2 48.1 49.1 48.4 - 48.4 - 47.8 47.6	48.8 49.5 49.9 49.1 48.6 - 47.8 47.6	49.9 49.5 50.6 49.2 - 48.9 - 47.8 47.7	49.7 50.3 49.0 	32.89 33.09 33.14 32.80 33.29 - 33.22 .08 33.07 32.71	
Mean	57.2	57•3	57.4	57.4	32.90	33.10	48.9	49.2	49.3	49.8	33.00	-

Winter Quarter Lightship (Figure 13, Table 13)

From March through July surface temperatures exceeded both the mean and the 1956 record. The maximum occurred during the last ten days of July, followed by a drop and a second slight increase in mid-September. Autumn cooling was slightly slower than the mean and comparable to 1956.

Minimum temperatures of less than 41°F, both surface and bottom, occurred in early March, and were slightly above the 1956 minima. As in 1956 the thermocline started to develop in April; warming, however, of the entire water column had begun a full month earlier.

The bottom maximum of 66°F occurred in early October at the same time as the autumn overturn and was 2° warmer than the 1956 bottom maximum. An intrusion of relatively cold bottom water occurred in September and there is evidence of a similar intrusion during July. (The site of this station is apparently over a steep slope and the maximum depth of the BT trace changed when the regular lightship was replaced by the Relief.)

Surface salinity showed a minimum of 31.79 °/oo in mid-May and a maximum of 33.29 °/oo in mid-March. These values are higher than those in 1956. Freshening through runoff was later and less extreme than in the previous year.



Table 13

WINTER QUARTER LIGHTSHIP

37°55'05"N. 74°56'04"W. Depth of water - 96 feet

1957

			Ja	mua ry*			February [*]					
	1	lempera	ature C	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	1	empera	ture C	Ţ	Salini	ty °/00
Depth Day	01	30'	50 '	961	0 1	96 I	0'	30 '	50 '	961	01	961
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	49.3 48.1 47.4 48.1 48.4 46.2 45.8 45.8 45.7 45.6	49.7 48.1 48.1 46.1 45.6 47.3 46.7 46.0 46.1 45.6	49.9 48.1 48.1 48.6 47.4 46.2 45.6	49.8 48.6 48.1 48.1 48.6 47.4 46.1 46.1 46.5 47.0	32.62 .49 .49 .67 .86 .61 .45 .53 .43 .31	- 32.60 - - - 32.57	43.0 44.1 42.5 44.5 43.5 43.5 44.5 43.5	43.1 44.1 44.1 42.8 41.7 44.8 43.7 44.8 43.7	43.1 44.1 44.1 44.3 42.0 44.5 44.0 44.3 44.3	45.1 43.9 44.1 45.9 45.0 44.8 44.0 44.7 44.8	32.84 32.84 33.06 32.35 .03 32.28 33.09 .29 33.25 32.91	33.07
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	45.6 45.1 44.3 44.9 44.2 44.3 40.4 40.9 42.1	45.7 45.1 44.8 44.9 44.9 44.5 40.5 40.5 41.6 44.0	45.8 45.2 45.8 45.1 44.5 44.5 40.6 42.7 44.2	46.0 45.4 46.9 45.7 44.9 44.7 40.7 45.8	.50 .71 .53 32.73 33.12 32.81 .85 .62 .30	- - 32 .69	- 42.0 42.0 41.8 41.8 41.8	- 42.2 42.0 41.8 41.9 41.3 41.3	L2.L L2.L L2.L L1.9 L1.9 L1.8 L1.0 L1.0	- 42.3 12.1 12.7 12.1 1.2.1	33.24 .09 .13 33.13 32.94 33.23 .21 .13 .16	33,12
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	38.2 44.9 44.6 44.6 44.1 44.0 43 44.1 44.1 44.2 43.9	39.3 44.8 44.7 44.6 44.1 44.1 44.1 44.3 44.0	40.8 45.2 44.9 44.8 44.2 44.1 44.1 44.1 44.1	47.7 45.3 44.5 44.1 45.3 44.1 45.3 44.2	.30 .34 .81 .96 .84 .34 .76 .73 .84 32.95	- 33.05 - - 32.93	40.8 41.5 42.0 39.4 41.8	40.9 41.5 41.2 3°.0 41.8	ц.2 ц.7 ц.7 3°.1 ц.8	41.7 42.2 42.0 39.2 41.9	33.16 32.85 32.94 33.02 32.66 .53 32.94	33.18 - - - 33.02
Mean	կե.8	45.1	45.4	45.1	32.66	32.77	42.4	42.4	42.6	43.2	32.92	33.10

* - Jan 11th through July: Water in ST bellows - Temperature values read from proportional length of trace.

WINTER QUARTER LIGHTSHIP

37°55'05"N. 74°56'04"W. Depth of water - 96 feet

195**7**

			M	larch*						Apri	<u>1</u> *	
	T	empera	ture o	F	Salini	ty [°] /00	T	'empera	ture o	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	50'	961	01	961	0'	30 '	50'	961	01	961
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	38.2 41.2 41.5 40.0 39.4 40.0 40.7 41.4 42.0 37.3	38.2 41.2 41.7 40.2 39.7 40.0 41.1 47.5 42.0 37.3	38.6 41.6 42.2 40.7 39.8 40.1 41.1 41.5 42.2 37.4	38.8 41.9 42.3 42.0 40.0 40.3 41.0 41.7 42.1 38.1	33.45 20 33.04 31.87 33.30 .30 .02 .20 .56 33.22	33.01	43.4 44.5 45.0 45.3 45.8 46.0	43.7 44.7 45.0 45.3 45.4 45.8 45.8 46.0	43.8 44.8 45.1 45.3 45.4 45.9 45.9	44.0 44.9 45.1 45.4 45.6 46.0 46.1	33.19 .26 .02 .09 .18 33.06 32.57 .58 .57 .89	- 33.34 - - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	40.6 41.0 42.0 42.7 39.5 43.2 39.9 43.4 44.2 40.4	40.5 41.2 42.0 42.7 38.8 42.9 39.8 43.5 43.9 40.4	40.7 41.8 42.0 42.7 38.6 42.9 39.7 43.8 43.3 40.7	42.1 42.4 42.0 42.5 38.5 42.9 40.0 44.0 43.5 40.8	34.04 32.25 33.49 .58 .59 .36 33.34 32.52 33.34 .41	- 33.59 - - - -	46.4 46.7 46.5 47.0 44.1 47.7 49.0	46.2 46.7 - 46.5 46.7 43.9 47.3	45.9 46.5 46.5 46.8 43.8 47.2 46.9	46.0 46.0 - 46.7 47.1 44.0 47.1 - 47.0	32.62 33.04 32.68 .67 .70 .62 .64 .55 .55 .47	32.89 - - 33.25
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	42.4 42.6 42.9 43.1 43.0 42.4 42.0 42.0 42.0	42.5 42.7 42.9 43.0 42.9 42.4 42.0 42.2 43.1	42.7 42.7 42.9 43.0 42.9 42.4 42.0 42.5 - 43.1	42.8 42.9 42.8 43.0 42.9 42.4 42.1 43.1	.45 .27 .30 .05 .25 .22 33.07 32.98 .97 32.36 33.30	33.45 - - 33.31 -	49.8 50.1 51.3 53.3 52.0 54.0 50.1	48.2 50.0 49.3 49.3 51.9 48.4 48.4 52.7	46.5 - 47.8 48.1 48.6 47.8 47.7 47.7	46.6 47.0 47.5 47.8 47.5 47.0 47.0 47.0	.42 .53 .29 .24 32.25 31.85 .19 .21 .09 31.18	32.71
Mean	41.5	41.5	41.6	41.8	33.17	33.34	47.9	47.2	46.4	46.3	32.47	33.05

* - Jan 11th through July: Water in BT bellows - Temperature values read from proportional length of trace.

WINTER QUARTER LIGHTSHIP

37°55'05"N. 74°56'04"W. Depth of water - 96 feet

1957

				May*			June [*]						
	Т	`empera	ture	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Т	empera	ture ^o	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	
Depth Day	01	30'	501	96 '	0'	961	01	30'	50 '	961	0'	96'	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	56.3 55.0 47.2 51.0 50.9 50.5 52.3 55.1 56.6 57.6	55.2 54.9 47.2 50.8 50.8 50.3 51.2 53.8 57.2	50.1 53.4 47.0 50.5 50.8 50.2 50.8 51.0 51.1 52.7	48.3 48.2 44.1 49.9 50.2 49.8 50.1 50.9 50.9 51.1	30.44 32.25 32.94 33.04 32.84 33.11 32.78 31.76 .12 .50	33.48 - - 32.53	63.8 63.5 63.0 64.0 63.8 61.3 61.7	60.1 58.7 60.0 62.2 63.8 61.4 61.7	50.5 57.8 58.8 61.9 63.7 61.5 61.7	56.2 57.4 58.7 55.8 61.6 61.5	32.57 .35 .10 32.41 31.70 31.38 .80 .89	33.02	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	57.4 57.8 58.6 59.7 60.3 61.3 59.1 59.8 59.8 60.1	47.2 57.0 57.2 56.1 59.3 60.9 57.9 59.4 59.8 59.8	50.3 52.5 50.9 53.1 53.1 53.4 57.1 59.3 54.9	49.1 50.3 50.6 50.9 51.0 51.7 51.0 51.7 51.0 52.8	31.75 31.50 .63 .76 31.88 32.00 32.10 31.32 32.15	33.23	62.1 63.9 65.8 64.6 63.8 63.3 69.8 67.0 67.5 62.8	61.8 63.3 62.6 63.4 59.9 60.6 60.2 62.0 62.0 61.7	61.8 62.8 61.4 62.2 58.8 57.0 58.2 59.3 60.1 60.0	62.0 61.4 57.0 57.9 55.4 54.7 54.3 56.4 53.0	.85 32.69 31.88 .99 31.97 32.37 32.05 31.69 31.91 32.04	- 31.91 - - 33.20	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	58.0 56.8 57.3 9.2 59.7 60.7 61.3 61.7 62.0 62.0 62.3	57.2 56.2 55.8 57.7 57.8 58.2 60.3 61.5 61.3 59.8	56.3 56.0 55.0 57.1 56.7 56.7 56.0 57.0 58.1 56.9 55.2	55.2 55.3 54.3 54.8 53.2 53.2 53.2 53.3 55.1 55.1	.88 .73 .47 .11 .20 .28 .30 .31 .31 .31 .31 .31	32. 85 - - - 33.04	71.0 66.6 69.1 71.7 70.0 71.0 73.0 66.8 66.6	64.2 63.4 61.0 62.5 59.6 59.6 59.8 60.7 59.4 54.8	61.2 60.8 58.6 58.0 55.0 55.0 54.8 53.0 52.0	53.3 52.1 52.1 51.6 53.8 52.6 51.1 51.9	32.00 32.00 31.91 32.18 .02 .10 .10 32.17 31.94 32.19	33.28	
Mean	57 .7	56.6	53.8	51.6	32.1	33.23	66.1	61.1	59.1	55 .7	32.16	32.85	

- Jan 11th through July: Water in BT bellows - Temperature values read from proportional length of trace. ×

WINTER QUARTER LIGHTSHIP 37°55'05"N. 74°56'04"W.

Depth of water - 96 feet

1957

				July			August					
	Tem	peratu	ıre °F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Тел	mperat	ure °F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30 1	50'	951	0'	951	01	30 '	50 1	75 '	01	951
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	70 71 72 69 69 68.5 68 68.5 71 70	-			32.31 32.35 32.38 .89 .67 .72 .62 .71	- - 34.21	- - - 74.6 74.3 69.7 73.9	- - - 73.8 59.5 67.1 70.0	- - 55.5 55.2 52.1 53.5	- - - - 51.3	32.62 32.87 32.82	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	70 70 71 72 72 73.5 73.5 73.5 74 74.5				.74 .74 .82 .62 .72 .68 .67 .73 .64 .64	33.39 - - 33.38	73.4 70.9 71.8 74.9 71.8 74.7 71.1 71.1	68.8 66.1 62.3 70.8 70.5 72.1 70.1 66.6	58.4 52.7 55.0 61.1 54.2 57.5 62.3 56.8	53.9 52.5 54.8 54.8 52.2 51.2 51.0 54.1	.86 .85 32.94 33.00 32.87 .96 .76 32.88 	33.22
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	75.5 74 73 73 74.5 75.5 75.5 76.5 76.5 76.5				.64 .14 .14 .67 .55 .69 .60 .11 .33 .37 32.73	33.29	70.7 70.7 71.2 71.9 71.7 - 71.1 70.0 71.9 71.9 71.8	69.6 68.7 71.3 71.8 71.6 - 69.7 69.7 70.7 71.3 69.9	67.5 67.6 67.5 70.4 68.2 - 67.1 68.9 68.3 69.1 69.1	57.6 58.1 63.2 67.8 67.5 66.0 67.5 68.0 68.8 68.6	.65 .66 .64 .67 .80 .66 .68 .74 .81 .82 32.82	32.95
Mean	72.4				32.59	33 . 57	72.1	69.2	61.7	59 .6	32.77	-

* 1-31 July. Surface temperature read from bucket thermometer.

.

WINTER QUARTER LIGHTSHIP 37°55'05"N. 74°56'04"W. Depth of water - 96 feet

			2	eptembe	er				(October	-	
	Te	emperat	ure °F	,	Salini	ty /00	Tei	mperat	ure °F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30 1	50 1	75 '	01	751	01	30 1	50 1	751	01	751
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	71.1 71.4 71.5 74.8 71.8 71.2 70.8 71.0 70.9 71.2	70.2 69.8 69.5 70.4 70.1 70.1 70.1 70.5 70.9	69.4 69.1 67.2 61.2 65.6 67.0 64.1 63.5 69.0 64.5	67.0 68.1 63.2 60.9 59.0 57.0 54.0	32.02 .29 .73 .70 .66 .70 .69 32.70 33.06 32.63	32.72	66.1 65.9 65.8 65.8 - - 66.9 66.3 67.1	66.0 65.8 65.6 - - 66.8 66.1 66.7	66.0 65.8 65.8 65.5 - - 66.9 66.1 66.7	65.9 65.4 65.6 65.5 - - 66.7 66.1 66.7	32.69 32.71 32.69 - 32.61 .78 .91	-
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	71.8 71.4 72.5 71.9 74.1 73.9 74.5 - 71.1 72.8	70.9 69.5 68.1 71.1 70.5 72.3 74.0 71.1 71.2	67.0 64.3 62.5 70.3 69.0 59.8 66.5 - 69.8 58.0	61.2 57.8 69.0 55.5 55.8 55.5 67.2 55.1	.70 .59 .69 .149 .114 .52 32.69 - 32.70 .70	- - 32.60 -	- 65.9 - - - - -	65.3		- 65.3 - - - -	.67 .76 .73 .76 .78 .73 .78 .77 .74 .78	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	71.9 71.8 70.0 69.5 69.4 66.8 66.8 66.9	70.9 71.1 69.9 68.9 68.9 66.9 66.8 66.9	68.8 64.0 - 69.7 67.8 66.7 66.9 66.8 66.9	65.9 58.9 64.5 65.4 63.2 66.8 66.8 66.9	.62 .69 .63 .80 .75 .73 .77 32.78	 32.85 	64.8 64.3 64.4 63.0 - - - 61.8	64.14 64.2 63.9 63.0 - - - 61.2	64.4 64.0 63.9 63.0 - - - 61.2	64.6 64.0 63.9 63.0 - - - 61.2	.78 .74 .74 32.73 33.08 - - - 32.99	
Mean	71.2	70.0	66.1	61.8	32.65	32.72	65.2	65.0	64.9	64.9	32.77	-

WINTER QUARTER LIGHTSHIP 37°55'05"N. 74°56'04"W. Depth of water - 96 feet

1957

			1	lovembe	r		December						
	Τe	emperat	ture °H	<u>م</u>	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Tei	mperat	ure °F		Salini	ty ⁰ /00	
Depth Day	01	30 1	50 '	75 '	01	75 1	01	30 '	50'	75 i	01	75 '	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	60.0 60.0 59.9 59.1 59.0	59.9 59.9 59.9 59.1 59.0	59.9 59.9 59.9 59.1 59.1	59.9 59.9 59.9 59.1 58.9	- 33.12 .11 .24 .12 .17 .20 .25 .22		56.2 56.0 55.3 52.0 54.0 54.3 53.0	56.1 56.0 55.6 52.0 52.6 54.5 53.1	56.1 55.9 55.8 52.0 52.5 54.5 53.6	56.1 55.9 55.8 52.0 54.9 54.1	33.09 .35 .46 33.35 32.94 32.97 33.23 32.78 .88		
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	57.2 57.1 57.1 57.7	57.2 57.1 57.1 57.9 57.3	57.2 - 57.1 57.0 - 57.7 57.4	57.2 57.0 57.0 57.5 57.4	.23 .11 .16 .16 .17 .13 .22 .20 .12 .22		- 50.7 51.8 51.4 50.5 51.1 50.6 49.5 49.8	- 50.7 51.8 51.4 50.3 51.1 50.5 49.6 50.0	- 50.7 51.8 51.5 50.6 51.1 50.5 49.6 50.9	- 50.7 51.8 52.5 50.6 50.6 50.6 49.6 51.1	.88 .85 32.85 33.29 .40 .04 .24 33.30 32.91 33.19	- - - 32.96	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	57.2 57.2 57.0 56.3 56.6 57.1 56.8	57.2 57.2 56.9 56.2 56.3 57.0 56.8	57.2 57.2 56.9 56.3 56.2 57.0 56.7	57.5 57.2 57.7 56.2 56.2 57.0 56.8	.23 .08 .11 .11 .12 .14 .04 33.12 32.96 32.99		51.0 50.1 50.2 51.1 50.9 51.2 51.5 51.1 50.7 50.0	51.0 50.1 50.2 51.1 50.9 51.2 51.3 51.3 50.7 50.0	51.2 52.2 50.7 53.0 50.9 51.2 51.3 51.3 50.7 50.0	53.3 52.8 53.0 50.9 51.2 51.3 51.3 50.7 50.1	.15 33.02 32.97 33.17 33.36 - 33.37 .49 .45 .23 33.35		
Mean	57.8	57.8	57.7	57.8	33.14	-	51.8	51.7	52.0	52.3	33.16	-	

.

Chesapeake Lightship (Figure 14, Table 14)

Temperatures showed a minimum, both surface and bottom of less than 42°F in mid-February. A month later a false thermocline appeared briefly when relatively warm and much fresher Chesapeake Bay water arrived at the station. Ten days later salinities returned to their previous level (ca. 32.0 °/oo) and the water again became isothermal, though about 1° warmer. A similar sequence of events occurred in March of the previous year. From the end of March to mid-June warming was in advance of the mean and the 1956 record. A surface maximum of greater than 76°F occurred in July and August and again in mid-September.

At the end of August the thermocline was destroyed, bringing water of greater than 72°F to the bottom. During September, warm water of lower salinity from Chesapeake Bay produced a second thermocline, which in turn was destroyed at the end of the month. This sequence of events created bottom temperatures of greater than 70°F and maintained them for a full month.

The intrusion of cold water at the bottom in July was more pronounced and of longer duration than was a similar penetration a year earlier. Bumpus observed that the 1956 intrusion followed a period of preponderant strong southerly winds which tended to move surface water offshore and allow this encroachment of colder water at depth. Similar conditions prevailed in 1957. Winds became predominately southerly and southwesterly in mid-June, when the intrusion first appeared; in mid-August northeasterly winds prevailed to pile up surface water and force a retreat of the colder bottom water. During the last 10 days of August northeasterly winds became even more prevalent and temporarily destroyed the thermocline. The first three weeks of September showed winds again mostly from southerly quarters, during which time warm fresh water from the bay flowed seaward and created a weak thermocline to 40 feet. During the last 10 days of September strong northeasterly winds accounted for the destruction of the thermocline.

Salinities, both surface and bottom, while showing the wide fluctuations to be expected here, were nevertheless generally higher than those of 1956.



Table 14

CHESAPEAKE LIGHTSHIP

36°58'07"N. 75°42'02"W. Depth of water - 65 feet

February

January

	7	Cempera	ture c	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	o Temperature ^O F			F	Salinity ⁰ /00		
Depth Day	01	30 '	50 '	651	01	651	0 *	30 '	501	651	0 1	651	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	49.8 48.3 47.3 46.7 46.1 46.7 46.9 45.9 46.3 45.7	50.0 48.3 47.4 46.4 47.2 47.0 47.1 46.0 46.4 47.3	50.1 48.4 47.5 46.3 47.9 47.0 47.0 47.1 46.1 46.5 47.4	50.1 48.4 47.5 46.3 47.8 47.0 47.1 46.1 46.5 47.4	31.89 32.06 .22 32.35 31.21 32.67 .59 .63 32.80 30.94	- - - 32.58 -	43.0 42.8 42.9 42.9 42.9 42.6 42.4 42.7 40.0	43.0 42.9 42.9 42.8 42.7 42.5 42.5 42.5	43.0 42.8 42.9 42.7 42.6 42.2 42.5 40.0	43.0 42.8 42.9 42.6 42.7 42.1 42.5 40.0	32.35 .34 32.34 31.56 .50 .52 .50 31.52 32.12 .10	31.54	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	45.3 45.8 45.2 42.7 42.7 42.4 42.0 34.9 38.7 38.9	45.9 45.6 46.1 42.7 42.9 42.9 42.9 42.1 34.9 40.5 42.4	45.9 45.9 46.2 42.9 42.9 42.9 42.1 - 40.5 42.7	45.9 45.9 46.1 43.0 42.9 43.0 42.1 - 40.6 42.8	33.59 32.59 33.92 32.86 .65 32.76 33.04 33.63 32.02 28.89	- 34.26 - - -	40.5 41.6 41.8 42.5	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	.40 32.13 31.87 31.90 32.15 31.90 32.15 31.89 32.15 31.86	- 32.15 - - - 31.86	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	41.4 40.8 42.8 43.5 42.8 43.0 43.0 43.0 43.0	42.8 43.2 42.9 43.2 43.2 42.8 43.0 42.9 42.8 42.8 42.5	42.7 43.3 42.7 43.1 42.8 43.0 43.0 43.0 43.0 42.8 42.5	42.8 43.3 42.7 43.1 42.8 43.1 43.0 43.0 42.8 42.5	28.12 32.35 33.35 32.33 32.39 32.44 34.19 33.27 32.46 32.76 32.58	· 33.64	42.0 42.3 42.2 42.4 42.4 42.1 43.2 42.9	42.0 42.0 41.8 42.0 42.5 43.0 42.8	41.7 41.8 41.9 42.0 42.5 43.0 42.7	41.5 41.8 41.9 42.1 42.5 43.0 43.0	31.86 32.47 .42 .43 27.30 .31 27.34 32.37	32.35	
Mean	43.9	44.3	44.7	44.7	32 .37	33.22	42.3	42.2	42.1	42.1	31.53	31.98	

CHESAPEAKE LIGHTSHIP

36°58'07"N. 75°42'02"W. Depth of water - 65 feet

```
1957
```

			1	larch			April					
		Temper	ature	°F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00		Temper	ature	° _F	Salin	ity ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30'	50 '	651	0 '	651	01	30 '	50 '	651	01	651
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	44.7 44.5 - - - - - - -	ևև.? ևև.5 ևև.0 – – –	μμ.μ μμ.ο 	44.3 - - - - - -	32.35 32.35 32.39 32.38 32.37 32.38 32.37 32.38 32.37 32.35 32.37 25.89	32.38 -	45.3 46.9 47.4 47.9 48.5 52.7 49.2	45.2 45.1 45.2 47.1 46.0 46.5 48.1 48.6	44.9 45.1 45.2 45.1 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.0	ца.9 45.1 45.2 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.0 45.0	32.11 29.72 29.95 29.46 29.60 31.89 31.84	29.96 - - 29.35
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	45.0 44.8 46.0 46.0 47.5 47.0 46.6 47.5 47.5	43.8 44.3 44.2 44.5 44.5 44.2 44.3 44.2 44.3 44.2 44.6 45.6	43.9 44.1 44.0 44.0 44.0 44.0 44.3 44.3 44.5 45.5	43.8 44.1 44.0 44.0 44.0 44.0 44.5 45.5	25.86 26.62 26.61 25.84 28.96 29.04 26.94 29.50 	- 26.64 - - 31.75	51.3 53.1 50.0 49.8 50.0 50.2 51.0 50.4 53.6 53.7	48.9 49.0 49.6 49.0 49.5 49.5 49.5 48.8 49.4 49.3	48.8 49.0 49.0 49.0 49.3 49.1 49.5 48.4 49.0 49.0	48.8 49.0 48.8 49.0 49.2 49.1 49.4 49.1 49.1	29.64 26.37 30.40 31.51 28.23 23.79 22.20 26.51	32.10
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	44.8 44.5 45.0 45.9 44.5 45.8 46.8 46.3 46.9	44.8 44.7 44.3 45.1 45.1 45.1 45.1 46.4 46.4 46.7	44.8 44.7 44.2 44.8 45.1 45.1 45.1 46.4 46.3 46.4	44.8 44.1 44.5 44.3 45.1 45.1 46.3 46.2 46.2	31.75 31.64 31.70 31.61 32.13 32.09 32.19 32.02 32.11 31.95	32.10	55.4 57.2 55.7 56.6 57.8 57.1 57.7 59.0 60.5 61.6	49.4 49.3 48.0 49.5 49.3 50.3 50.4 50.7 50.2 51.3	49.0 49.3 48.0 49.3 48.9 49.7 50.4 50.5 50.1 51.2	49.2 48.0 49.3 48.9 49.6 50.4 50.4 50.0 51.1	24.61 26.48 28.65 28.03 31.63 31.37 31.37 31.37 31.48 31.94	32.77
Mean	45.7	հհ.8	14.7	14.7	30.60	30.72	52.9	և8.7	48.3	հ8.2	29.21	31.04

				May			June						
		Temper	ature	• F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00		Temper	ature	°F	Salin	ity ⁰ /00	
Depth Day	0'	י 30 י	50'	551	01	651	01	30 1	50 1	י55	01	6 5 1	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	61.5 59.5 57.8 57.4 56.9 57.0 58.6 58.7 61.0 63.9	51.7 52.6 57.2 57.4 56.9 56.5 57.1 57.0 55.7 54.7	51.6 52.2 56.9 57.4 56.7 56.5 56.6 55.5 54.5 54.5	51.5 52.2 56.6 57.4 56.7 56.5 56.5 56.5 55.5 54.5	29.68 32.38 32.51 32.69 32.49 32.42 32.38 30.30 27.45 24.68	32.34 - - 32.45	67.9 68.5 69.0 68.7 69.0 67.4 69.4 68.7 -	63.6 65.0 64.0 66.6 66.3 66.0 67.1 68.1	61.2 63.4 62.9 65.4 65.4 65.8 66.7 66.8	60.0 63.3 62.9 65.3 65.3 65.8 66.7 66.7	30.72 31.71 .21 .77 .05 31.91 30.78 32.06	- - 32.20	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	61.0 61.2 60.9 62.5 62.1 63.2 62.0 64.3 64.2 64.7	545457531806	54.4.37529528	54.4 54.4 54.4 54.7 54.7 54.7 54.5 54.9 55.3 55.1 54.8	28.24 28.26 29.08 30.54 29.23 29.97 31.87 30.04 29.99 26.82	 32.74 	67.0 68.6 69.3 74.3 73.5 76.0 75.0 75.0 72.0	66.0 67.4 67.0 65.2 65.6 65.4 65.2 65.0 64.5 65.0	65.9 67.1 66.7 64.7 65.0 64.6 63.9 64.0 63.5 64.4	65.8 67.1 66.5 64.7 65.0 - 63.9 63.8 63.5 64.3	32.16 27.55 29.31 27.95 26.47 27.03 24.99 27.24 26.88 29.14	32.13 - - - 32.32	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	63.1 63.5 66.8 65.4 67.0 67.6 67.2 67.0 66.9 68.4 67.0	60.2 62.0 59.2 58.8 59.0 58.6 57.8 57.8 59.2 62.3	59.8 60.3 58.9 57.4 57.7 58.2 57.7 57.6 58.8 59.6	59.1 60.1 58.8 57.2 57.7 58.1 57.3 57.6 57.6	30.90 30.90 24.02 28.31 27.52 27.56 29.52 29.49 30.32 27.16 29.65	31.93 - - 32.35	75.1 75.0 74.3 72.7 71.0 70.6 72.5 68.2 69.0	65.0 64.5 64.4 63.9 63.6 64.6 62.9 62.8 62.2 62.6	63.5 63.8 63.5 63.6 63.3 62.7 58.5 - 61.0 59.9	63.0 63.5 63.5 63.3 62.5 - 61.0	26.00 26.13 27.48 27.82 26.62 31.03 .56 31.34 32.19 31.80	32.62 -	
Mean	62.8	56.9	56.3	5 6. 0	29.56	32.36	71.2	65.0	64.1	64.3	29.45	32.32	

CHESAPEAKE LIGHTSHIP 36°58'07"N. 75°42'02"W. Depth of water - 65 feet

		July						August					
		Temper	ature	• -	Salini	Salinity 0/00		Temperature °F				Salinity /00	
Depth Day	0 1	301	5)'	55'	01	651	51	301	50 1	65 I	0'	651	
1 N N H W N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	71.0 72.7 70.5 70.2 73.2 73.2 73.2 75.4 75.4 75.4	63.0 61.3 62.3 62.3 62.3 62.3 62.3 62.3 62.3 62	58.3 59.2 61.7 62.4 9.2 62.7 62.7 62.7 62.7 8 62.7 8 62.7 8 62.7 8 62.7 8 62.7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8	57.7 58.7 51.6 62.0 61.3 61.3 61.1 50.6 60.2	31.58 32.15 32.31 30.96 .74 30.89 25.85 29.61 28.98 29.51	32.82 - - - 29. 5 0	75.4 76.9 76.4 79.9 73.3 75.5 74.8 76.2 74.8 76.0	61.7 62.3 61.6 75.0 63.5 72.8 72.8 72.8	$\begin{array}{c} 61.7 \\ \pm 1.1 \\ 61.3 \\ 63.4 \\ 61.8 \\ 62.1 \\ 63.4 \\ 62.3 \\ 62.3 \\ 63.4 \end{array}$	61.7 61.1 61.2 62.6 61.7 62.9 62.8 61.9 62.5	30.07 29.72 27.39 30.84 30.67 31.62 .63 31.75 32.04 31.37	33.11	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	76.3 75.0 76.0 76.0 76.5 76.5 76.1 76.2	60.3 61.3 61.5 61.5 61.2 61.2 61.2 61.6 62.6	60.6 61.0 60.9 70.5 61.2 61.8	50.8 50.9 60.5 61.2 50.9	31.36 28.53 28.01 30.99 31.18 .50 .85 .88 31.39 32.04	33.67	76.8 76.5 76.8 75.9 76.0 76.2 76.8 75.6 -	76.2 73.5 75.7 73.3 76.0 75.9 75.0 72.8	63.1 63.9 67.4 71.2 70.1 67.0 67.5 71.7 71.8	62.8 62.4 67.0 69.0 69.6 65.9 66.9 - 71.7	32.65 30.02 30.89 32.87 30.51 31.03 32.35 32.08	32.78 -	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	7805200518 777665005188 77777777777777777777777777777777777	63.2 61.7 61.3 - 63.5 71.0 66.5 62.0	62.0 50.7 51.1 50.3 62.2 61.6 61.8 60.7 51.2	- 61.1 60.3 62.0 62.4 61.5 61.8 60.8 60.6 61.1	30.53 29.05 28.96 31.66 32.08 31.91 31.88 30.72 29.34 .90 29.74	33.36	73.0 72.7 72.1 72.2 72.8 73.0 72.9 72.9 72.2 74.2 74.8	72.2 72.1 72.1 72.1 72.1 71.9 72.3 72.5 71.9 73.8 74.2	72.0 71.9 72.1 72.1 72.1 71.8 72.0 72.2 71.8 73.5 73.5	71.8 71.8 71.9 72.0 - 72.0 - 73.5	32.76 32.71 32.95 32.79 31.49 32.77 .92 .84 .79 32.75	32.67 32.84	
Mean	75.2	62.3	61.0	60.9	30.67	32.34	75.0	71.9	67.8	66.4	31.56	32.85	

CHESAPEAKE LIGHTSHIP

36°58'07"N. 75°42'32"W Depth of water - 65 feet

				Septe	mber			October				
		Temper	rature	°F	Salini	0/00		Temper	rature	°F	Salinit	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30'	50 '	651	0 1	651	01	301	50 1	651	01	651
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 0	74.3 74.8 76.6 75.9 73.3 73.7 74.0 73.4 74.3 76.1	72.9 73.1 72.1 72.7 72.9 73.0 73.8 71.7 73.3 71.3	72.1 72.1 71.9 71.9 72.0 72.1 71.9 71.2 72.0 72.1	72.0 71.9 71.9 72.0 71.1 71.9 72.0	32.80 32.87 29.10 30.41 31.88 .87 31.47 30.77 31.61 .66	30.40 - -	70.5 70.8 70.2 69.7 67.8 66.5 67.2 67.2 67.3 68.0	70.5 70.2 69.7 67.8 67.3 67.1 66.9 67.1	70.4 70.2 69.7 67.8 67.3 67.3 66.9 67.1	70.3 70.5 70.3 69.7 67.8 67.3 67.3 66.9 67.1	31.91 31.75 32.17 32.46 - - 30.97 32.28 .49 .63	32.10 - - 32.62
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	75.6 77.3 77.8 76.8 76.6 76.9 76.9 76.9 75.9 75.1	74.8 75.1 74.6 74.4 75.1 74.7 73.7 - 75.9 74.4	72.2 72.2 71.6 71.8 71.7 72.2 72.0 - 75.7 74.6	72.2 72.2 71.4 71.2 71.6 69.8 71.0 75.5 74.1	.05 31.34 29.64 30.42 30.96 31.12 .78 .33 .11 31.07	32.75 - - - 32.79	67.1 65.9 65.9 65.9 65.2 65.2 65.1 65.7 64.8 65.1 63.9	67.1 66.0 64.9 65.7 65.3 64.6 65.4 65.4 64.9 63.9	67.1 66.0 64.9 65.4 65.1 64.5 65.2 65.2 64.9 63.9	67.1 66.0 65.3 65.1 65.2 65.2 65.2 65.2 65.2 65.3 65.2 63.9	.60 .73 .73 .67 .63 32.69 29.14 .32.31 .52	32.61
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	75.3 76.6 75.3 73.8 73.9 72.5 71.0 70.1 69.2	75.1 75.5 71.7 73.1 73.1 72.5 71.2 70.3 69.2	75.1 74.2 73.6 - 73.1 73.0 72.1 71.1 70.2 69.2	75.0 74.0 - 73.1 73.0 72.1 71.0 70.2 69.2	29.79 29.16 30.62 32.17 .09 32.50 - 32.07	32.13	64.0 - 63.2 63.7 63.3 61.1 61.1 59.8 58.2 58.1	63.9 63.9 63.1 63.5 63.4 61.8 59.5 59.5 59.9	63.9 63.8 63.4 63.5 63.4 61.1 61.8 59.4 59.4 50.1	63.9 63.8 63.4 63.5 63.3 61.1 61.8 59.3 60.1 60.1	.65 .63 .88 32.68 33.00 .17 33.46 32.74 30.27 31.94	32.51
Mean	74.8	73.5	72.3	72.1	31.21	32.02	07.2	65.2	65.2	65.2	32.32	32.54

CHECAPEAKE LIGHTSHIP

36°58'07"N. 75°42'02"W Depth of water - 65 feet

				Novembe	er					Decemb	Salinity 65' 0' 6 5.0 31.89 4.1 67 4.7 31.40 - - 3.5 32.11 - - 3.6 32.78 - .47 1.4 30.50 - .47 1.8 30.18 - .47 1.8 30.18 - .47 1.8 30.18 - .47 1.8 30.18 - .47 1.8 30.18 - .47 1.8 30.18 - .47 50.1 32.61 - .47 8.8 28.76 - .991 .7.7 31.16 - .091 .7.7 31.16 .45 .45 .8.0 .66 - .19 .9.1 .31.34 .9.5 .0.75 .9.8 .1.62 .29.16 .0.2 .0.2 .9.16 .0.89 .8 .0.2 .9.16 .0.2	
	Т	empera	ture °	F	Salini	ty°/oo		Temper	ature	°F	Salinit	ty°/oo
Depth Day	01	30 I	50 '	65 1	01	651	0'	30'	50 '	65 I	01	65 I
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	59.8 59.0 59.3 59.7 59.2 58.8 59.0 57.2 57.3 57.1	60.0 59.1 59.2 59.2 59.2 59.0 59.0 58.2 57.5 57.6	60.0 59.2 59.2 59.3 59.0 59.0 58.5 58.2 57.6	60.0 59.2 59.2 59.3 59.0 59.0 59.0 58.5 58.2 57.6		-	55.3 54.4 54.0 53.7 53.0 50.1 51.7 51.6	55.3 54.1 54.0 53.7 53.0 51.6 51.8 51.6	55.2 54.1 54.7 53.5 53.0 51.5 51.8 51.4	55.0 54.1 54.7 53.5 53.0 51.4 51.8 51.4	31.89 .67 31.40 .2.11 32.78 30.50 .47 30.18 31.79	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	57.1 58.6 58.8 58.8 59.1 59.0 59.1 59.2 59.1	57.2 58.7 58.8 59.2 59.2 59.2 59.2 59.5 59.2	57.2 58.2 58.8 59.3 59.3 59.2 59.2 59.6 59.5	57.4 58.2 58.2 58.8 59.4 59.2 59.2 59.2 59.2 59.5 59.5 59.5	.61 .50 .51 32.54 31.08 .21 .48 .82 .26 .69		51.0 49.6 45.5 47.8 - 48.0 48.0 48.0 48.0 48.0 48.0	50.9 50.1 48.0 47.9 - 47.8 48.0 47.5 47.8 48.1	50.9 50.1 48.8 47.9 - 47.7 48.0 47.4 47.8 48.1	50.9 50.1 48.8 48.0 47.7 48.0 47.3 47.8 48.0	32.15 32.61 28.76 30.91 30.91 31.16 .70 .61 .45 .66	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	58.8 58.1 58.0 58.0 58.1 57.5 57.5 57.5 55.7	59.2 58.5 58.4 58.0 57.2 57.4 57.8 57.7	59.2 59.0 58.9 58.3 58.0 57.2 57.3 57.3 57.7	59.2 59.0 58.9 58.3 57.9 57.2 57.2 57.7 57.7	.72 .86 31.70 32.00 .00 32.06 - 26.56		49.0 49.0 49.7 49.2 47.8 48.5 48.5 48.6 48.7	49.1 49.1 49.3 - 49.8 50.0 48.8 48.6 48.7	- 19.1 19.4 - 49.5 - 49.8 50.2 50.1 148.6 48.5	49.1 49.5 49.6 49.8 50.2 50.1 48.6 48.4	.19 31.34 30.75 28.66 31.72 	-
Mean	58.4	58.6	58.7	58.7	31.77	-	49.9	50.2	50.3	50.3	31.23	-

Diamond Shoals Lightship (Figure 15, Table 15)

In discussing the 1956 observations Bumpus explained the unique hydrographic conditions which prevail at this station and the reader is referred to his remarks (Bumpus, 1957, b.)

Ten day means of surface temperature from January through March are slightly above the mean for 1923-1956 and indicate less frequent penetrations of cold coastal water across Diamond Shoals than occurred in 1956. From April through September temperatures are more uniform and stay above the mean and above the 1956 readings. Except for October, temperatures stayed high throughout the fall and early winter.

In terms of daily observations, the surface temperature range was from $44^\circ-84^\circ$ F; bottom temperature from $56^\circ-81^\circ$ F.

The progressive plot of 10 day means shows 1957 to be appreciably warmer at all depths than was 1956.

Surface salinity ranged from 36.3 °/oo to 32.5 °/oo; bottom salinity from 36.5 °/oo to 34.2.

From late June to late September surface and bottom salinities remained quite uniform and close together.



Table 15

DTAMOND	SHOALS	LIGHTSHIP	35°05130"]	N. 75°19'30"W.	Depth of	water	_
DIRIOND		monitoria	<i>)</i> / <i>0</i> / <i>)c i c</i>		2	00 fee	t

January.	1957
Januar y	1/71

Temperature ^oF

Salinity ⁰/00

Dep th Day	0'	301	50 '	100'	150'	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	61.9 56.9 68.9 55.5 65.5 56.2 55.8 53.2 -	61.8 56.9 68.8 56.2 65.4 56.6 56.3 53.4 69.8	62.0 56.9 68.3 59.9 65.3 57.4 57.0 53.9 69.0	62.9 57.7 61.5 62.6 61.3 64.8 59.0 55.4 66.9	63.5 59.2 60.0 62.9 60.9 65.1 60.0 56.1 66.1	63.8 61.2 59.5 59.5 64.0 61.7 56.5 66.2	35.26 34.22 36.34 33.92 36.16 34.19 33.97 33.26 35.67	35.67
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	53.7 53.3 53.9 53.3 74.6 73.8 73.8 73.3 61.4 68.0	53.8 65.0 52.4 53.6 74.4 73.9 73.3 61.8 68.0	53.9 65.7 55.3 57.2 74.4 73.9 73.3 63.2 68.1	55.4 66.7 62.3 60.5 74.4 74.0 73.2 68.7 65.3	62.9 65.8 63.4 59.1 73.0 72.5 71.7 66.8 64.4	67.9 - 68.9 72.2 70.4 63.9	33.07 33.04 32.55 32.91 36.42 .05 .29 .37 .34	35.82
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	71.6 75.0 58.2 67.3 64.6 63.5 68.9 66.5 67.7 72.5 66.5	71.3 75.0 58.3 67.3 64.4 68.6 66.2 67.7 -	71.2 75.0 58.9 67.3 63.9 68.6 66.2 67.7 - 66.5	70.8 75.0 63.3 66.9 61.7 - 68.2 62.3 67.5 - 65.5	66.9 66.0 65.8 61.0 - 67.2 61.4 67.2	66.0 64.9 64.0 60.6 64.0 60.8 67.0	.28 36.07 33.96 36.32 36.23 34.71 36.27 .30 .32 .32 36.27	36.27
Mean	63.6	64.0	64.4	65.0	64.5	64.2	35.21	36.00

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHSTHIP 3505'30"N. 75019'30"W. Depth of water -

200 feet

February, 1957

Temperature ^OF

Salinity °/00

Depth Day	01	30'	50'	100'	150'	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	64.6 64.0 53.5 56.7 67.8 6°.9 47.7 47.3 73.3	64.1 63.9 57.1 62.9 67.8 69.9 48.9 48.3 73.1	63.6 63.9 57.6 64.5 67.8 69.9 51.3 51.9 72.7	62.7 63.3 58.9 64.8 65.6 68.9 62.9 61.9 70.8	60.8 63.0 59.6 64.7 64.7 67.6 64.8 66.7 69.7	60.9 62.2 64.7 64.0 67.0 66.2 68.0	36.37 34.06 34.60 36.31 36.46 31.11 30.58 36.30	36.23 - - 36.28
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	- 72.7 70.7 52.1 43.9 72.2 69.9 69.9 60.9	- 72.4 70.4 52.2 44.7 72.1 69.9 69.9 61.0	- 71.0 69.4 52.3 50.7 72.1 69.9 69.9 62.1	- 69.9 69.3 53.1 48.3 71.4 69.8 69.9 65.7	- 66.0 68.4 51.3 68.8 65.9 65.8 66.3	- 64.8 68.2 64.0 56.7 67.3 62.6 65.0 64.5	- 36.28 36.38 33.34 30.82 36.28 .57 36.31 34.37	- - - - - - - -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	54.3 73.6 72.3 74.5 71.1 - 73.0 72.6	54.3 73.7 72.2 71.1 72.9 72.5	54.3 73.7 71.6 71.0 71.9 72.3	55.8 73.6 69.5 69.9 70.5 71.5	57.1 71.1 68.6 67.8 70.8 70.1	61.3 70.5 68.3 63.8 70.6 67.9	33.13 36.19 .28 .28 .28 .18 36.17	36.27
Mean	64.5	64.6	65.0	65.6	65.0	65.2	35.02	35.74
Depth

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water -200 feet

March, 1957

Temperature ^OF

Salinity ⁰/00

Day	01	301	50 '	100'	150'	180'	01	180'
123456780	54.0 51.9 65.9 59.4 53.8 73.9	54.9 55.9 65.9 59.7 54.2 73.9	52.4 59.2 65.9 62.3 56.4 73.9	56.6 65.6 68.0 68.7 62.0 72.4	63.2 68.2 68.7 69.7 66.0 65.3	68.1 61.9 64.8 69.5 67.0 68.0	31.52 31.92 31.74 35.17 33.67 32.66 	35.04 - - - - -
10	54.4	53.3	63.9	64.2	69.4	-	31.46	36.00
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	62.5 53.1 56.8 56.7 72.1 71.9 73.1 71.1 64.5	70.0 69.1 59.6 66.6 72.1 71.9 72.1 71.1 64.6	70.2 69.0 61.9 66.8 72.1 71.9 72.1 71.0 64.9	70.2 68.4 63.6 66.8 72.1 71.9 69.8 69.0 66.8	69.1 67.2 67.9 67.8 - 70.9 69.3 69.3 69.8 68.1 66.5	69.1 67.9 67.9 67.8 - 70.1 69.1 69.9 67.6 66.5	34.06 31.05 31.90 32.21 36.21 36.18 36.18 36.16 34.62	36.28
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	59.2 73.0 52.8 55.9 53.0 53.0 50.0 58.6 70.1	59.6 73.0 51.5 62.0 56.9 58.3 148.7 50.1 63.9 70.1	59.8 73.0 52.8 65.0 63.9 60.0 50.2 56.2 71.7 70.0	61.2 69.2 58.6 67.3 68.9 66.0 63.4 68.4 71.1 69.6	63.3 68.5 67.5 69.2 68.4 - 68.2 66.1 69.7 69.9 68.7	65.8 69.7 70.1 66.0 67.2 68.4 69.2 70.0 67.9	36.18 32.33 31.49 32.21 32.35 30.87 31.04 29.78 32.64 36.28	35.75
Mean	60.4	62.7	64.9	66.9	67.9	67.9	33.26	35.92

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water -

200 feet

April, 1957

Temperature ^OF

Salinity 0/00

Depth								
Day	01	30 1	501	100'	150'	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	69.9 64.1 69.0 70.4 70.6 62.8 62.6 67.3	69.9 64.4 69.0 70.2 70.4 62.8 64.1 62.6 67.7	69.9 67.7 69.0 69.9 70.3 	69.8 68.3 67.7 68.2 70.0 66.4 66.0 66.8 69.0	69.1 68.3 67.4 67.9 68.7 - 66.1 66.9 67.3 68.9	69.0 65.5 67.8 68.1 66.1 66.9 68.3	36.18 34.88 36.03 36.18 36.26 36.00 34.10 32.23 34.26 35.67	35.91
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	70.1 68.9 65.9 72.8 71.6 70.4 71.3 71.9 71.7 71.6	69.7 68.9 65.9 71.1 71.4 70.6 70.0 71.7 70.5 70.6	69.4 68.9 66.0 68.9 71.4 70.2 68.9 71.1 70.2 70.5	69.0 68.8 66.2 66.3 71.0 68.8 66.6 68.7 69.1 69.4	68.9 68.4 66.1 66.9 67.3 66.1 67.2 67.1 67.3	68.2 65.2 - 66.5 66.9 65.9 67.2 66.0 67.1	36.31 36.28 35.87 36.21 36.26 36.28 36.12 36.12 36.21 36.18 36.21	36.01 36.21
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	70.7 68.8 72.8 71.0 72.2 69.1 73.2 68.7 71.1 72.0	70.2 70.3 72.8 73.1 71.1 67.6 70.9 70.8 70.3 71.0	70.1 69.8 71.4 71.6 68.6 68.6 70.2 69.9 71.1 71.1	69.8 68.1 68.3 69.0 64.6 66.7 68.5 68.0 69.2 69.7	68.2 66.7 67.4 61.3 65.6 66.5 66.9 65.3 67.2	66.9 66.9 60.2 65.2 65.0 64.8 65.0 66.9	33.26 33.86 35.34 35.26 35.78 34.48 35.83 34.28 35.56 35.69	36.03
Mean	69.7	69.3	69.1	60 . 2	67.1	66.3	35.44	36.04

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP

35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water -200 feet

May, 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity $^{\circ}/^{\circ}$

Depth Day	01	30 I	50 I	100'	150'	1.80 *	0 '	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	74.9 76.2 73.2 75.8 76.1 72.9 68.4 68.3 68.0 75.0	75.1 75.9 73.2 75.7 76.1 72.9 73.9 74.1 76.1 76.1	70.8 75.0 73.2 75.6 76.1 72.5 74.1 74.2 76.9 73.9	68.8 72.3 72.1 75.4 75.3 70.9 74.1 73.4 72.1 73.3	67.4 69.7 70.2 70.3 73.2 69.8 70.8 70.1 - 72.1	67.5 68.8 67.9 70.8 69.4 70.3 69.3 -	36.01 .18 .10 .23 .09 36.31 32.17 32.20 31.57 36.09	- - 36.18 -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	75.9 76.1 77.1 77.1 77.1 76.3 76.0 76.1 75.8	74.8 74.6 76.4 76.7 77.0 76.1 76.0 75.8 75.7	74.2 71.3 76.1 75.9 76.1 75.8 75.4 75.4 75.4	68.7 71.9 73.9 74.5 74.2 74.8 72.4 75.2 73.1	65.7 70.2 70.0 70.0 68.4 74.0 70.4 70.7 70.4	65.0 68.1 67.3 67.2 65.9 72.9 68.3 68.6 68.8	36.08 35.88 36.03 36.00 35.96 36.04 36.12 35.87 36.05	36.27
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	76.1 76.1 75.9 75.8 76.2 75.2 75.7 75.9 80.2 78.8	76.1 76.0 75.9 73.9 75.6 75.9 75.6 75.7 76.0 80.2 78.8	76.1 75.8 75.9 75.2 75.1 75.1 75.5 75.7 79.0 78.8	74.8 74.0 74.1 72.3 73.7 73.1 71.9 74.8 72.8 75.1 75.0	72.0 74.1 72.1 69.0 70.3 69.6 66.9 72.7 71.9 74.9 72.4	71.1 73.8 70.9 66.1 67.9 67.8 64.7 67.4 69.2 72.0 71.8	35.98 36.03 35.96 .62 35.98 36.07 35.69 35.94 36.07 36.08 35.99	36.22
Mean	75.2	75.7	75.2	73.3	70.7	68.8	35.61	36.23

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water - 200 feet

Temperature °F

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	0 1	30 '	50 י	100 I	150'	1801	0 1	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	78.4 76.8 80.7 73.8 70.2 71.8 71.6 73.1	78.4 77.1 76.3 77.5 74.2 74.7 70.3 77.1	78.2 76.8 76.0 77.4 74.0 75.0 75.0 72.4 77.1	74.9 72.8 75.5 76.0 74.0 72.0 73.8 73.4	70.8 70.8 69.0 71.9 66.7 65.0 71.4 69.0	69.8 70.5 66.0 68.4 63.7 61.8 66.2 67.1	35.94 .58 35.72 33.69 32.23 33.25 30.34 30.92	 35.96
11 12 13 1), 15 16 17 18 19 20	78.4 78.2 73.8 78.3 78.8 78.7 79.8 79.8 80.1 79.6	79.2 77.7 77.4 78.2 78.9 78.2 78.0 79.4 79.4 79.7 79.6	79.1 77.3 76.8 77.3 77.7 77.6 77.2 79.0 78.3 79.9	76.4 77.1 75.5 76.5 73.7 71.7 70.1 76.3 72.6 74.6	72.3 72.8 75.2 70.3 67.6 66.0 65.9 68.3 67.8 67.9	70.9 71.8 75.2 67.7 66.5 65.2 64.2 63.3 -	35.74 35.34 30.27 31.79 33.29 32.97 32.51 31.93 35.16 35.42	36.24 - - 36.07 -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	79.2 82.7 80.9 81.1 80.1 82.2 80.7 82.1 80.1	78.8 81.1 80.1 81.0 79.8 81.5 80.5 81.0 79.8	78.7 80.7 78.8 80.7 79.9 80.8 80.4 80.9 79.4	75.0 76.4 72.4 75.7 78.3 79.3 75.8 80.1 78.7	71.2 70.2 68.3 70.5 70.2 75.9 70.1 72.1 72.0	66.2 68.8 66.9 67.2 69.4 - 67.8 70.6 66.7	35.71 36.12 35.76 36.03 35.53 36.08 35.89 36.12 35.62	36.16
Mean	78.2	78.4	78.1	75.1	70.0	67.7	34.26	36.11

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water - 200 feet

July, 1957

Temperature °F

```
Salinity %/00
```

Depth	01	30 I	50 1	100 1	1501	180'	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	79.9 81.0 80.2 80.2 80.2 80.8 80.1 83.2 81.6 79.8	77.9 80.9 80.1 79.8 79.8 80.8 79.9 83.1 81.3 79.7	77.3 80.8 78.8 79.8 79.0 80.5 79.8 82.9 82.9 80.8 79.2	77.2 75.4 69.0 75.1 78.2 73.5 77.2 78.5 71.5 73.1	75.0 70.7 66.1 70.3 77.3 67.1 71.0 77.2 67.6	74.5 69.6 65.9 68.8 77.0 65.0 66.0 76.7 65.8	35.96 36.18 .12 36.04 35.74 36.01 35.92 36.10 35.86 .89	36.14 - - 36.23
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	81.9 82.0 81.5 82.2 82.7 83.9 83.0 82.9 81.0 81.8	81.5 81.2 81.9 82.1 83.2 82.7 80.2 81.2 81.6	80.1 81.3 81.1 80.6 82.2 81.8 82.6 74.3 76.3 81.2	77.2 79.6 78.8 68.8 74.6 79.1 77.8 70.9 71.1 78.3	72.8 75.0 72.1 62.9 70.0 73.9 71.3 70.0 70.5 74.6	69.6 74.9 71.1 62.7 63.2 72.9 68.9 68.9 68.9 71.1	.70 .58 .65 .90 35.89 36.19 .36.23 35.90 .89	- - 3 5.99 - - -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	82.1 82.0 81.2 77.1 80.5 80.1 79.8 81.2 83.2	81.8 81.8 81.1 - 80.2 77.1 78.4 79.8 79.7 81.2 82.9	82.2 81.4 80.5 - 77.1 77.8 79.1 79.6 81.3 82.9	78.7 71.9 73.6 - 79.9 75.1 75.2 73.6 78.7 77.8 81.8	70.1 67.8 64.1 77.8 71.9 72.1 70.9 71.3 76.2 77.9	70.0 66.1 62.8 - 77.0 69.7 71.1 70.2 70.7 76.1 77.0	.65 .68 35.89 .5.92 .86 35.96 36.00 .08 .04 36.09	36.15
Mean	81.2	80.8	80.1	75.7	71.6	70.5	35.93	36.13

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water - 200 feet

August, 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity 0/00

Depth Day	01	30 I	501	100 '	1501	180'	01	1801
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	82.3 82.0 82.5 81.0 77.9 81.7 82.9 82.8 82.3 81.2	79.7 81.3 81.1 80.3 82.2 81.2 82.9 82.7 82.7 82.2 80.9	75.5 77.7 79.6 78.8 82.1 80.9 82.7 82.7 82.1 80.2	71.6 70.2 74.8 71.3 80.9 80.4 80.9 82.6 81.5 79.2	68.3 67.1 70.1 67.7 73.9 77.1 75.2 76.9 75.8 76.9	68.1 66.2 64.2 72.3 76.2 75.1 75.2 75.6 75.0	36.11 .10 36.11 35.98 36.12 .16 .15 .10 .34 36.16	- 36.18 - - - 36.18
12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	81.9 81.1 82.9 82.3 80.3 80.1 82.1 80.8 76.9	81.2 80.7 82.7 82.5 80.2 79.9 82.1 80.8 76.9	81.2 80.1 - 82.3 82.5 79.8 79.2 81.9 80.8 76.8	80.1 78.9 78.2 76.8 79.0 78.8 78.8 80.2 76.7	77.3 76.8 - 72.1 70.8 69.7 76.1 75.8 75.8 76.4	72.9 76.9 70.7 69.2 75.5 75.2 74.5 76.2	35.86 36.08 35.99 .81 .83 35.94 36.13 35.89 35.95 36.00	36.29
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	82.8 81.9 - 81.8 82.0 79.9 79.3 81.1 76.3 80.1	82.8 81.9 - 81.8 82.0 79.8 79.9 80.7 77.2 80.2	82.8 81.9 81.8 82.0 79.1 79.6 80.3 77.2 80.4	80.2 78.9 81.8 82.1 72.7 79.3 78.4 77.1 80.3	77.9 77.9 81.8 82.2 69.9 67.8 69.9 75.5 77.1	77.9 77.9 79.8 81.8 69.7 66.2 69.1 73.3 73.0	35.86 35.82 - 35.88 .92 .89 35.45 36.04 34.16 34.37 35.84	36.09
Mean	81.1	81.0	80.4	78.3	74.3	73.1	35.87	36.18

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water - 200 feet

September, 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth Day	01	30 1	50 I	100 '	150 I	180 '	01	י 180
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	81.9 81.8 81.7 81.1 80.7 80.6 81.0 80.9 80.3 81.4	80.9 80.5 80.8 80.9 80.7 80.2 80.5 80.6 80.2 80.1	80.2 80.1 80.8 80.3 79.2 80.2 80.2 79.9 7 9. 8	79.8 79.2 78.8 74.9 70.5 70.7 73.8 74.2 76.1 76.8	73.0 75.4 73.0 70.9 66.7 67.1 67.1 66.1 66.8 69.8	71.0 70.2 71.3 65.7 66.9 65.2 64.1 65.5	36.21 .20 .19 .09 36.13 35.80 35.78 36.51 35.92 36.09	- - 36.40 -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	81.2 81.9 83.0 82.5 83.2 82.1 80.2 80.8 82.2	80.2 80.5 82.1 82.0 82.2 83.1 81.9 80.0 80.3 80.8	80.1 79.9 81.8 81.8 82.1 83.0 79.9 79.1 80.2 79.9	78.3 79.7 79.5 77.4 79.3 78.9 74.1 74.1 79.4 78.9	71.6 73.2 72.8 71.3 72.0 72.3 68.7 70.2 77.8 76.1	67.5 65.9 67.9 67.8 69.0 69.8 67.0 68.8 75.5 74.1	35.94 35.98 36.47 36.00 35.98 .90 .69 .98 35.94 36.04	- 36.34 - - -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	80.5 80.6 83.0 - 81.8 81.7 - -	80.0 80.2 83.8 - 81.5 81.4 -	79.9 80.1 83.6 - 81.5 81.4 - -	80.0 79.8 82.5 81.0 81.2 -	74.0 78.3 77.7 78.2 76.8	72.1 78.0 77.1 - 76.9 75.7 -	35.20 36.01 36.00 - 35.96 36.44 - -	36.36
Mean	81.6	81.0	80.6	77.6	72.3	70.1	36.02	36.37

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP

35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water -200 feet

•

October, 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity ⁰/00

Depth								
Day	10	301	50 '	100'	150'	180'	0 '	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	81.0 80.9 80.5 79.9 - 70.2 69.2 69.3 70.0 71.2	81.0 80.8 80.5 79.8 - 70.2 78.2 69.3 70.2 76.8	81.0 80.8 80.6 79.8 71.5 78.9 70.0 72.5 77.6	80.7 79.4 80.6 79.8 - 79.5 77.0 78.0 77.8 77.8	78.2 78.9 79.0 79.3 - 79.2 74.8 75.4 75.4 75.2 75.6	78.0 78.5 77.5 78.0 74.0 54.1 72.8 71.2	36.21 .21 36.00 35.98 32.47 31.09 30.80 31.25 31.97	-
$ \begin{array}{c} 11\\ 12\\ 13\\ 14\\ 15\\ 16\\ 17\\ 18\\ 19\\ 20\\ \end{array} $	70.2 70.1 69.8 80.0 77.2 77.2 68.6 77.9 77.0 73.8	69.8 70.0 70.0 80.0 77.2 74.9 74.4 77.8 77.0 73.9	70.1 70.0 71.0 79.9 76.8 74.7 76.3 77.8 77.1 73.9	73.8 73.5 73.9 79.3 76.8 73.6 71.9 77.3 77.2 74.8	77.1 77.1 75.5 77.4 75.7 73.2 69.1 76.7 75.1 75.2	77.5 76.2 75.1 77.7 75.1 70.4 69.0 71.3 72.9 73.9	32.10 32.96 33.13 36.17 .46 36.12 32.20 36.09 36.02 35.44	35.67
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	70.0 73.2 77.1 78.1 71.5 75.0 65.7 64.5 62.4 66.8 78.3	70.4 73.1 77.1 78.1 71.9 75.0 65.9 64.5 63.8 66.8 78.3	70.6 73.2 76.4 78.1 73.0 75.0 65.9 64.9 64.3 68.0 78.3	72.8 74.0 75.4 76.2 74.3 75.2 67.4 69.6 65.9 74.5 77.5	75.3 75.3 74.8 73.9 73.5 76.5 70.1 71.5 71.3 75.6 75.1	74.0 74.8 74.2 71.9 72.2 70.3 72.3 71.5 74.8	34.10 34.84 35.98 36.19 34.75 35.76 33.34 32.87 32.38 33.72 36.14	36.08
Mean	73.2	73.9	74.3	75.6	75.4	74.0	34.29	36.01

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP	35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W.	Depth of water -
	November, 1957	200 1660

Temperature °F

Salinity 0/00

Depth Day	01	301	50'	100 י	150'	י180	01	180'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	77.2 64.9 75.9 76.7 75.4 73.7 73.7 75.4 75.8	77.2 A1.9 76.2 76.5 76.8 75.4 75.2 73.8 75.2 75.2 75.7	77.1 64.9 76.3 76.7 76.8 75.4 75.0 73.7 74.9 75.5	76.2 68.4 76.3 76.5 76.8 75.3 73.6 73.1 72.0 75.6	74.7 70.3 74.5 75.8 75.9 75.2 73.2 73.1 69.8 75.7	72.8 70.5 74.5 75.2 74.8 74.1 73.1 72.9 69.7 75.1	35.99 33.03 35.78 36.18 .12 36.55 35.62 36.15 .18 .12	35.17
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	74.9 74.9 73.5 73.2 72.8 69.2 76.5 75.0	74.9 74.9 73.5 - 72.6 72.7 69.1 76.6 - 74.9	74.9 74.8 73.5 72.5 72.6 68.9 76.3 - 75.0	74.6 74.5 72.9 71.7 71.2 68.9 75.0 - 74.7	73.6 73.9 71.9 71.8 70.5 68.4 73.1 - 73.6	73.4 72.2 71.7 71.8 70.5 68.1 68.6 - 71.7	.14 .39 36.37 - 36.19 35.82 36.16 - 36.36	36.09
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	73.6 73.9 73.9 71.8 72.2 75.5 73.1 73.1	73.5 73.9 73.9 71.8 71.9 75.4 73.1 73.1	73.5 73.8 73.8 71.2 71.9 75.3 73.1 73.1	72.5 73.7 - 73.7 - 69.2 72.0 74.8 73.1 72.9	71.7 72.8 73.7 69.1 70.9 73.9 71.4 71.7	70.3 71.5 73.0 - 69.1 70.9 73.8 71.1 71.1	.16 36.26 36.27 36.28 36.20 36.47 36.18	- 36.22 - - 36.18
Mean	73.9	73.9	73.9	73.4	72.7	72.0	36.04	35.89

DIAMOND SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 35°05'30"N. 75°19'30"W. Depth of water - 200 feet

December, 1957

Temperature °F

Salinity °/00

Depth	0.1	201	FO I	7.001	7501	2001	•	7901
Day	01	301	501	T00 -	1501	180	0,	1001
1	71.9	71.9	71.9	71.6	70.5	69.4	36.14	-
2	70•1 74•9	70.1 72.6	70•2 71•4	68.9	68.5	70•4 68•3	.10 36.23	-
4	-	-	-	-	-	_	-	-
5 6	72.0	72.0	72.0	64.7	62.6	62.2	- 36 . 25	-
7	- 70 5	- 70 5	- 705	- 70 1	- 70 1	- 70 1	- 36.25	- 36.26
9	71.5	71.5	71.4	70.8	70.0	69.2	.17	-
10	70.2	70.2	'/0•0	69.3	68.5	67.8	.16	-
11	67.7	67.6	67.6	67.7	66.8	66.2	36.12	-
12 13	72.0	66.5	- 64.7	- 62.6	61.4	-	- 36.30	_
14	72.5	72.4	71.8	71.1	70.0	69.5	• 32	36.25
15 16	70.8	70.7	71•5 70•7	70.0	70.4 70.0	69.2	•34 •36	-
17	71.5	71.5	71.6	70.7	69.1 70.2	65.6 66.6	•35	-
10	72.1	72.1	72.1	71•7	69.8	68.6	•36	~
20	73.2	73.2	73.2	72.8	71.9	69.6	• 34	-
21	68.8	68.3	68.2	67.7	67.7	67.8	•28	36.23
22 23	71.2 70.8	71.2 70.7	71.5 70.1	71.3 70.2	69.9 68.8	69.1 67.0	•27 •35	-
24	69.1	69.1	69.0	69.0	67.8	-	• 35	-
25 26	70.0	69.8 -	69.8 -	69.1	68.8 -	67•7 -	• 35 • 27	-
27	65.9	65.8	65.8	65.8	65.7	– 66 –	•26 26 - 26	-
20 29	(1.9	(1.0	(1•2 -	-	00.j -	- -	0،0ر -	-
30	71.3	71.4	71.5	71.4	69.3	67.8 69.8	36.28 36.36	-
τC	(1+)	(1•)	(1+)	(1+)	10.5	07+0		_
Mean	71.1	70.7	70.5	69.6	68.6	68.1	36.28	-

Frying Pan Shoals Lightship (Figure 16, Table 16)

Surface temperatures from late January through early June were above both the mean and the 1956 record. The winter minimum occurred at the bottom in January and was warmer by 5 degrees than the 1956 minimum. A surface maximum of greater than 80°F appeared briefly in mid-August.

As in 1956, the thermocline was the result of an intrusion of relatively cold water at the bottom which produced a temperature gradient, surface to bottom, of 6 degrees. The minimum temperature in the intrusion was 2 degrees warmer than the minimum in the 1956 intrusion. At the time of the surface maximum, the temperature gradient was only 2 degrees.

There was no indication of coastal water arriving at this station from the north as had been the case in November of 1956.

Temperature data from October through the end of the year are open to question and should be considered at best as approximations, as the bathythermograph was not functioning properly.

Surface salinities were greater than 36.0 °/oo from January through mid-April and again from October through the end of the year; during these times surface and bottom readings were nearly identical. Summer values were generally less than 36.0 °/oo and were slightly lower than those for the previous year. This is in contrast with the reduced runoff which was apparent north of Cape Hatteras.



Table 16

FRYING PAN SHOALS LIGHTSHIP

33[°]28'00"N. 77[°]33'08"W. Depth of water - 72 feet

			Ja	nuary			February					
	Т	lempera	ture o	F	Salin i	ty ⁰ /00	1	empera	ture ^o	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30 '	50 '	70'	01	70 '	01	30'	50 I	70 '	0 '	70'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	62.5 60.9 61.8 65.7 65.1 62.6 65.5 62.7 65.5 64	62.5 60.8 61.9 65.3 65.2 62.7 65.6 63.0 65.6	62.5 60.8 62.0 64.1 65.2 62.4 65.1 63.0 64.6	62.6 61.0 62.0 63.1 65.2 62.0 63.0 63.0 63.0	36.19 .13 .35 .29 .29 .38 .33 .42 .35 .37	36.09 - - 36.47	65.5 64.0 68.7 62.0 63.0 58.8 55.0 64.5 63.6	65.5 64.0 67.8 62.2 63.0 57.4 54.8 59.2 63.3	65.5 64.0 67.5 62.2 63.0 57.5 54.8 59.0 63.0	65.6 64.0 67.1 62.1 62.8 57.0 54.9 59.0 63.0	36.43 36.18 36.29 36.16 36.18 35.47 35.46 36.25 36.08	- - 36.05 -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	63.8 67.9 61.7 61.7 61.3 58.7 60.2 59.5 59.8 66.6	64.0 67.9 61.6 61.7 61.0 58.8 60.1 59.4 59.8 63.2	64.0 67.9 61.7 61.6 60.6 59.1 59.8 59.4 59.8 59.8	64.0 67.9 61.7 61.5 60.4 59.0 60.0 59.6 59.8 59.8	.27 .28 .27 .27 .37 .37 .37 .56 .37 .41	- 36.34 -	65.0 60.2 62.4 68.6 65.0 65.0 65.0 63.2 62.5	63.8 60.2 62.1 68.4 66.0 64.6 - 62.3 63.0 62.5	62.9 60.2 61.3 63.4 66.0 63.1 62.2 62.8 62.5	60.0 61.3 63.2 63.0 62.1 62.8 62.4	36.06 36.18 36.36 36.36 36.44 36.38 36.42 36.40 36.41 36.48	- 36.39 - - - -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	64.2 69.3 68 62.2 71.1 65.8 66.4 67.5 65.7 64 66.5	63.1 66.6 62.0 69.8 65.6 65.6 65.6 65.4 65.7	61.1 61.9 62.2 68.6 64.7 64.2 66.2 65.6 63.7	61.0 61.9 62.2 68.5 63.0 64.0 65.5 65.6 63.6	.44 .46 .41 .39 .36 .41 .40 .37 .36 .21 36.44	- 36.37 - 36.30	59.7 63.4 73.0 71.0 68.8 70.0 70.4 68.8	59.7 63.5 72.2 70.3 68.7 70.0 70.0 68.7	59.7 63.5 66.0 70.2 68.6 70.0 69.9 69.0	59.9 63.1 70.1 68.2 69.9 69.6 60.9	36.33 36.44 36.21 36.21 36.21 36.33 36.28 36.06	36.33 - - 36.27
Mean	64.1	63.6	62.9	62.6	36.35	36.31	64.9	64.4	63.8	63.5	36.2 2	36,26

FRYING PAN SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 33°28'00"N. 77°33'08"W. Depth of water - 72 feet

```
1957
```

		M	larch		April						
T	`empera	ture o	F	Salinit	y ⁰ /00	I	'enpera	ture o	F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day 0'	3 0 '	50 1	70 '	01	70 '	01	30'	50 1	70 '	0'	70 I
$\begin{array}{c} 1 (70) \\ 2 (68) \\ 3 (67) \\ 4 (69) \\ 5 (66) \\ 6 64.4 \\ 7 66.3 \\ 8 (66.5) \\ 9 (62) \\ 10 (55) \end{array}$	- - - 65.3 66.0 -	- - - 65.5 66.0 - -	66.0	36.22 36.36 36.23 36.50 36.70 36.25 36.30 34.06	36.27	66.7 67.5 67.8 67.2 68.0 68.0 67.0 67.5 66.3 65.8	66.5 67.5 67.8 57.7 68.0 66.7 67.2 66.4 65.8	66.3 67.5 67.8 67.0 67.2 68.1 66.7 67.2 66.3 65.8	66.2 67.5 67.1 68.1 67.2 66.2 65.8	36.22 36.43 36.32 36.36 36.30 36.34 36.37 36.40 36.41 36.39	36.43 - - 36.35
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	56.0 62.0 64.3 67.7 68.1	55.9 62.2 64.5 67.4 67.9	56.0 62.2 64.5 	34.94 36.37 (37.18) 36.30 36.20 36.42 36.44 36.38 36.39 36.41	- 36.36 - - 36.50	64.7 67.0 67.5 65.7 67.7 67.0 67.7 69.0 69.7	64.7 67.0 67.3 65.8 67.3 66.8 67.7 68.5 68.8	64.5 67.0 67.3 65.9 66.4 66.9 67.6 68.5 68.7	64.5 57.4 65.9 66.0 66.9 67.6 68.3	36.36 36.35 36.41 36.52 36.41 36.39 36.32 36.41 36.31	36.37
21 (68) 22 (70) 23 (66) 24 68.0 25 65.2 26 (69) 27 (68) 28 (67.5) 29 68.3 30 70.2 31 66.8	67.9 65.3 - 68.3 70.2 66.7	67.8 65.5 - 68.3 70.6 66.7	67.9 65.5 - 68.5	36.40 36.48 36.25 36.43 36.25 36.18 36.28 36.19 36.19 36.24	- - 36.52 -	70.0 69.9 69.0 69.3 71.0 71.0 72.5 72.7 73.0 72.9	70.0 69.6 68.9 69.6 71.0 70.8 71.5 72.5 73.3 72.0	70.0 69.5 68.8 69.5 70.5 70.7 71.3 72.5 73.3 72.0	68.8 69.5 70.3 70.6 71.2 72.5 73.3 72.0	36.41 36.32 36.19 35.37 35.25 36.08 36.42 36.19 35.38 33.76	36.28
Mean 66.8	66.0	66.0	65.4	36.20	36.41	68.6	68.5	68.3	68.3	36.16	36.36

FRYING PAN SHOALS LIGHTSHIP 33°28'00"N. 77°33'08"W. Depth of water - 72 feet

				Ma	Y					June		
	1	Tempera	ature C	F	Salini	ty [°] /oo		r empe r a	ature o	F	Salini	ty /00
Depth Day	01	30 '	50'	70 '	0'	70'	01	30'	50 !	70 '	01	70 *
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	72.5 73.3 71.9 71.8 69.0 71.9 71.8 73.1 72.3 72.7	72.6 73.0 71.9 71.9 68.9 70.2 71.8 - 72.2 72.2	72.4 72.3 71.7 69.0 69.9 71.1 72.1 72.1	72.6 72.2 71.1 71.8 69.0 70.0 71.1 72.0 72.1	36.12 35.92 36.19 36.00 36.46 .15 .16 .19 .16 .18	35.18 - - - 36.21	76.5 76.8 77.0 76.6 76.2 76.5 77.0 76.0 75.8	76.2 76.6 76.9 76.6 76.2 76.1 76.0 75.6 75.8	75.3 75.8 76.4 76.5 76.2 75.4 75.4 75.0 75.0	75.2 75.9 76.5 76.1 74.8	35.99 36.00 36.00 35.97 35.96 35.99 35.92 35.45 35.90	- 35.95 - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	73.8 63.7 70.7 72.0 73.9 73.6 74.8 74.9 74.7	73.6 68.6 70.4 72.1 73.7 73.6 74.1 74.7 74.3	73.4 68.3 70.3 72.1 73.6 73.4 73.8 74.5 74.2	73.2 70.2 72.1 73.5 73.5 74.5 74.2	36.14 35.36 35.98 34.75 34.64 36.12 .16 .05 .01	- 36.14 -	75.6 76.0 75.5 76.0 77.0 78.6 78.3 78.8 73.7	75.2 75.7 76.8 74.9 75.6 74.9 76.0 76,3 76.9 75.9	75.0 75.7 76.7 74.9 76.0 76.1 76.3 75.0	- - - 76.0 76.0 76.1 74.9	35.87 35.82 35.84 35.52 35.38 35.06 35.34 .06 .56 35.29	- 35.84 - 35.77
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	74.5 75.1 75.1 75.8 76.0 75.8 76.7 75.8 76.7 75.9 76.3	73.9 74.8 75.0 74.5 74.7 75.4 75.4 75.6 76.1 75.7 76.2	73.8 74.7 73.8 74.9 74.1 73.3 73.4 73.4 74.5 74.9	73.2 73.8 74.9 74.0 73.2 74.8	.16 .10 .09 36.03 35.96 .71 .56 35.67 36.04 35.94	36.09 - - 36.12	79.1 78.4 78.3 78.9 78.9 78.9 78.7 79.8 78.9 77.1	78.6 77.1 78.1 78.6 78.9 78.5 79.3 77.8 76.9	76.3 75.3 72.7 78.5 77.7 77.6 78.4 77.0 74.2	73.0 73.3 72.1 73.0 74.2 75.9 75.8 76.1 72.3	34.82 35.04 .51 .97 .98 .67 .49 .29 .44 35.27	
Mean	73.7	73.3	72 .7	72.6	35.94	35.95	77.4	76.7	75.9	74.8	35.62	35.87

FRYING PAN SHOALS IIGHTSHIP 33°28'00"N. 77°3. Depth of water - 72 feet

				July			August						
	ľe	mperat	ure °F	-	Salini	ty °/00		Te	mperat	ure °F		Salinit	y °/00
Depth Day	01	301	501	701	01	70'		01	30'	50 י	70 '	0'	70•
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 0	78.1 78.1 78.1 78.3 78.2 79.2 80.1 79.3 50.0	77.8 78.1 76.6 78.1 78.0 76.3 79.8 79.3 74.9	75.5 74.8 74.7 75.2 74.2 74.2 77.7 75.0 72.4	74.3 74.8 74.7 74.3 71.9 72.5 73.9 72.4	35 · h2	- 36.00 - - 36.14		78.9 78.9 80.6 81.1 78.3 79.3 79.1 79.3 78.8	78.3 78.1 80.1 80.3 78.3 78.2 79.2 79.2 79.2 78.8	76.1 77.7 79.9 79.0 77.2 78.2 79.2 79.2 79.1 78.8	76.0 77.1 79.9 78.2 76.9 78.1 79.2 79.0 79.0	35.83 .72 35.81 36.10 35.39 36.00 .11 .10 .08 .10	36.09
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	76.2 77.9 80.4 80.9 80.8 80.1 79.7 79.2 80.1 80.3	73.7 75.0 76.8 75.2 80.6 79.9 79.0 79.1 79.8 80.2	71.5 72.9 73.9 73.6 74.3 74.3 74.5 74.5 74.3 78.5	71.1 72.9 73.8 73.6 74.2 74.2 74.2 74.3 74.3 74.3 75.1	34.39 35.12 34.93 35.13 .09 .26 .29 .47 .42 .23	35.82		79.9 80.5 80.9 81.8 81.2 79.3 80.2 82.5	79.8 79.6 80.2 81.7 77.5 78.8 77.8 79.5	79.8 79.2 78.8 80.4 77.0 76.8 76.7 77.4	79.7 79.2 77.9 78.3 76.9 76.4 77.4	.12 .13 .12 .14 36.14 35.94 36.14 35.82	- 36.23 - -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	80.8 80.2 81.1 80.1 79.5 79.8 79.7 79.8 79.7 79.8 79.3	80.2 79.8 80.1 79.7 81.0 80.1 79.9 79.3 79.8 79.8 77.2	77.2 79.6 76.5 74.5 80.2 80.1 - 79.3 79.4 79.8 77.3	74.1 72.8 72.0 70.4 72.3 79.7 79.2 79.3 79.6 77.1	.16 .45 .15 35.10 36.19 .22 .25 .18 .16 36.23 35.71	35.16 - - - 35.82		79.9 79.8 79.8 79.1 78.4 79.0 78.7 78.8 78.5 79.0 78.8	79.9 79.8 79.1 78.3 78.9 78.5 78.5 78.5 78.9 78.8	79.9 79.8 79.8 79.1 78.2 78.9 78.6 78.5 78.5 78.9 78.8	79.9 79.8 79.8 - 78.9 78.5 78.5 78.9 78.8	36.00 	36.01
Mean	79.5	78.5	76.0	74.4	35.52	35 •7 9		79.7	79.1	78.6	78.4	35.99	36.11

FRYING PAN SHOALS LIGHTSHIP

33°28100"N. 77°33108"W.

1957

			Se	ptembe	r		<u>October</u> *						
	Te	mperat	ure °F	-	Salini	ty °/00		Te	mperat	ure °F	-	Salinit	y °/00
Depth Day	01	30 1	501	601	01	60'		01	301	501	60 1	0 1	601
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	77.2 77.0 77.8 78.1 77.8 77.0 77.0 77.7 77.2 75.9 79.0	77.2 77.0 76.6 78.0 77.6 76.6 76.9 76.8 75.1 77.9	77.2 77.0 76.5 78.0 77.3 76.6 76.7 76.8 74.7 76.3	77.2 76.2 76.3 - 76.5 76.4 76.8 74.2 76.3	36.12 35.98 .98 .92 .76 .85 .90 .66 .11	- 36.03 - -		80 79 80 78 78 78 78 78 76.0 77	80 79 80 78 78 78 78 76.0 77 75	79 79 80 78 78 78 78 76.0 77 75	79 79 - 78 78 - 77 75	36.09 .08 .00 .09 .16 .06 .05 .10 36.18 35.98	36.14 - - 36.16
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	79.1 79.3 78.9 79.5 79.8 79.4 79.4 78.7 78.9	77.1 77.6 76.4 78.1 76.9 76.9 78.3 76.5 78.1	76.9 76.8 76.2 76.6 76.9 77.0 76.8 75.9 76.8	76.9 76.8 76.3 76.5 76.9 77.0 76.8 75.9 76.8	.11 .06 .60 .03 .14 .11 .09 .52 .62 .45	35.98 - - 36.08		75.0 74 77 78 77.0 76 76 76.0 76 77	75 74 77 78 76 76 76 76 76 76	75 74 77 78 76 76 76 76 76	75 74 77 77 77 76 76 76	35.85 36.10 .09 .11 .10 .18 .13 .01 .06 .31	- - 36.12 -
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	78.8 78.9 79.7 79.8 78.9 80.1 79.8 78.8 78.8 77.8	77.1 77.9 78.8 79.8 78.9 80.1 79.8 78.8 78.8 77.8	77.1 77.8 78.7 79.8 79.0 80.1 80.0 79.8 78.8 78.8 77.6	77.0 77.8 78.7 79.8 78.9 80.0 80.0 79.8 77.5	.31 .55 .08 .51 .55 35.83 - -	35.56		77 77.0 76 76 76 75 74 73 73 72 71	77 77 76 75 75 74 73 72 72 72	77 776 76 75 75 74 73 73 73 73	77 77 76 76 75 74 73 73 73 71	•34 •25 •28 •25 •28 •23 •16 •48 •22 •22 36•22	- 36.26 - - 36.25
Mean	78.6	77•7	77•4	77•3	35.51	35.91		76	76	76	76	36.15	36.19

* Extreme corrections necessitated by BT malfunction. Temperature values approximate.

FRYING PAN SHOALS LIGHTSHIP

33°28'00"N. 77°33'08"W.

Depth of water - 72 feet

1957

			Nor	vember	*	December*							
	Ter	nperati	ure °F		Salini	ty °/00		Te	mperati	ure °F		Salini	ty °/00
Depth Day	01	30'	50 '	601	01	60 !		01	30 '	50 1	60 !	0 •	60 !
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	- 73 74 75 75 75 75 75 75 75	- 73 74 75 75 75 75 75 75 75	- 73 74 75 75 74 75 76 75 74	- 73 74 75 74 75 76 75 74	36.16 .16 .14 .14 .14 .16 .11 .11 .12	- - 36.16 -		70 67 69 66 72 73 74 72 70	70 68 67 69 66 73 74 72 70	70 68 69 66 65 73 74 72 70	70 68 67 69 66 65 73 74 72 70	36.20 .18 .18 .17 .24 .26 .28 .27 .12 .19	- 36.23 - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	71 72 73 72 72 72 72 72 72 73 74	71 72 73 72 72 73 72 73 72 73 74	72 71 72 73 72 72 72 72 72 73 74	72 71 72 72 72 72 72 72 73 74	.21 .09 .21 .15 .15 .17 .15 .28 .09 .20	- 36.21 - - 36.18		67 61 60 62 63 64 64 62 67 65	67 61 60 62 63 64 64 62 62 64	67 61 60 62 63 64 64 62 60 64	67 61 60 62 63 64 64 64 62 60 64	•17 •18 •06 •27 •30 •32 •26 •26 •34 •28	36.17 - - 36.26
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	73 74 73 73 73 72 72 72 73 72 73	73 74 73 73 73 72 72 73 72 73	73 74 73 73 73 72 72 72 73 72 73	73 74 73 73 72 72 72 73 72 73	.20 .28 .21 .23 .17 .23 .19 .21 .21 .36.09	36.18		64 65 66 65 65 64 63 65	64 65 66 65 65 63 63 63 64	64 65 66 65 65 63 63 63 63	64 65 66 65 65 64 63 63 62	.25 .30 .29 .29 .30 .21 .21 .23 .26 .19 36.37	36.30
Mean	73	73	73	73	36.17	36.18		66	66	65	65	36.24	36.24

* Extreme corrections necessitated by BT malfunction. Temperature values approximate.

Savannah Lightship (Figure 17, Table 17)

Surface temperatures from January through July were in general slightly above the mean and above those for 1956. The summer maximum occurred in mid-August and was followed by a sharp decline of about 4 degrees. Temperatures during the six weeks from mid-September through October stayed above the mean, after which readings fell below. As in 1956, the water column stayed very nearly isothermal throughout the year.

Minimum temperatures probably occurred at the end of December (observations for the last 10 days are missing) and were probably several degrees warmer than the 1956 minimum. The maximum of greater than $84^{\circ}F$. coincides with that of 1956 both in time and temperature.

Surface salinity shows a minimum (10 day means) of $31.6^{\circ}/00$ at the end of April and a maximum of $35.2^{\circ}/00$ in mid-January. The 1956 surface minimum and maximum respectively were $33.2^{\circ}/00$ and $35.9^{\circ}/00$. It is apparent that there was appreciably more rainfall and runoff in 1957 than in the previous year.



Table 17

SAVANNAH LIGHTSHIP

31°56.5'N. 80°39.6'W. Depth of water - 48 feet

1957

January

February

	Temp	eratur	e F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Tempe	erature	°F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	30'	48 *	01	48 '	01	30 '	481	01	48'
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	57.9 56.7 56.3 56.4 55.8 56.2 56.4 56.1 56.1 56.3 56.3	57.8 57.2 56.2 56.1 55.8 56.1 56.3 56.3 56.3 56.2	57.8 57.2 56.1 56.0 55.8 56.1 56.3 56.3 56.2 56.2 56.1	35.06 34.97 35.16 35.28 33.70 34.97 35.22 35.12 35.17 34.60	35.02	56.8 56.1 56.1 57.3 58.7 56.9 58.2 59.0 58.9	55.9 56.1 55.9 56.1 56.8 56.2 57.0 58.0 57.4	55.9 56.1 55.7 56.1 56.7 56.1 57.0 57.8 57.5	34.35 .73 .91 34.68 33.63 34.95 35.34 .29 35.71 34.44	35.02
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	56.3 56.0 55.8 55.8 55.4 55.4 55.3 51.1 53.1	55.9 55.7 55.7 55.4 55.2 54.0 53.2 53.0	55.7 55.8 55.6 55.4 55.3 53.9 53.1 52.9	34.97 35.35 35.07 34.60 35.03 35.28 35.32 35.34 35.34 35.38 35.46	34.85 - - 35.30	58.9 57.4 57.5 57.4 57.4 57.4 57.2 57.9 58.0 57.9	58.0 57.4 57.3 57.3 57.4 57.7 57.7 57.7 57.7	58.1 57.3 57.3 57.2 57.4 57.7 57.6 57.7 57.9	34.59 35.02 34.79 .59 .67 .91 34.76 35.18 .20 .09	34.68
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	53.4 53.5 53.8 53.9 52.8 53.1 55.2 53.1 55.1 55.1	53.1 53.2 53.6 53.8 52.1 52.4 52.4 52.6 54.0 54.3 55.1	53.0 53.2 53.4 53.8 52.0 52.3 52.5 52.5 53.9 54.8	35.58 35.70 35.56 35.64 35.17 35.20 35.01 34.93 33.65 34.31 35.08	- 35.44 - - - -	57.2 57.3 57.3 58.1 57.3 58.7	57.2 57.3 57.1 57.1 57.3 57.3 57.7	57.2 57.0 57.1 57.1 57.3 57.5	35.54 34.91 .75 .68 .44 34.08 33.90 34.01	34.91
Mean	55.0	54.9	54.8	35 .06	35.19	57.6	57.1	57.1	34.76	34.98

SAVANNAH LIGHTSHIP

31°56.5'N. 80°39.6 W. Depth of water - 48 feet

195**7**

March

April

	Temp	eratur	e ^o F	Salini	t y ⁰ /00	Tempe	erature	°F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	<u> 4</u> 8т	01	48 ¹	01	301	48 I	01	48 ¹
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	59.0 59.8 58.0 57.7 57.7 56.5 56.5	59.0 59.7 58.0 - 57.7 57.5 56.4 56.0	59.0 59.1 58.7 - 57.5 57.5 56.4 55.8	32.57 34.08 34.17 34.27 34.59 34.66 34.53 34.67 34.35 34.22	34.34 - - 34.67	59.0 59.7 61.7 61.0 61.8 61.8 63.0 63.8 62.9 63.0	59.0 59.6 60.2 60.5 61.6 61.8 62.2 62.1 62.8 63.0	59.0 59.5 60.0 60.4 61.1 61.9 62.8 62.0 62.9 63.0	34.58 34.33 32.94 33.89 34.08 33.54 32.93 32.45 33.08 32.10	34.19 - - - 33.26
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	56.0 56.3 56.3 57.0 60.7 58.5 -	56.0 56.2 56.3 57.0 58.0 - -	55.8 - - - - - - - - - -	33.74 32.87 32.33 32.89 32.84 34.17 34.21 34.14 34.37 33.78	34.12	62.9 62.5 63.5 62.6 62.4 61.7 62.8 62.9 63.5 64.0	62.8 62.5 63.2 62.8 62.4 61.7 62.8 62.8 63.3 63.3	62.8 62.5 63.2 62.8 62.4 61.7 62.8 63.3 63.3	33.26 33.41 32.53 34.13 34.13 34.11 33.90 33.93 33.78	34.04
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	61.9	- - - 61.5 61.4 61.9	61.7 61.5 61.4 61.8	34.48 35.07 34.97 34.58 34.32 32.98 33.86 33.96 34.34 34.22 34.12	35.01 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	64.2 63.9 69.0 70.0 70.0 72.0 72.6 72.9 74.8 73.0	64.0 63.4 65.0 64.9 65.0 65.1 65.7 65.9 67.0 67.3	63.9 63.3 65.0 64.8 65.2 65.0 65.3 65.9 67.0 67.2	33.54 33.70 30.09 30.98 31.86 30.81 31.08 31.32 31.32 31.59	33.84
Mean	(58.5)	(58.4)	(58.8)	34.01	34.51	65.0	63.1	63.1	32.88	33.83

SAVANNAH LIGHTSHIP

31°56.5'N. 80°39.6'W. Depth of water - 48 feet

1957

May

June

	Temp	eratur	re ⁰F	Salini	t y ⁰ /00	Tempe	erature	°F	Salini	.ty °/00
Depth Day	0'	30'	48'	0'	481	01	30'	48 •	0'	481
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	70.2 69.2 72.0 69.1 68.4 68.6 68.7 69.3 69.0 69.7	69.6 69.1 69.3 69.1 68.4 68.3 68.2 68.8 69.0 69.2	68.0 68.9 69.3 69.1 68.4 68.0 68.1 68.7 68.8 69.1	33.52 33.44 32.88 34.14 33.68 33.00 32.42 32.95 33.79 33.55	33.50 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	78.2 78.0 78.3 79.0 79.3 79.5 80.6 78.9 79.0 78.1	77.Ц 77.7 78.3 78.3 78.4 78.5 78.6 78.5	77.2 76.1 77.7 78.2 78.3 78.4 78.5 77.7 77.6	33.52 .10 .40 .20 33.32 32.58 .85 32.74 33.05 .23	33.73 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	70.0 71.9 72.0 74.2 74.3 74.7 73.6 75.3 75.7	69.7 70.0 70.1 70.3 70.8 71.4 71.2 72.4 73.3 74.8	69.7 69.9 70.1 70.3 70.8 70.9 71.1 72.0 72.7 72.6	33.79 31.50 .57 31.77 32.02 31.92 31.90 33.17 33.02 31.93	33.53	78.6 79.7 79.7 81.5 80 82.2 83 83 84 84.0	77.6 78.7 79.0 - 79.3 - 80.9	77.3 78.5 - 79.3 - 80.3	.43 33.25 32.65 31.67 32.42 .26 .81 32.94 31.42	33.05
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	77.6 78.1 78.2 78.4 78.0 77.5 76.1 75.7 76.1 76.3 76.1	73.3 75.5 73.6 73.6 73.5 73.5 73.5 73.1 74.8 75.7 76.0	73.1 72.7 74.0 73.7 73.7 73.4 73.5 73.1 74.7 75.6 76.0	.82 31.56 32.14 31.80 32.19 .28 32.67 33.96 .72 .47 33.72	34.06 - - - 34.41	84.4 83.9 86.4 84.5 84.2 82.4 83 83.3 81.7 83.1	81.2 80.8 84.2 81.0 81.3 81.9 82.5 81.7 82.4	80.5 80.6 83.9 80.8 81.2 81.6 81.8 81.6 81.6 82.1	.82 31.99 32.13 32.06 31.82 31.77 30.89 31.82 33.45 32.39	33.41 - - - 33.41
Mean	73.5	71.6	71.3	32 .7 5	33.90	81.4	79.8	79.4	32.53	33.45

SAVAUNAH LIGHTSHIP

			Jul	y				Augu	st	
	Temp	beratur	e °F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Тетре	erature	°F	Salini	ty [°] /oo
Depth Day	01	30'	48+	01	48 '	01	30'	48 I	01	481
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	83.7 81.8 81.7 84.3 83.2 83.7 83.8 84.2 83.9 85.1	81.7 <1.6 81.7 <1.8 82.2 82.4 82.4 82.2 82.5 83.3	81.5 81.2 81.7 81.7 81.9 82.3 82.3 82.3 82.5 83.1	33.34 .33 .09 .25 33.01 32.93 .53 32.89 31.89 32.74	33.65	82.3 83.4 83.5 83.1 - 82.8 81.7 - 82.1	81.6 82.0 82.7 82.4 82.8 - 81.4	81.3 - - 82.8 - 81.1	32.09 31.11 33.30 .56 33.61 32.38	32.24 - - - 33.14
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	84.1 85.2 83.9 83.5 85.2 84.8 84.7 84.5 82.1 82.3	83.2 84.7 83.3 82.1 83.3 83.2 83.3 82.9 82.5 82.3	83.2 84.2 83.3 82.0 - 83.1 83.1 82.9 - 82.2	32.84 33.32 .33 33.72 31.54 32.33 .67 .69 32.64 33.32	33.50 - - - 33.28	83.7 84.2 84.4 85.7 85.4 85.3 85.2 82.8	82.4 82.7 82.5 83.3 82.8 83.6 82.4 82.3 82.7	81.8 - 82.0 82.1 82.2 82.4	32.62 32.22 .14 32.69 33.30 .24 33.41 32.42 33.52	33.76
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	82.6 83.6 83.5 84.6 83.3 82.1 81.2 81.8 81.8 81.8 81.8 82.1	82.1 82.3 83.2 83.9 83.3 81.8 81.7 81.2 81.6 81.4 81.8	81.8 82.1 83.0 - 83.1 81.6 - 81.2	33.49 32.53 .11 32.89 33.12 33.84 34.17 33.90 .63 .82 33.57	33.99	82.3 81.6 81.1 80.3 80.2 80.2 - 80.1 80.4 80.3 81.9	82.2 81.2 80.9 80.3 80.0 79.9 80.1 79.7 80.1 80.1 80.1	82.0 81.1 80.8 80.2 - 79.8 - 79.2 79.6 79.9 80.5	33.59 34.08 .10 .04 .10 34.17 33.78 34.07 .29 .31 34.31	34.04
Mean	83.4	82.5	82.4	33.05	33.60	82.6	81.6	81.1	33.32	33.49

SAVANNAH LIGHTSHIP

			Septe	ember			Octo	October		
	Temp	eratur	°e °₽	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Temp	eratur	e °F	Salinit	y ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	481	01	48 •	01	301	48 1	01	48 '
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	81.6 81.7 81.8 82.0 82.4 82.3 81.4 81.0 81.9 81.9	80.5 81.1 81.0 80.9 81.2 81.3 81.3 81.3 81.2 81.3	80.3 80.9 80.6 81.0 81.1 - 81.2 81.1 81.2	33.47 32.73 33.29 .10 .10 .52 .13 .31 .65 .29	33.40		- 77.2 77.4 76.9 75.9 75.9 75.5 75.4 75.2 75.2	- 77.5 76.9 75.7 75.9 75.7 75.3 75.3 75.4	33.65 .88 .59 33.59 34.01 33.42 33.96 34.09 34.14	34.21 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	83.2 83.1 83.1 83.3 82.9 83.0 82.9 83.0 83.0 83.0 83.8	81.8 82.3 82.5 82.4 82.5 82.9 82.5 82.5 82.5 82.9 82.5 82.9 83.1	81.6 82.1 82.2 82.3 82.8 - 82.9 83.0	• 79 • 85 • 146 • 77 • 72 • 814 33 • 50 32 • 80 32 • 37 33 • 15	33.74	76.9 75.6 73.9 73.8 73.7 72.6 70.6 72.4	- 76.8 75.1 73.8 73.7 73.7 73.7 70.6 72.7	- 76.8 75.2 73.7 73.6 73.9 73.7 70.6	33 • 58 34 • 07 • 46 • 36 • 09 • 24 34 • 35 32 • 55 33 • 99 34 • 50	- - 34.23
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	84.0 85.2 83.0 82.5 82.2 81.1 79.7 79.8 79.2	81.7 83.1 83.2 82.9 82.3 81.9 81.0 80.1 79.7 79.1	81.7 53.0 83.1 82.8 82.1 81.8 - 79.0	.43 .12 .07 .36 .67 .77 33.83 34.37 33.97 34.21	33.56 - - 34.34	72.1 72.6 73.1 73.4 73.3 73.1 72.1 70.7 70.3 70.1 68.7	72.2 72.6 72.8 73.2 73.3 73.1 72.2 70.8 70.3 70.2 69.5	72.3 72.6 72.8 73.2 73.4 73.1 72.2 70.9 70.3 70.2 70.1	.60 .70 .53 .64 .61 .59 .60 .44 .55 34.45 33.96	314.66 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Mean	82.3	81.7	81.7	33.45	33.76	73.7	73.8	73.9	34.14	-

SAVANNAH LIGHTSHIP

			Novem	ber				Dece	nber	
	Temp	eratur	°₽	Salini	ty ⁰ /00	Temp	eratur	e °F	Salini	ty ⁰ /00
Depth Day	01	301	481	01	48 '	01	301	481	01	481
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	65.1 65.5 64.1 65.8 65.8 65.7 - 65.4 64.8 61.9	65.2 65.5 65.9 65.8 65.8 65.7 65.2 64.8 61.9	65.3 65.6 66.1 65.8 65.8 65.8 65.2 64.8 62.0	34.58 34.78 33.04 34.32 .96 .88 .89 .75 .80 34.97	34.87 -	59.9 57.8 56.9 59.2 58.1 56.6 57.2 59.2 59.2 59.2	60.2 57.8 59.5 59.2 50.0 56.4 57.2 59.2 59.2 57.8	60.3 57.8 59.9 59.2 58.0 56.3 57.4 59.2 57.9	33.72 33.61 32.15 32.51 33.30 .26 .40 .64 .76 .25	
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	61.3 60.3 61.8 61.1 59.7 61.9 62.3	61.3 59.7 61.8 61.7 59.7 62.0 62.3 - 63.3	61.3 59.7 61.9 61.7 59.8 62.0 62.3 - 63.3	35.06 34.95 35.06 34.99 .62 34.60 33.95 34.50 .59 .62	35.02 - - - 34.67	- 56.9 50.1 51.8 50.8 52.0 52.0 53.9 54.3 55.0	- 56.9 53.2 54.1 55.1 53.7 54.1 53.9 54.7 54.7	- 56.9 55.1 55.2 53.9 54.2 54.0 54.8 55.2	30.11 32.64 32.38 30.91 30.12 29.34 31.25 32.42 33.02 33.27	-
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	63.0 62.8 62.5 61.7 62.4 62.0 62.0	63.0 62.7 62.6 61.9 62.2 62.1 62.2	63.0 62.7 62.6 62.0 62.2 62.2 62.1	.60 .62 .79 .71 .82 .60 34.79 32.22 32.96	34.73 34.62	-			32.16 32.39 33.02 .18 .23 .59 .11 .40 .50 .76 33.32	32.60 - - 33.43
Hean	0.ز6	1.ز6	2.ر6	34.52	34.78	-	-	-	32.77	-

LITERATURE CITED

BUMPUS, D. F.

- 1957a. Surface water temperature along the Atlantic and Gulf coasts of the United States.
 U. S. Department of the Interior, Fish and Wildlife Service, Special Scientific Report--Fisheries No. 214, 153 pp.
- 1957b. Oceanographic observations, 1956, east coast of the United States. U. S. Department of the Interior, Fish and Wildlife Service, Special Scientific Report--Fisheries No. 233, 132 pp.

HACHEY, H. B.

1939. Surface water temperatures of the Canadian Atlantic Coast. Journal Fisheries Research Board of Canada, vol. 4, No. 15, pp. 378-391.



